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1                 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                            2:24 p.m.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

4 I'm going to call the next case.  The next case

5 we have is a Show Cause Hearing.  It's Case No.

6 14-CMP-00250, a Show Cause Hearing regarding

7 Johana's, Inc. t/a Johana's Restaurant, License

8 No. 25996.

9             If the parties can come forward and

10 have a seat?  The Government representative is on

11 his way, I understand, so he will be just --

12 there he is right there.  The parties are seated. 

13 Introductions, please.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Good afternoon, Board

15 Members.  Fernando Rivero for the District of

16 Columbia standing in for Michael Stern.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Great.

18             MR. FONSECA:  Michael Fonseca on

19 behalf of the licensee.

20             MR. JONES:  Douglas Jones.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Welcome.

22             MR. FONSECA:  He is the principal and
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1 president of Johana's, Inc.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

3 Great.  Thank you.  Gentlemen, welcome.  Okay. 

4 This is a Show Cause Hearing.  Are there any

5 preliminary matters before we proceed?

6             MR. RIVERO:  Yes, there are.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

8             MR. RIVERO:  The parties have agreed

9 to stipulate to the admissability of certain

10 documents.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

12             MR. RIVERO:  So we have agreed to

13 stipulate the admissability of Government's

14 Exhibit 1, which is the Investigator's report.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

16             MR. RIVERO:  Its own attachments.  The

17 complete report.

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

19             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

20             document was marked as Government

21             Exhibit No. 1 for identification.)

22             MR. RIVERO:  We have also agreed to
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1 stipulate to the admissability of Respondent's

2 Exhibits 1, 2 and 3.  Respondent Exhibit 1 is a

3 copy of the security plan posted on the premises.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

5             MR. RIVERO:  Respondent's No. 2 is a

6 photograph of a board on the premises that had

7 the license posted.

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And the security

9 plan.

10             MR. RIVERO:  And the security plan. 

11 Respondent's 3 is a photograph of the security

12 plan hanging on the wall of the premises.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.

14             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

15             documents were marked as Respondent

16             Exhibit No. 1, 2 and 3 for

17             identification.)

18             MR. FONSECA:  And we are stipulating

19 that this --

20             MR. RIVERO:  We -- yes.

21             MR. FONSECA:  -- security plan is

22 older than the one that was apparently filed in
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1 August of '13.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Right.  I'll get to that.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

4             MR. RIVERO:  So the next thing that --

5 we are stipulating to the fact that the security

6 plan on file with the Board --

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

8             MR. RIVERO:  -- was submitted on

9 August 15, 2013.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

11             MR. RIVERO:  And that the security

12 plan that was posted on the premises on the night

13 of the incident --

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

15             MR. RIVERO:  -- is older than that.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

17 the security plan that was on the premise

18 predates August 15, 2013?

19             MR. RIVERO:  Correct.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

21             MR. RIVERO:  So we are stipulating to

22 the admissability of four exhibits, one for the
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1 Government, three for respondent, and to the

2 factual stipulation I just described.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

4 Fonseca, anything to add to that?

5             MR. FONSECA:  No.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Your client

7 agrees to that stipulation?

8             MR. FONSECA:  Yes.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

10 Great.  Okay.  So then are we -- so we have those

11 exhibits.

12             MR. FONSECA:  I'll note for the

13 record, I --

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So for the

15 record, we will accept in evidence the

16 Investigator's report and respondent's Exhibits

17 1, 2 and 3, the security plan, the photo of the

18 license and the photo of the security plan.

19             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

20             documents were received into evidence

21             as Government Exhibit No. 1 and

22             Respondent Exhibit No. 1, 2 and 3.)
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Now, I'll note for the

2 record that I had some preprinted exhibit

3 stickers which happened to say defendant's

4 exhibit, but we are referring to them as

5 respondent.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

7 Right.  Okay.  

8             MR. FONSECA:  Just so it is clear.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So our

10 General Counsel staff, I think, will be able to

11 figure that out, but I appreciate the alerting us

12 to that.  Thank you.  Boy you confused me.

13             Okay.  So are we ready to proceed,

14 otherwise?

15             MR. RIVERO:  We are.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So we

17 will have opening statements.  Mr. Rivero?

18             MR. RIVERO:  Thank you.  Board

19 Members, we are here today in the matter of

20 Johana's Restaurant in Case No. 14-CMP-00250,

21 which concerns an event that took place on May

22 22, 2014 during which an ABRA Investigator as
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1 part of a noise compliance check visited the

2 establishment and noted certain violations.

3             Of these violations, the violation

4 that is noted is that the establishment had a

5 substantial change in that it increased its

6 occupancy beyond its allowed number of 75.

7             That there were persons or at least

8 one person less than 21 years of age that was

9 consuming alcoholic beverages or served an

10 alcoholic beverage.

11             That the establishment had, therefore,

12 not taken reasonable steps to ascertain the legal

13 drinking age of the patrons.

14             And that the establishment had

15 violated certain provisions of its security plan

16 which were allowing entry after exiting, allowing

17 entry without identification.  Allowing entry of

18 someone under 21 after 9:00 p.m. while alcohol

19 was served.

20             And not using a counter to monitor the

21 capacity at entry.

22             All of these violations will be
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1 supported by the testimony of the Investigator,

2 Investigator Earl Jones, who made those

3 observations that night.

4             The Government is not moving forward

5 on what the Notice to Show Cause lists as the

6 final security plan violation, which is not

7 advising MPD that an event was taking place.  We

8 will focus on the other violations.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

10 just so I am straight on this, the Notice to Show

11 Cause that I have has four charges.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Correct.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And those --

14 and all of those charges are being brought today?

15             MR. RIVERO:  Correct.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So okay.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Charge 4 lists the

18 violations of the security plan.  And I am

19 essentially dropping that last one that I

20 mentioned, but all the others are maintained.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Are you

22 dropping -- you are dropping Charge 4?
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1             MR. RIVERO:  No.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, a

3 portion of the --

4             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- of that

6 charge you are dropping?

7             MR. RIVERO:  What is denoted as Roman

8 V in the paragraph, narrative Charge 4. 

9 Essentially the last line.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Now I

13 understand.  Thank you very much for that.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Sure. 

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I'm a little

16 slow.  Okay.  

17             MR. RIVERO:  And in the -- and the

18 Government will prove or attempt to prove that

19 today beyond a preponderance of a reasonable

20 doubt through Investigator Jones.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

22 you, Mr. Rivero.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca?

3             MR. FONSECA:  We will put into

4 evidence today between cross-examination and

5 direct testimony of our witnesses the fact that

6 this incident occurred on April 27th not the 22nd,

7 but April 27th.  At a certain point in time, ABRA

8 Investigators and Metropolitan Police Department

9 stripped our door person from the door, made her

10 take off her security vest, take a seat at the

11 bar, failed to notify the owner or other security

12 that the front door was no longer attended.

13             And that as the evening went on and it

14 was a very long evening, a number of things

15 occurred, including inspections and attempts to

16 have the establishment closed for the night.  We

17 will show that the owner resisted that.  At some

18 point in time, we will also note that prior to

19 being stripped at the front door, that the

20 capacity had not exceeded 75, that at some point

21 in time later if it did, it was as a result of

22 ABRA's Agents and the Noise Task Force
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1 effectively taking over the superintending of

2 this business.

3             The owner was in the back with these

4 gentlemen in the kitchen for anywhere from 30 to

5 45 minutes unaware that this was going on.

6             The individual who was underage we

7 will show was, to some extent, influenced by the

8 police sergeant and the ABRA Investigator and

9 will challenge was to whether or not she indeed

10 had ever consumed an alcoholic beverage.

11             As to some of the items in the

12 security plan, we will deal with those as they

13 come up, but I think the serious charges, we are

14 going to rebut.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

16 you, Mr. Fonseca.  So are you ready to proceed,

17 Mr. Rivero?

18             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.  The Government will

19 call Investigator Earl Jones.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Do we

21 need to call the Rule on Witnesses?

22             MR. FONSECA:  No.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

2 Great.  Thank you.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Investigator

4 Jones, raise your right hand, please.

5 Whereupon,

6                INVESTIGATOR EARL JONES

7 was called as a witness by Counsel for the

8 Government, and having been first duly sworn,

9 assumed the witness stand and was examined and

10 testified as follows:

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I do.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you. 

13 Please be seated.

14                  DIRECT EXAMINATION

15             MR. RIVERO:  Good afternoon.  Would

16 you state your name, please, for the record?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Investigator Earl

18 Jones.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Investigator Jones, who

20 is your employer?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The Alcoholic

22 Beverage Regulation Administration.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what are your

2 duties as an Investigator for ABRA?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  As an

4 Investigator for ABRA, I conduct inspections and

5 investigations of licensed ABC establishments

6 within the District of Columbia.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And are you

8 familiar with the establishment known as Johana's

9 Restaurant?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, I am.

11             MR. RIVERO:  And how are you familiar

12 with the establishment?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I became familiar

14 with the -- well, I visited the establishment in

15 previous times during regulatory inspections, but

16 on this evening, I became familiar with the

17 establishment because I was part of the Noise

18 Task Force.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what was that

20 evening?  What was the date?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It was April 27th.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what happened
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1 on that date?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Johana's

3 Restaurant was put on our monitoring list for

4 that evening because we had received complaints

5 from their -- from the neighbors that reside

6 behind the establishment regarding noise.  So

7 that was the reason why we visited the

8 establishment that evening or that morning.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  What time did you

10 visit the establishment that evening?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It was

12 approximately 12:00 a.m.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what happened

14 when you got there?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Upon arrival, we

16 could hear music emanating from outside the front

17 of the establishment and we noticed that there

18 was a line outside of patrons.  We stopped the

19 vehicles in front of the establishment.  At that

20 point, I went around to the rear of the

21 establishment to the alleyway where we had gotten

22 the complaints from the neighbors and I could
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1 also hear music coming from the rear of the

2 establishment into the surrounding areas of the

3 alleyway.

4             I went back around to the front and

5 that's when we introduced ourselves to, or

6 identified ourselves to, the security out front.

7             MR. RIVERO:  And who is we?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It was myself,

9 Investigator Kofi Apraku and Sergeant Heraud. 

10 And we were there as the Noise Task Force that

11 evening.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what happened

13 after you introduced yourselves to the person

14 there?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  At that point, we

16 were directed inside and we were being brought to

17 the owner, Mr. Douglas Jones.  And at that point,

18 we were making our way through the crowd and we--

19             MR. RIVERO:  What did you observe when

20 you entered?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  When we entered,

22 we entered -- well, we observed that there were--
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1 the place immediately appeared to be overcrowded. 

2 There were -- we couldn't see or I couldn't

3 observe any gaps as far as occupancy as far as

4 trying to get through.  You had to, you know,

5 constantly say excuse me.  You had to wade your

6 way through the crowd.

7             And there were -- and then at that

8 point, we immediately observed that the crowd

9 seemed to be a younger crowd, a much younger

10 crowd than 21.

11             MR. RIVERO:  What happened next?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  At that point, we

13 were introduced to Mr. Jones.  And I identified

14 myself as well and identified the rest of the

15 Task Force members to Mr. Jones.  And we -- and I

16 stated the reason for our visit and I asked to

17 review the licenses for the establishment.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And then what

19 happened after that?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  At that point, he

21 had gone to retrieve the licenses.  And at that

22 point, I started counting the patrons that I
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1 could kind of head count while I was standing

2 there.  And I came to a number of 102, at that

3 point.  And then that's when Mr. Jones came back

4 and he presented me with the licenses.

5             I reviewed the licenses and, at that

6 point, I indicated that his occupancy level was

7 75 and I told him, at that point, that he was

8 overcrowded from the number that I had counted.

9             MR. RIVERO:  What happened after that?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  After that, I

11 spoke with Sergeant Heraud briefly and I told him

12 that I think that we should conduct ID checks,

13 because the patrons appeared to be under 21 that

14 were in attendance on this evening.  I asked Mr.

15 Jones what was the event that was taking place

16 and he stated that his son was hosting a party

17 that was for 18 and older.

18             I did inquire to how do you discern an

19 18 year-old from a 21 year-old?  What is the

20 distinction?  You know, what are you using?  Are

21 there any type of markings?  Any type of

22 wristbands?  And I was told that they are marking
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1 the age on the hand.

2             MR. RIVERO:  You were told by whom?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  By Mr. Jones.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Again, what did he say?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That we are

6 marking the age on the hand.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Marking the age on the

8 hand?

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The age on the

10 hand, yes.  And then, at that point, we went to

11 the rear of the establishment and to the kitchen

12 area.  And I went to review the licenses, at that

13 point.  We were talking for a while trying to

14 figure out what the event that was taking place,

15 what was going on.  And at that point, after we

16 finished talking, we went back out to the front.

17             I pointed out, I then again told

18 Sergeant Heraud that --

19             MR. RIVERO:  Let me stop you.  You

20 went back out to the front.  You said we.  Who is

21 we?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Myself, Sergeant
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1 Heraud and Investigator Apraku.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Then what

3 happened?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And at that

5 point, we had gone back out from the kitchen area

6 to around to the main part of the club area.  And

7 I told Sergeant Heraud that we should start

8 checking IDs.

9             At that point, I pointed out a patron,

10 a female patron who was standing at the bar

11 drinking a Heineken beer and/or who had a

12 Heineken beer in her hand.  And Sergeant Heraud

13 went over to her and asked her to step outside. 

14 At that point, we all exited the establishment

15 and began to talk to the patron.

16             MR. RIVERO:  What happened then?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I asked the

18 patron a series of questions.  I asked her what

19 was her name.  I asked her how old was she.  I

20 asked did she have anyone with her that attended

21 the party with her that evening?  I asked her did

22 she have identification?  Was it presented at the



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

22

1 door?  And did she purchase any beer?

2             She refused to speak to me.  Sergeant

3 Heraud then stepped in and advised her that if

4 she did not comply, that she would be detained

5 and arrested.  At that point in time, that's when

6 she started talking.  And she said -- she gave me

7 her name.  She said that she was 19 years-old.

8             MR. RIVERO:  What was her name?

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She said -- her

10 name was Patricia.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She said that she

13 was 19 years-old.  She said that she had come

14 with two other friends who were both 18 years-old

15 and they weren't asked for IDs at the door.  She

16 said that they -- that she did not purchase any

17 beer.  She said that the beers were -- they were

18 supplied in buckets that were kind of scattered

19 around the club and she said she just reached

20 down into the bucket and grabbed a beer.

21             MR. RIVERO:  What happened after that?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  After that point,
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1 I told Sergeant Heraud that I wanted to go back

2 in to continue checking IDs.  And at that point,

3 he made the call to not do that.  He wanted to

4 call for backup.  So he asked for several other

5 units to respond.  He also asked for the Fire

6 Marshal to respond due to the overcrowding.  And

7 so we waited outside.

8             MR. RIVERO:  And what happened while

9 you waited?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It took -- well,

11 the officers responded I would say probably

12 within three to four minutes.  However, we waited

13 outside probably 15 to 20 minutes for the Fire

14 Marshal to show up.  And in between that time, we

15 were noticing patrons were exiting the

16 establishment.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what happened

18 after you were witnessing these patrons leaving?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The Fire Marshal

20 went inside.  And once he -- once they returned

21 from --

22             MR. RIVERO:  Did you see the Fire
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1 Marshal go inside?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes. And once

3 they returned from going inside, they indicated

4 that the establishment was not overcrowded, at

5 that point in time.  And Sergeant Heraud and

6 myself both, you know, stated that, you know, we

7 had observed patrons leaving prior to them

8 arriving.

9             And at that point in time, Mr. Jones

10 as well as his wife were outside with us.

11             MR. RIVERO:  And then what happened?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  At that point in

13 time, we were talking to Mr. Jones and I had

14 advised him of the violations that were found and

15 pretty much that was pretty much what took place

16 that evening.

17             MR. RIVERO:  What did you do after

18 that?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  After that, we

20 left and we finished conducting business --

21             MR. RIVERO:  What does that mean?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- with the Noise
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1 Task Force.  We continued our monitoring efforts

2 on different ABC establishments and then I had

3 gone back to the office at the -- towards the end

4 of shift to do my report for the Noise Task

5 Force.  And then I reviewed the ABRA records for

6 Johana's Restaurant.

7             MR. RIVERO:  And what was the result

8 of your review of the ABRA records for Johana's

9 Restaurant?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I noticed that

11 Johana's Restaurant did have a security plan that

12 was filed with the office, with our Agency, and

13 noticed that there were a few violations that

14 were found in that security plan.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Do you recall which ones

16 they were?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  It was

18 allowing patrons to reenter after exiting the

19 establishment.  Allowing patrons to enter the

20 establishment after 9:00 p.m. under the age of 21

21 when alcohol was being served.  The counter not

22 being utilized for the establishment as far as
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1 over-capacity was concerned.  MPD not being

2 advised of the event taking place.  And allowing

3 patrons to enter without the proper ID.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  If you determined

5 that there was a violation concerning reentry,

6 what did you observe?  What was amiss while you

7 were at the establishment?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, when we

9 were at the establishment and the Fire Marshal

10 was with us and he was explaining to Mr. Jones

11 and his wife about what he had found, we had

12 noticed that patrons were exiting the

13 establishment and then they were getting right

14 back in line to go back in.  So they were -- they

15 would come out.  They would leave.  They would

16 stay gone for a little bit and then they would

17 come back and get back in line and they were

18 allowed to go back into the establishment.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Did you see this happen?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Did you see the patrons

22 in line get back inside the establishment?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I -- yes. 

2 And then I advised Mr. Jones of that and he said

3 that, at that point, he was going to just go

4 ahead and shut the event down.

5             MR. RIVERO:  No further questions, at

6 this time.  Thank you.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you. 

8 Mr. Fonseca?

9                   CROSS-EXAMINATION

10             MR. FONSECA:  Investigator Jones?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Was your report a

13 collaboration with Investigator Apraku?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Some things appear to be

16 missing.  When you first arrived you stated you

17 heard the noise and then you went around the

18 alley to see if music could be heard there.  Then

19 you stated you introduced yourself and you asked

20 for the owner.  At what point in time did the

21 police and yourself or Investigator Apraku ask

22 for the security guard licenses from any of the
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1 security, particularly from the female security

2 guard at the front door?

3             MR. RIVERO:  Objection.

4             MR. FONSECA:  Compound?

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Your

6 objection?

7             MR. RIVERO:  The question assumes a

8 fact that is not in evidence or testified to. 

9 The Investigator did not testify that he had

10 taken any identification from any particular

11 person at the door.

12             MR. FONSECA:  I'll withdraw the

13 question and do it in smaller pieces.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

15             MR. FONSECA:  Did you upon entry see

16 a female security guard with a security vest and

17 a utility belt on?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

19             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Was she

20 effectively the front door person?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Did either the police or
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1 you or Investigator Apraku ask to see her

2 security guard license?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I didn't.

4             MR. FONSECA:  You did?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I did not.

6             MR. FONSECA:  You did not.  Do you

7 know whether or not Investigator Apraku or

8 Sergeant Heraud told her to take off her vest and

9 go to the rear, go back to the bar because she

10 couldn't work this job?  Are you aware?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I'm not aware of

12 that.  I do -- I am aware of her being at the

13 bar, at some point.  I don't know how she got to

14 the bar, because, again, I wasn't in that -- I

15 don't know what happened.  I don't know what

16 happened.

17             MR. FONSECA:  Who was the lead ABRA

18 Investigator here?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I took over.

20             MR. FONSECA:  At what point?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  (No audible

22 answer.)
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1             MR. FONSECA:  I am going to get you to

2 the point and you either have to throw someone

3 under the bus, because I am going to ask you a

4 lot of questions about this.

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  There was --

6 okay, okay.  At some point, there was a --

7 Investigator Apraku became a little upset.  And

8 he began to yell at Mr. Jones.  And that's when I

9 kind of stepped in and I took over.

10             So up until that point, I can't tell

11 you what was -- I don't know any about -- I don't

12 know anything about a vest being taken off.  I

13 don't know anything about that.

14             MR. FONSECA:  Well, when you saw her

15 at the bar --

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

17             MR. FONSECA:  -- did she have her vest

18 on?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.  When I saw

20 her at the bar, I thought that she was securing

21 that area to be honest with you.

22             MR. FONSECA:  When you first walked
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1 in, you did see her at the front door?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I think I recall

3 seeing her at the front door.  But again, she

4 could have been a rover.  I didn't -- you know, I

5 didn't know.

6             MR. FONSECA:  Did she ever tell you --

7 did you ever speak to her about how they marked

8 patrons for age?  You testified Mr. Jones told

9 you that.

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  No, I never

11 spoke to her.

12             MR. FONSECA:  You never spoke to her?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

14             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I know that she

16 was asked and I think that she gave -- I think

17 that she was the one who stated to either

18 Investigator Apraku or to Sergeant Heraud about

19 that.  And Mr. Jones reiterated the same thing.

20             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Where was

21 Investigator Apraku when you were at the bar? 

22 Did you stay together or was he working other
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1 parts of the establishment?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I know when I

3 first went in, I believe he stayed out and then

4 he joined in.  And at that point, I believe that

5 he wasn't too far from me, at that point,

6 throughout the rest of the evening.

7             MR. FONSECA:  The report and your

8 testimony stated you asked Mr. Jones to look at

9 his licenses.  And then you began to take a

10 count?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

12             MR. FONSECA:  And then you used the

13 word he interrupted you, but wasn't he just

14 bringing you the licenses that you requested?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I'm not

16 using that word in a negative sense.  It was just

17 basically saying I was -- my count was stopped.

18             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  I'm sorry?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It was just

20 basically saying that my count was stopped.  It

21 wasn't that I was using it in a negative sense

22 that, you know, he was an interruption and he was
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1 causing some type of problem.  It wasn't

2 anything.  I wasn't indicating that.

3             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Now, you took --

4 who took the photographs that are Exhibits 4 and

5 5, which are of, what I'll call, the crowd?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

7             MR. FONSECA:  Which are exhibits to

8 the Government's 1, which is the investigative

9 report.  And in all fairness, I have a color copy

10 which might not be as horribly dark as that.

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

12             MR. FONSECA:  Yet it still is dark. 

13 Can you hear me?  4, that's 5.  Who took those

14 shots?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I know I took --

16 I know that I took some pictures and I know that

17 Investigator Apraku took some as well.

18             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Now, is it

19 accurate to say that Exhibits 4 and 5 show

20 essentially people on the dance floor area?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Part of the dance

22 floor area, yes, sir.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Part of the dance floor?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

3             MR. FONSECA:  And are they dancing?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Some were

5 dancing.  Some were standing and socializing.

6             MR. FONSECA:  And were others moving

7 through the crowd?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I'm sorry?

9             MR. FONSECA:  And were others moving

10 through the crowd?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Others were

12 moving around the crowd.

13             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Is it fair to say

14 you couldn't possibly get an accurate count with

15 the darkness, strobe lights and the movements of

16 the crowd?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can --

18             MR. FONSECA:  Is it accurate to say

19 you had 102?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I could get a

21 count because the -- it's not a situation where

22 the establishment is a very large venue.  It's --
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1 so where I was standing by the bar area when I

2 did my head count, I was able to, for me, do an

3 accurate head count, because there were lights in

4 certain areas from the bar emanating from the

5 bar, emanating from the sides where I could do a

6 count and be -- and feel good about my count.

7             MR. FONSECA:  How long from the time

8 you entered the establishment until you took the

9 count?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Probably about

11 three minutes, four minutes.

12             MR. FONSECA:  It wasn't after you came

13 out of the kitchen, after you met in the kitchen

14 with the owner?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, because we

16 asked for the licenses first.

17             MR. FONSECA:  And at that time, the

18 female security guard was already at the bar.  Is

19 that correct?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I believe so.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca,

22 I'm sorry to interrupt, but I didn't understand
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1 that question.  I'm not sure it was clear even to

2 the Investigator.  You said at that time?

3             MR. FONSECA:  When he was taking the

4 count.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

6             MR. FONSECA:  The security guard was--

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  That's what

8 you meant?  Okay.  Very good.

9             MR. FONSECA:  The female security

10 guard was at the bar.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Okay. 

12 Very good.

13             MR. FONSECA:  And so at this point in

14 time, you look at the licenses and is this the

15 point where you then go into the kitchen with the

16 owner?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, yes.

18             MR. FONSECA:  And did the entire Task

19 Force go in there?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, yes.

21             MR. FONSECA:  So you got your DCRA

22 person, MPD?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  We are all

2 in the kitchen area.

3             MR. FONSECA:  And two ABRA

4 Investigators?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Um-hum.

6             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  And how long do

7 you believe you stayed there?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We were probably

9 speaking with Mr. Jones and his son, I would say

10 probably about 15 minutes.  It could have been a

11 little longer than that.

12             MR. FONSECA:  And that time is when

13 you came out to do some ID checks?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Now, there is --

16 you point out to MPD the female who appears not

17 to have any markings on her hand, on the back of

18 her hands, correct?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

20             MR. FONSECA:  You testified that you

21 saw her consuming an alcoholic beverage?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  You actually saw her put

2 it to her lips and lift the bottle?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, no.  I said

4 that I saw her with the beer in her hand.

5             MR. FONSECA:  Oh, okay.  Was that beer

6 bottle empty?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  No, the

8 beer bottle didn't have a top on it and it was

9 half empty.

10             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  And is that the

11 same beer bottle that the sergeant took outside

12 to discuss with her?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             MR. FONSECA:  Is it fair to say that

15 the photographs of her show that that's an empty

16 beer bottle?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I didn't

18 say it was empty, but it was -- she had it in her

19 hand.  When I pointed her out to Sergeant Heraud,

20 she had the bottle clearly in her hand.  And

21 that's when I said let's take her outside.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Is that the same bottle



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

39

1 that is --

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That's the same

3 bottle that was out -- she took outside.

4             MR. FONSECA:  It's that same bottle --

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That same bottle.

6             MR. FONSECA:  -- that's in the

7 photograph?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

9             MR. FONSECA:  That bottle to me -- is

10 it fair to say that that bottle appears to be

11 empty?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I didn't say it

13 was empty, sir.

14             MR. FONSECA:  I'm saying it's empty. 

15 Are you saying that bottle had contents in it?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't have the

17 picture on me right now of what you are asking

18 me.

19             MR. FONSECA:  This would be Exhibit

20 No. 8 and 9 of Government's report.  If they are

21 in black and white, it's probably hard to tell.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 
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1 That's okay.

2             MR. FONSECA:  Is that your hand in No.

3 9?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That's actually--

5 that's Investigator Apraku's hand.

6             MR. FONSECA:  That's Investigator

7 Apraku?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

9             MR. FONSECA:  Would you look below the

10 label and tell me if you see any liquid content

11 at the bottom of that bottle?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It looks empty.

13             MR. FONSECA:  Thank you.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  What was the

15 answer?  I'm sorry.

16             MR. FONSECA:  It looks empty.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

18             MR. FONSECA:  Would the Board like to

19 see color photos?

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  We will have

21 them later.  That's okay.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you.

2             MR. FONSECA:  Did you look at th

3 bucket that was at or near the feet of this

4 alleged minor?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We saw the

6 buckets when we first entered the establishment. 

7 When we -- and again, when Sergeant Heraud asked

8 the female patron to exit the establishment to

9 speak with him, for us to speak to her, after we

10 spoke with her, I wanted to immediately go back

11 in, but again, I followed what MPD wanted us to

12 do and we waited.

13             So when we finally got back into the

14 establishment, the buckets were gone.  So at that

15 juncture, I couldn't tell you how many beers were

16 in the buckets.  If the buckets were empty.  I

17 couldn't tell you what was going on with the

18 buckets.

19             MR. FONSECA:  So you couldn't tell --

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I knew --

21             MR. FONSECA:  -- you didn't know

22 whether the bottles in the buckets were empty or
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1 not?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, I couldn't

3 tell you whether the bottles were empty or not.

4             MR. FONSECA:  That's a fair answer.

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

6             MR. FONSECA:  Now, I don't know how to

7 ask this other than just go ahead and ask it.  I

8 have four simple questions.  You asked her her

9 name and she said Patricia.  Is that correct?

10             MR. RIVERO:  Objection.  The witness

11 testified that he asked the question and that she

12 did not respond to him.

13             MR. FONSECA:  All right.  After she

14 didn't respond to you, did Sergeant Heraud

15 influence her to then respond?

16             MR. RIVERO:  Objection.  

17             MR. FONSECA:  What was your

18 testimony --

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, wait,

20 wait, wait.  The objection?

21             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.  It assumes facts

22 not in evidence about influencing,
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1 characterizing.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

3 Fonseca?

4             MR. FONSECA:  I will ask -- on your

5 direct testimony, let's see if I can see it, did

6 you not on direct testimony say "Sergeant Heraud

7 told her to answer your questions or else she

8 would be detained and arrested?"  Is that what

9 you said in your direct testimony?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

11             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Is it unfair to

12 characterize that as influencing her?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  (No audible

14 answer.)

15             MR. FONSECA:  It's your opinion.

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I think that any

17 time that you are there to try to -- as a

18 Government official, especially with MPD, and you

19 are trying to figure out what is going on, I

20 think that that is protocol.  I think that that

21 is what you are supposed to do.  And she

22 responded.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  So now we have a

2 foundation.  When you asked her her name, how did

3 she respond?

4             MR. RIVERO:  Objection.

5             MR. FONSECA:  He has it in his report.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Wait, wait,

7 wait.  Well, let's hear what the objection is

8 first.

9             MR. RIVERO:  The witness testified

10 that was the officer who asked the questions

11 afterwards.

12             MR. FONSECA:  I don't think that's

13 correct.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Wait one second.  No, I

15 withdraw the objection.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes, okay.

17 Thank you.

18             MR. RIVERO:  It's okay.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I was

20 wondering myself.  Okay.  

21             MR. FONSECA:  So you asked the

22 questions thereafter, right?



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

45

1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

2             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  You asked her

3 what is her name.  What did she respond?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She said her name

5 was Patricia.

6             MR. FONSECA:  Did you ask her her last

7 name?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She didn't want

9 to give her last name.

10             MR. FONSECA:  Did you look to the

11 sergeant to give her another instruction?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

13             MR. FONSECA:  Did you ask for her date

14 of birth?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She didn't want

16 to give her date of birth.  I asked her for her

17 age after that.

18             MR. FONSECA:  So you are saying you

19 did ask for a date of birth?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

21             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Did you ask for

22 her address?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

2             MR. FONSECA:  How were you going to

3 keep a record of who this person was with a first

4 name, no address and no date of birth?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  What is my record

6 for?

7             MR. FONSECA:  To prove that this is a

8 minor.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Objection.  The witness

10 has testified that he asked the question and the

11 person said she was X age.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca?

13             MR. FONSECA:  And we have no way to

14 cross-examine this witness.  We have someone who

15 is an alleged minor and it may well be she was a

16 minor who was basically providing evidence

17 because a police officer has told her she will be

18 arrested if she doesn't.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Hearsay testimony is

20 acceptable in administrative litigation.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Administrative
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1 proceedings.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So I'm not

3 sure where you are going.  I mean, what

4 question --

5             MR. FONSECA:  Without going where

6 there is any further corroboration.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  What --

8             MR. FONSECA:  The singular hearsay may

9 not stand on its own to prove that point

10 necessarily.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, I

12 mean, the last question we had before us was why

13 didn't -- well, how are you going to keep a

14 record.  I'm not sure where you are going with

15 that question.

16             MR. FONSECA:  Oh.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I'm not sure

18 where you are going next.

19             MR. FONSECA:  I'm would be interested

20 to have this person bring her in as a witness.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right.

22             MR. FONSECA:  And never will be able
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1 to.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  That's true.

3             MR. FONSECA:  And I'm attempting to

4 get to a point where is this an acceptable means

5 of investigation to bring a sale to minor charge,

6 consumption charge when it is fairly thin?

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, with

8 that said, that's an argument for the Board to

9 consider not necessarily for this witness to

10 consider.

11             MR. FONSECA:  Well, I have to draw

12 information how I can, so that was the nature of

13 the question.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Are you

15 trying -- I mean, I'm not sure what you are

16 trying to do with your questions here.

17             MR. FONSECA:  Well, right now all we

18 have is a female named Patricia and she came in

19 with friends and she has no ID.

20             MR. RIVERO:  I would like to state my

21 objection as clearly as possible for the record.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.
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1 Rivero?

2             MR. RIVERO:  Counsel asked how are you

3 going to make a record or create a record.  The

4 record was created by the witness' testimony.  He

5 said he asked these questions.  And then he

6 recorded those statements in Government's Exhibit

7 1, the record has been made.

8             It is hearsay, that is correct.  It is

9 also admissible in administrative hearings and it

10 is up to the Board to consider how reliable that

11 testimony is, given several indicia of

12 reliability.  That's a call for the Board to

13 make.

14             But the record has been made by the

15 witness reporting the answers of the female in

16 the report that is Government's Exhibit 1.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Do you have

18 a response to that, Mr. Fonseca?

19             MR. FONSECA:  No.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Do

21 you want to move on then?

22             MR. FONSECA:  I'm going to move on as
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1 to that.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

3 Thank you.

4             MR. FONSECA:  The Fire Marshal -- when

5 the Fire Marshal arrived he told you it wasn't

6 overcrowded?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Could the Fire Marshal

9 if it was overcrowded been able to order that the

10 establishment close?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Could you have been able

13 to order the establishment closed?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Did you ever

16 order the owner to close --

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

18             MR. FONSECA:  -- the establishment?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.  We

20 don't do that.

21             MR. FONSECA:  Did Investigator Apraku

22 demand --
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

2             MR. FONSECA:  -- that he do that

3 repeatedly?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

5             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Did the Fire

6 Marshal point out that they weren't serving food

7 and maybe that was an angle to close the

8 establishment?

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The Fire Marshal

10 did say that they weren't operating as a

11 restaurant and they weren't serving food.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Did you ever interject

13 that this was a tavern license and they didn't

14 have to have food?

15             MR. RIVERO:  I'm going to have to

16 object to this line of questioning.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

18 What's the objection?

19             MR. RIVERO:  The witness didn't

20 testify to the discussions of the Fire Marshal

21 with anyone other than they told him that the

22 establishment was not overcrowded.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  It's clear from both the

2 written Government's report 1, which is the

3 written investigative report, and the testimony

4 here that my client closed the business because

5 he thought it should be closed.  And there is

6 more facts to that than is being represented here

7 or testified to.

8             I'm just going to that issue.  I'll

9 bring it out with my witnesses.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  I'm

11 going to give you --

12             MR. FONSECA:  I'll attempt to ask a

13 question.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca,

15 I'm going to give you a little leeway here, all

16 right?

17             MR. FONSECA:  Yes.

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  But just

19 don't go too far afield with, you know, didn't

20 you ask this and didn't you, because there is a

21 lot of things he could have asked at that time

22 and maybe didn't.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Understood.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And I'm not

3 sure what the purpose of that is.

4             MR. FONSECA:  I'm just going through--

5 well, it's important.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  But I'll

7 give you some leeway.  Go ahead.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  I appreciate it.

9             Were you with Investigator Apraku at

10 all times when he spoke to the -- to Mr. Jones

11 here?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't know if

13 it was all times, but I -- for the most part, I

14 believe I was somewhere around.  Yes, sir.  Close

15 to around, yes, sir.

16             MR. FONSECA:  Did you ever hear him

17 tell Mr. Jones that he needed to close the place?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't recall

19 that.

20             MR. FONSECA:  You don't recall.  Okay. 

21 Almost done.  Now, one last thing to be clear. 

22 You came back that evening to ABRA's offices to
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1 do, what I think you characterized as, a report

2 for the Noise Task Force.

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

4             MR. FONSECA:  And you said you

5 reviewed the -- Johana's file.

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

7             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Your report says

8 you actually reviewed the file and the

9 investigative and security plan was reviewed on

10 May 22nd.  Is that accurate?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That was a typo.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Well, you have got both

13 a day and a date.

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Wait a minute.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Because you say on --

16 this is page 4 of your report.  "On Thursday, May

17 22, 2014, Investigator Jones reviewed the ABRA

18 records for Johana's Restaurant," which revealed

19 the Exhibit 10, which is the security plan.  That

20 was approximately 30 days later than the 27th from

21 the incident.

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  This day is
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1 probably the day that or would be the day that I

2 had typed out the complete report and went on

3 ahead and finalized the -- all the violations for

4 the security plan.  So that would be the -- the

5 first date was when I first got back to the

6 office on that 27th and but this was the date that

7 I actually typed out the report and finalized

8 everything for that.  So I had to go back in to

9 do that, so that's why I used that date.

10             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  And then the

11 report itself is signed and dated October 3,

12 2014, correct?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't have the

14 date, but I don't have any control over that.

15             MR. FONSECA:  You don't have the

16 report?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't have any

18 control over that, when it is signed and dated.

19             MR. FONSECA:  Well, that date is next

20 to where you signed.

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  What I'm saying

22 to you is that once I complete the report, it's
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1 out of my hands.  I don't have any -- when it

2 comes back to me is when the signatures go

3 through and all of that.  I don't have anything--

4 yes, that's for when it goes before -- when

5 everything is done, it goes through our

6 Enforcement Division and it is reviewed.  So I

7 don't have anything to do with that.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Is it signed before it

9 gets reviewed?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, it's signed

11 afterwards.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Is there any

13 edits?  Were you directed to make any edits to

14 this?

15             MR. RIVERO:  Objection.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Your

17 objection?

18             MR. RIVERO:  What's the foundation?

19             MR. FONSECA:  The report --

20             MR. RIVERO:  What is legally relevant

21 is what is in front, it's Government's Exhibit 1.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Well, seeing as the
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1 finalized report is at the end of May and it

2 doesn't get signed until October, I'm just asking

3 whether there were any edits that were required

4 to be made.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Between --

6             MR. FONSECA:  It was months.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Between May

8 22nd and?

9             MR. FONSECA:  October 3rd.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I will allow

11 the question, but I am not sure it's relevant. 

12 But I'll allow the question.

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Could you repeat

14 the question, sir?

15             MR. FONSECA:  Were there any edits

16 made between May 22nd and your signing off on this

17 on October 3rd?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  On every report

19 that we submit, 9 times out of 10 there are edits

20 that have to be done.  And then it has to go back

21 through the process of being reviewed by our

22 chief and then it goes to the Legal Department.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Do you recall what any

2 of those edits were?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  They were -- I

4 couldn't -- I can't tell you exactly what the

5 edits were on this report, but I will tell you on

6 every report, if anything, they are either

7 something grammatical or a spelling error.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  No further

9 questions.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Board

11 Members, any questions?  Okay.  I guess I'll

12 start and I'm sure other Board Members will chime

13 in.

14             So my dilemma is I suspect that many

15 of the questions that I'm going to ask will be

16 asked on redirect, but I'll venture on forward

17 anyway.

18             So, Mr. Jones, I'm very confused as to

19 the time line here.  All right?  So I'm going to

20 ask you to sort of walk me through this very,

21 very slowly.  All right?  You arrived in the

22 vicinity of this establishment and what did you
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1 first observe?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We first

3 observed, I first observed a line of patrons

4 outside of the establishment.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  How

6 long was that line?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Probably maybe 8

8 to 10 people.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  so

10 the next thing you did was you and who else --

11 who was with you, at that time?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Investigator

13 Apraku and Sergeant Carlos Heraud with MPD.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

15 what's the next thing that you did?  Did you

16 approach the establishment?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The next thing

18 that took place was we parked in front of the

19 establishment.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Sergeant Heraud

22 and Investigator Apraku went to the front of the
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1 establishment.  I went to the rear.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So I went around

4 to the rear because I know that the complaint was

5 about the noise coming from the rear of the

6 establishment.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  All

8 right.  So did you eventually come around to the

9 front?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Or did you

12 enter through the back?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.  I came

14 around to the front.  

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Where

16 were Sergeant Heraud and Investigator Apraku when

17 you came around to the front?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I believe they

19 were standing right out front.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  They were

21 standing out front?  So they had not entered?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Not yet.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Are

2 you aware of what actions they had taken prior to

3 you getting -- coming back around the front?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Not aware.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Were

6 they talking to anyone when you arrived?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Who were

9 they talking to?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't tell you

11 who they were talking to, sir.  

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Do you know

13 if that person was an --

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The security --

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- employee? 

16 Was it --

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  A security

18 member, yes.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- a patron?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, they were a

21 security member.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  They were
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1 security members?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Um-hum.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Male,

4 female?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I remember male.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  How

7 many?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I think there

9 were two out there.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Two out

11 there?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  How

14 soon after that did -- did the three of you enter

15 together?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  Because

17 when I came around, that's when I introduced

18 myself to the security and then I requested to

19 speak with the ABC manager/owner.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you

21 requested to speak to --

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

63

1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- an ABC

2 manager?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Or owner at

5 that point.

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

8 Do you know if the request was made prior to

9 that?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I have no idea.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  How

12 soon after that did you enter?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Immediately.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Immediately.

15 So the security guards let you enter?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Do

18 you have any observations of what was transpiring

19 out there in terms of allowing people to come in,

20 what was going on?  Can you describe it?  Do you

21 observe how the patrons were being let in?  IDs

22 checked?  Did you observe anything in that
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1 regard?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  When I came

3 around the corner, I did notice that there was a

4 security member out front who was asking for IDs

5 and then they were allowing patrons to enter. 

6 And I only observed one.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Before I came up

9 and started speaking.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So the three

11 of you entered.  

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Where did

14 you -- were you approached by the owner, at that

15 point, immediately or did you -- where did you

16 go?  I mean, did you step inside the club and

17 stand there?  Did you move to the back?  Tell me

18 what --

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, we went

20 inside and we went by the bar area and then we

21 saw Mr. Jones.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  How far is
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1 the bar area from that front door?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Probably to that

3 door back there.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  And

5 you were met by --

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Maybe a little

7 farther.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- Mr.

9 Jones?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Probably a little

11 farther.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

13             MR. RIVERO:  I need to object a little

14 bit.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Rivero?

16             MR. RIVERO:  The record doesn't show

17 distance.

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I was just

19 going to try to estimate that.  So do you want to

20 give us an estimate of the feet from where you

21 are seated to that door?  It's your estimate.

22             MR. RIVERO:  So the witness can



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

66

1 testify, not to put words in his mouth, to the

2 entrance to the hearing room.

3             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Thank you for that.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  The

5 entrance to the hearing room.  Okay.  Very good. 

6 All right.  

7             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  From the witness

8 stand.

9             MR. FONSECA:  It may help and we will

10 get it in the record later, I have two

11 photographs with lights on showing the interior,

12 if it helps.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  That's okay.

14             MR. FONSECA:  And marked in Exhibits

15 4 and 5.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  That's okay. 

17 We will get to that.  All right.  I'm going to

18 move on.  All right.  So you were met at the bar

19 by Mr. Jones, the owner?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  When

22 did -- and all three of you were together that
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1 whole time?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I do believe so. 

3 Yes, we were standing there together.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Did you --

5 when you went in, did you separate at any point?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I had gone

7 straight towards the bar.  Sergeant Heraud kind

8 of veered off probably to the left side of the

9 club.  And Investigator Apraku kind of lagged

10 back a little bit, but we all met up at the bar.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  How

12 long had you been in when you met up at the bar?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Mr. Jones arrived

14 immediately.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I mean.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So it was

18 just a short --

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Just a short

20 time.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Just a short

22 time.
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Then what

3 happened next?  I mean, you started talking with

4 Mr. Jones.  

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I spoke

6 with Mr. Jones and I identified myself.  And I

7 asked -- I told him the reason why we were there. 

8 And I asked him for -- to review his licenses. 

9 And he brought the licenses -- he went to go

10 retrieve his licenses.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Let's step

12 back again.  When did you do a count?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I was

14 getting ready to get to that.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  All

16 right.  Go ahead.  You may continue.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So when he had

18 gone to go -- when he went to go retrieve the

19 licenses, that's when I turned around and I

20 started head counting.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Oh, okay. 

22 Okay.  How long was he gone to get the licenses? 
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1 Do you have any idea?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  He was probably

3 gone maybe, I don't know, a minute and a half,

4 two minutes.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

6 during that time period is when you did the

7 counting.  Is that correct?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  What

10 were the other two individuals doing during that

11 time period?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I know that

13 Sergeant Heraud had walked around, because he was

14 the one who when we had first entered and he had

15 gone to the left of the establishment and met me

16 at the bar, he said that he kind of kicked a

17 bucket.  So he kind of ran into a bucket.

18             So that's when I looked down and I saw

19 the buckets of beer around the club.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Did you see

21 bottles in the buckets?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, there were
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1 bottles in the buckets.  Again, I couldn't tell

2 you what was in the bottles.  I couldn't tell

3 you, but they were -- I mean some were Heineken

4 beer, whatever it was, but I couldn't tell you if

5 the beers were full or they weren't full.  I

6 couldn't tell you all of that.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  But

8 there were beer bottles in the buckets.

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Is that your

11 testimony?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.  Yes,

13 sir.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  And

15 it's your testimony that during that period where

16 you were counting, you counting 102 patrons?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  When

19 did you take the pictures?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Those pictures

21 were taken when we came back out from the kitchen

22 from talking to Mr. Jones.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Did

2 Mr. Apraku speak with Mr. Jones, at any point?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  When did he

5 speak to him?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I want to -- I

7 believe all of the words that were mentioned,

8 everything that was said to Mr. Jones or the

9 conversation that they had took place in the

10 kitchen.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  In the

12 kitchen?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  In the kitchen.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Not

15 prior to -- not while you were at the bar asking?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, it wasn't at

17 the bar.  It was in the kitchen and then once we

18 got outside and we had the patron outside with

19 us, he again talked to Mr. Jones.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

21 Mr. Jones came out --

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So there were two
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1 interactions.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- with you?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

5 did you have a good look at the bottle that the

6 woman was holding when you -- did you approach

7 the young woman with the bottle?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Did you have

10 a good look at the bottle?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I got a good look

12 at the bottle, but again, this was in April.  I

13 can't -- I couldn't, you know, tell you if the

14 bottle was full or if it wasn't full.  So when

15 the question first came, I --

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- couldn't, you

18 know.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right.

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  But I did get a

21 good look at the bottle and I -- when I asked her

22 for the bottle, I gave -- I'm the one who handed
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1 it to Investigator Apraku and he took the picture

2 of the bottle.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Okay. 

4 That's all I have right now.  So thank you,

5 Investigator.

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Short?

8             MEMBER SHORT:  Good afternoon.

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Good afternoon,

10 sir.

11             MEMBER SHORT:  Investigator Jones, you

12 said this venue isn't that large and the capacity

13 is 75, correct?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

15             MEMBER SHORT:  How many -- the aisle 

16 space, I'm looking at the diagram here, the aisle

17 space, the exit aisles, so if persons had to get

18 out in a hurry if something happened, is the

19 aisle space adequate in your opinion?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, I think so.

21             MEMBER SHORT:  It was?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I believe so.  I
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1 mean, if you are not overcrowded, yes.

2             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  Well, was it --

3 when you were doing your head count, was it

4 adequate aisle space?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

6             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  There was

7 mentioned of buckets of beer.  Were the buckets

8 of beer -- and I also heard mention of buckets of

9 beer on the floor?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

11             MEMBER SHORT:  Were they in the aisles

12 or under the tables?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.  It wasn't in

14 the main dance floor area.  They were like along

15 the walls or around the -- by the tables, which

16 were around the -- they were hugging the walls.

17             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  So anybody there

18 could just grab a bottle and start drinking?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

20             MEMBER SHORT:  No controls on the beer

21 at all?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Not that I could
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1 see.

2             MEMBER SHORT:  That's all I have.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you,

4 Mr. Short.  Other Board Members questions?  Mr.

5 Jones?

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Thank you, Mr.

7 Chairman.  I'm going to try not to tread over

8 ground that we have already been down, but if I

9 do, bear with me.

10             Can you confirm exactly how many

11 people were there in your party, i.e., conducting

12 the administrative aspect of what took place that

13 night?  In my understanding, it was yourself,

14 Apraku, someone from DCRA and someone from MPD?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             MEMBER JONES:  So a total of four

17 people?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Were these four

20 people at the establishment from the beginning,

21 from the time that you arrived until the time

22 that you conducted or concluded whatever you
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1 would call the business of the evening at this

2 restaurant or this licensed establishment?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And the purpose

5 of those individuals was initially to perform a

6 Noise Task Force, I'll call it, compliance check

7 or assessment.  Is that correct?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  As well as the

9 role for DCRA doing meter readings and those

10 types of things for noise.

11             MEMBER JONES:  Got it.  Okay.  

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  As well as

13 checking for their licenses regarding their

14 Certificate of Occupancy and the basic business

15 licenses, those types of things.  So they also

16 review the licenses to make sure the

17 establishments are in compliance with DCRA

18 Regulations.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Got it.  Okay.  The --

20 when you -- you mentioned earlier that you took

21 over the investigation or took over whatever you

22 would call this, and this is going to be touchy,
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1 but I just need to just get right to it, at what

2 point specifically did you take over?  And I'm

3 looking not necessarily a time on a watch, but

4 throughout the course of the event.

5             So my understanding is when you first

6 arrived, you saw the line, the queue.  You heard

7 the noise emanating from the establishment.  You

8 individually went to the back of the

9 establishment, which left three of your party at

10 the front of the establishment.

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

12             MEMBER JONES:  You came back and

13 joined your party, so there are now four.

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  You entered the

16 establishment.  When you first entered into the

17 establishment, who was the head of the activity

18 from ABRA's standpoint?  Was it you or Apraku?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, it was

20 deemed that it was going to be Apraku.

21             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  When we first
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1 entered the establishment because I was in front,

2 I just did the introductions.

3             MEMBER JONES:  Got it.  Okay.  

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And that's kind

5 of how that took place.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Got it.  Okay.  You

7 went to -- I have heard testimony that you

8 collectively went into the kitchen at some point.

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

10             MEMBER JONES:  So if my head count is

11 correct, that would be four from your party and

12 two from the licensee, the owner and his son,

13 were in the kitchen at a minimum to discuss this

14 issue.  Is that count correct?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  At the point at

17 which you were in the kitchen, is that when you

18 took over?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And you gave

21 testimony earlier as to the reason why you took

22 over, so I'm not really overly concerned about
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1 that aspect of it as much as I am about when you

2 took over, from that point forward, that --

3 excuse me.  The point at which you took over, you

4 had already conducted the head count that you

5 performed.  Is that not -- that's not correct?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  When did you

8 conduct the head count from the standpoint of

9 where you were in --

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, I'm sorry. 

11 I'm sorry.  I did.

12             MEMBER JONES:  You did.  Okay.  

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             MEMBER JONES:  I'm following now.  All

17 right.  So you came in.  You asked for the owner?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  ABC manager

19 or owner.

20             MEMBER JONES:  ABC manager or owner.

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

22             MEMBER JONES:  And it was a very short
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1 amount of time from the time that you asked for

2 the owner and you became aware of and became in

3 contact with the owner, correct?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

5             MEMBER JONES:  You asked for certain

6 documentation?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

8             MEMBER JONES:  The owner left you to

9 get that documentation and that was a matter of

10 minutes, a few minutes, less than five minutes?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Um-hum.

12             MEMBER JONES:  You conducted the head

13 count at that point.

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Um-hum.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Then you went into the

16 kitchen.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

18             MEMBER JONES:  What was the purpose of

19 going into the kitchen?  What were you trying to

20 ascertain at that point collectively?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I don't

22 recall if -- well, normally when I do an
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1 investigation or I'm going a regulatory

2 inspection, I try to get the licensee out from in

3 front of the public.  And it's not -- it's

4 because, you know, I want the patrons to continue

5 to enjoy what they are doing.  I don't want them

6 to be alarmed by anything.

7             So and the other part of that was

8 because it was so noisy and there were so many

9 people around, we couldn't -- I couldn't really

10 speak with him and he really clearly hear what I

11 had to say at that point in time.

12             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So being in the

14 kitchen and I think -- even I think Mr. Jones may

15 have directed us to the kitchen, because, you

16 know, I said is there any way we -- I know I said

17 is there anywhere we can go speak.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Yes.

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And so he took us

20 to the kitchen area.

21             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  But so what was

22 the -- what were you trying to communicate to the
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1 owner at that point?  You or whomever?  So I

2 guess the meat of the question is you arrived at

3 the establishment.  You asked for these

4 documents.  You observed some things that brought

5 about some levels of concern.

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Was the intent to go

8 into the kitchen to have a candid discussion with

9 the owner to detail and denote these are the

10 issues that I have concerns with in my capacity

11 as an ABRA Investigator --

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Um-hum.

13             MEMBER JONES:  -- or was it something

14 else?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So when we have

16 an ABRA complaint or we have a complaint from the

17 public who calls into the Agency --

18             MEMBER JONES:  Yes.

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- and levies a

20 complaint against an establishment regarding

21 noise or whatever the complaint may be, we have

22 to go and notify that licensee.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So really that

3 was part of my reason for speaking with him,

4 because I had to make the notification.  Not

5 necessarily saying that hey, we found a violation

6 or you were in violation.  I have to make a

7 notification anyway.

8             MEMBER JONES:  Understood.

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So that was my

10 reason for speaking with him initially until we

11 saw everything else.  And at that point, that's

12 when I let Investigator Apraku start to speak

13 with Mr. Jones and that's --

14             MEMBER JONES:  Understood.

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

16             MEMBER JONES:  So was it communicated

17 at the time that you were in the kitchen that you

18 had the concerns related to individuals that were

19 -- appeared to be underage?  Did you communicate

20 -- well, question one.

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Did you communicate
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1 that you had concerns about the potential of what

2 appeared to be overcrowding?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Because if I understand

5 correctly, you had already conducted your count,

6 right?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

8             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

10             MEMBER JONES:  So and when you were in

11 the kitchen, you did communicate to the owner in

12 clear, no uncertain terms, that you had a concern

13 about the head count?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  What was the

16 nature of the response that you got to first

17 question or first statement related to underage

18 patrons potentially being in the establishment? 

19 Did you get a response or did you collectively

20 get a response from the owner?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Collectively, the

22 response was his son was throwing a party and it
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1 was an 18 and older party.  And you know, he

2 stated that he didn't -- he said that there were

3 no -- there was no one in the establishment

4 drinking that was under 21.  And that was pretty

5 much it with reference to that.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So that's the

7 response to that.  Related to the second

8 question, in terms of the overcrowding.  Did he

9 have a response to you or to the collective there

10 assembled?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  He said that he

12 wasn't aware that it was overcrowded.  And that

13 there was really no other response for it.  It

14 just --

15             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- he just wasn't

17 aware.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So just to make

19 sure I'm clear, so you presented, as a unit, a

20 concern about overcrowding to the owner and the

21 owner did not respond to you with okay, let's go

22 to the front door and check out the clicker and
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1 find out exactly what the number is?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

3             MEMBER JONES:  He didn't offer any

4 recourse to prove that you were wrong?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  As far as the

7 drinking or underage patrons, at some point in

8 the testimony and in the document that I read,

9 there was some reference to hand markings.  And

10 I'm not totally clear on what the nature of the

11 hand marking was.  Was -- did they actually write

12 the age of the person on the back of the hand?

13             So for example, if I was 18, I had an

14 18 on the back of my hand?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Did you see any

17 of those markings?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We did see some

19 markings, but -- which is why we ended up pulling

20 the person that didn't have the markings on her

21 hand, but she looked younger.

22             MEMBER JONES:  She looked?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She looked -- to

2 all of us, she looked under 21.  And she did not

3 have a marking on her hand at all.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  But you did see

5 some individuals that did have marks on their

6 hands?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

8             MEMBER JONES:  Did you see any of

9 those individuals that you clearly saw with marks

10 on their hands with beverage or drinks, alcoholic

11 beverages in their hand?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

13             MEMBER JONES:  You did?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Which is why we

17 wanted to go back in, but we weren't allowed at

18 that opportunity.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And I'm glad you

20 brought that up, because that's the part that is

21 confusing me just a little bit.  So when you say

22 go back in, go back in from what point?  From
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1 when you were in the kitchen?  You wanted to go

2 back into the main room or you were outside and

3 you wanted to go back in to the main

4 establishment from outside to inside?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  When I pointed

6 out the female patron to Sergeant Heraud, we had

7 then gone over to her.  He asked her to come

8 outside.  We all had gone outside at that point

9 in time to speak with her.

10             And after we had spoken with her and

11 we got the information from her, that's when I

12 wanted to go back into the establishment to start

13 to conduct a random ID check period.  And

14 Sergeant Heraud said no, let's hold up, let me

15 call for backup and I need to call the Fire

16 Marshal because it's overcrowded.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you were not

18 allowed to go back in.  Well, the MPD Officer

19 that was with you recommended a different course

20 of action?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We all had a role

22 in the Noise Task Force.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Understood.

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We try not to

3 step over each other.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  All right.  

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So --

6             MEMBER JONES:  Fair enough.  All

7 right.  That makes sense then.  Did you indicate

8 in your testimony that you observed patrons

9 leaving the establishment?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

11             MEMBER JONES:  While you were outside

12 talking to Patricia?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Can you give me

15 -- do you have any feel for a rough number?  Did

16 you do a count?  Did you do a -- do you have an

17 estimate?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I would say

19 estimate probably 40 to 50 people left.

20             MEMBER JONES:  40 to 50 people left?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  You also
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1 testified, if I remember correctly, that you did

2 observe an individual that you first observed at

3 the front door sitting at the bar that was --

4 appeared to be working security at the front

5 door?  Did I misunderstand?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.  She wasn't

7 sitting at the bar.

8             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I believe she was

10 working.  And again, I had a brief interaction at

11 the front door.

12             MEMBER JONES:  Understood.

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Because once I

14 came around from the alley, I went straight to

15 what I was trying to do, as far as my role with

16 the Noise Task Force.  

17             But I do believe it was the same

18 female that was at the door was who I

19 encountered.  And again, I didn't have any

20 interaction with her, but I believe it was -- she

21 was at the bar.  I think she was behind the bar

22 or either in front of the bar.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't tell you,

3 but she wasn't seated at the bar.

4             MEMBER JONES:  She wasn't seated at

5 the bar.

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

7             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And I want

8 to zero in on this just to make sure I'm clear. 

9 So you first arrived at the licensed

10 establishment.  There were four individuals.  You

11 went to the back.  You came back to the front. 

12 To your knowledge, none of your party had entered

13 into the establishment at that point?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Not to my

15 knowledge.

16             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  You also

17 indicated that, if I'm hearing this correctly,

18 you took the lead of entering into the

19 establishment and you did the introductions, if

20 you will?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  During that
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1 period, do you have any knowledge or any

2 recollection of anyone telling the security

3 person that was checking IDs at the front door to

4 leave their post?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't have any

6 -- I have no recollection of that.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Were all four of

8 you together during -- at that moment when you

9 conducted the introductions, if you will, to

10 enter into the establishment?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

12             MEMBER JONES:  You were?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  After you

15 finished doing your introductions and asked for

16 the owner, did the four of you become separated?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't believe

18 so.

19             MEMBER JONES:  You don't believe so. 

20 So if that's the case, is it your recollection

21 that the four of you went over to the bar area

22 location where you eventually came into contact
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1 with the owner?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Um-hum.  Yes.

3             MEMBER JONES:  Yes?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

5             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And is it also

6 your recollection that the four of you were

7 together when you requested the owner to provide

8 you the documentation that you requested?

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

10             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And is it

11 further your recollection that when you conducted

12 your head count, all four of you were together?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And lastly,

15 is it your recollection that when you

16 matriculated from the open area to the kitchen,

17 that all four of you were together and you went

18 together?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So given that

21 sequence and time line, can you point out to me

22 any point in that period where it could have been
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1 communicated to a security person to leave their

2 post?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The only thing

4 that I can articulate to you was that it was

5 brought to my attention by Sergeant Heraud that

6 there was something he was saying about the

7 security members were Maryland-certified or

8 something and I didn't really pay attention to

9 it, because I was --

10             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- doing too many

12 other things.  So I don't know.  Again, I don't

13 know what he was doing.  I don't know if they

14 were told to leave their post.  I have no idea

15 what was going on.

16             MEMBER JONES:  Got it.  All right. 

17 Fair enough.

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

19             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And I think

20 the last question I have for you was related to

21 the Heineken bottles and the buckets or what have

22 you.  Was Heineken beer the only alcoholic
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1 beverage that you observed?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It was the only

3 one that I saw.

4             MEMBER JONES:  The only one that you

5 saw?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Thank you. 

8 Thank you, Mr. Chair.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I'm going to

10 follow-up with a few questions, Investigator.

11             So you told me when you arrived there

12 was a line of 8 to 10 people?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  When you

15 came back around from going out back, what was

16 your impression of the line, at that point?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Probably the

18 same.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Did it look

20 like --

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Or maybe a little

22 less.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- it was a

2 different crowd or --

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- it had

5 grown?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It didn't look

7 like it was a different crowd, no.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So would you

9 say that a lot of people had entered during that

10 time?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, I wouldn't

12 say that, because I wasn't around -- I wasn't in

13 the rear of the establishment for very long.  I

14 was only there for maybe a couple of minutes.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Two or three

17 minutes.  Because I walked the alley.  I walked

18 to make sure that -- where the noise was coming

19 from was actually Mr. Jones' back door.  Then I

20 walked through kind of the other alleyway leading

21 up towards the back of the residences that were

22 behind his establishment and then I came back
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1 around.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So from the

3 time you introduced yourself to the security

4 people and the time you met with Mr. Jones, how

5 long was that?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It wasn't long at

7 all.  It was probably, like I said earlier, a

8 couple of minutes, two or three minutes.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Oh, so he

10 wasn't at the bar?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  When you

12 said between when I introduced myself to the

13 security members and when I met him.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So what --

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That was the

16 front door to the bar.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- had

18 transpired during those two minutes?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Walking into the

20 establishment and getting to the bar.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  It took you

22 that long to walk into the small -- I'm sorry, I
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1 mean, you know, two minutes is -- I'm trying to

2 understand were you looking around?  I mean --

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yeah, we are

4 looking around.  I mean, there is a lot --

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  You --

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- going on at

7 that time.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- didn't go

9 directly to the bar to meet the owner or?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I mean, we

11 are trying to make our way through the crowd.  We

12 are looking around.  I mean, we obviously noticed

13 that the crowd is younger than what we normally

14 see in the club.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Not necessarily

17 saying this club, but just in the club.  And so

18 that automatically kind of put our antennas up to

19 say what's going on.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

21 how did you know how to find the owner of the

22 bar? 
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I'm not

2 understanding what you mean.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, did

4 someone direct you to the bar and say that's

5 where Mr. Jones is?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  A security member

7 brought us in.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  And

9 they directed you to the bar?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  What

12 was your first impression of the crowd when you

13 first stepped in?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I'm not

15 understanding what you mean.  They weren't rowdy. 

16 They were -- some were dancing, some were

17 socializing on the dance floor.  Some were seated

18 at tables, pub table and some were drinking, some

19 were not.  It wasn't a rowdy crowd.  I mean, it--

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Was the

21 crowd about the same size as when you started

22 your count or had it changed?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Oh, yes.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  What was

3 that?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, yes.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  All

6 right.  So when you first moved in, came in, what

7 did you think about the size of the crowd?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  When we first

9 walked in, Sergeant Heraud and I looked at each

10 other and said it's overcrowded.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

12 you.  I have no further questions.

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Anyone else? 

15 Mr. Rodriguez?

16             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Yes.  Mr. Jones,

17 thank you.

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

19             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  When you came in,

20 was security checking people for their IDs?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Again when I came

22 around from the alleyway, I observed security
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1 checking.  I only observed them checking one

2 person before I stepped in and identified myself,

3 so --

4             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  They were checking?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- I saw them

6 checking ID.

7             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  They were checking

8 IDs?

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I saw a security

10 member checking ID, yes, sir.

11             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  Did they

12 turn anybody back?

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't tell you

14 whether they did or not.

15             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  I want to

16 focus now on Patricia.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

18             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  The young lady that

19 you discovered with a beer bottle.

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

21             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  And the beer bottle

22 from what I hear in testimony was empty.  Is that



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

102

1 right?  Did I hear that right?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, from the

3 picture it appeared to be empty, yes, sir.

4             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Right.  Okay.  So

5 of course my next question is how did that bottle

6 get empty or do they serve empty bottles there?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That's correct.

8             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Somebody drank it,

9 right?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Somebody drank

11 the beer.

12             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  Did you

13 think it was Patricia?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I think it was

15 Patricia.

16             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  So were

17 there other people around with beer bottles in

18 their hands?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

20             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  There were.  Okay. 

21 And so would you -- well, that's all I have right

22 now.
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you. 

3 Anyone else?  Okay.  Mr. Rivero, redirect?

4             MR. RIVERO:  No.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you,

6 Mr. Rivero.  Mr. Fonseca?

7             MR. FONSECA:  Just one line of

8 questioning.

9                  RECROSS-EXAMINATION

10             MR. FONSECA:  Objectively, the 

11 approximate distance of the front to the back of

12 the business is essentially where these doors are

13 here, correct?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  To the bar area.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Correct?  To the bar

16 area.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

18             MR. FONSECA:  How far would you say it

19 is from the bar area by the picture entry, the

20 restroom area to the back wall, the side wall

21 where the license is proposed to be?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't tell you.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Do you have the

2 schematics?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

4             MR. FONSECA:  Do you have the

5 investigative report?

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

7             MR. FONSECA:  It should be the very

8 last page, it's Exhibit 10.

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

10             MR. FONSECA:  At the very back you're

11 going to have a schematic.

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

13             MR. FONSECA:  This is the license

14 board --

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             MR. FONSECA:  -- in the bar area?

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

18             MR. FONSECA:  All right.  So your

19 testimony is that it took Mr. Jones a minute and

20 a half to return with the licenses?  What did he

21 return with?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Now, I didn't --
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1 no.  I didn't see where he got them from.  I

2 didn't see that.  So I can't tell you where he

3 pulled them from, because, again, I was counting

4 patrons.

5             MR. FONSECA:  You can see in this

6 picture, it's probably no more than about 20

7 seconds to return with the license board?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.

9             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  No further

10 questions.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

12 Investigator Jones, you're free to step down.

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Thank you.

14             (Whereupon, the witness was

15 temporarily excused.)

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Rivero,

17 any other witnesses?

18             MR. RIVERO:  No other witnesses.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

20 Great.  Mr. Fonseca?

21             MR. FONSECA:  Yes.  We will have --

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Your first
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1 witness?

2             MR. FONSECA:  -- two witnesses.  I'm

3 going to call Sally Ross first.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Ms. Ross,

5 would you raise your right hand?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7 Whereupon,

8                      SALLY ROSS

9 was called as a witness by Counsel for the 

10 Respondent, and having been first duly sworn,

11 assumed the witness stand and was examined and

12 testified as follows:

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I do.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you. 

15 Be seated, please.  Please speak into the

16 microphone so we can hear you.

17             MS. ROSS:  All right.  

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you.

19                  DIRECT EXAMINATION

20             MR. FONSECA:  Ms. Ross, could you tell

21 us how long you worked at Johana's?

22             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Is she going to
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1 identify herself?

2             MR. FONSECA:  How long you've worked

3 there.  Pardon me?

4             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Could she

5 identify herself?

6             MR. FONSECA:  Oh, I'm sorry.

7             MS. ROSS:  Oh, I'm sorry.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Would you put your name

9 on the record?  I apologize.

10             MS. ROSS:  My name is Sally Ross.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

12 you.

13             MR. FONSECA:  Have you worked for

14 Johana's for any period of time?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes, almost three years.

16             MR. FONSECA:  Almost three years. 

17 When is the last time you worked for them?

18             MS. ROSS:  Around April, end of April.

19             MR. FONSECA:  End of April.  On April

20 27th were you there on the night of this incident?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I was.

22             MR. FONSECA:  The inspection.  Okay. 
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1 Where were you situated?

2             MS. ROSS:  I was -- actually, it's a

3 queue before you actually get into the club. 

4 It's a box area.  I was standing right there

5 checking IDs and patting down.

6             MR. FONSECA:  And what other

7 responsibilities did you have?

8             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much marking hands,

9 checking IDs, patting down, male and female, and

10 putting the bands on their arms.

11             MR. FONSECA:  And what did the band

12 signify?

13             MS. ROSS:  The band signified if they

14 paid or not.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Did you do

16 anything else to confirm age as far as markings

17 or anything?

18             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much markings.  If

19 they was 21 or older, they had an X on their

20 hand.  If they was 21 or -- I'm sorry.  21 or

21 under, they had an X on their hand.  If they were

22 21 or older, they had 21 exactly on their hand.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  And so an X if they were

2 underage?

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

4             MR. FONSECA:  And 21 if they were of

5 age?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             MR. FONSECA:  All right.  So you

8 weren't putting in exact age if they were under

9 age 18 versus --

10             MS. ROSS:  No.

11             MR. FONSECA:  -- 19 versus 20?

12             MS. ROSS:  No.

13             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  In the course of

14 your responsibilities, if a patron attempted to

15 enter without ID, would you allow that?

16             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much we were turning

17 around, we turned around groups of people.

18             MR. FONSECA:  Can you tell me if at

19 any time that evening if you were removed from

20 your assignment?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I was.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Would you --
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1             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much, MPD and I

2 guess ABC Board people showed up.  The MPD asked

3 me, exactly asked me, where do I work?  I told

4 him I work at Evergreen Protection Service out of

5 Greenbelt.  He then stated that I was pretty much

6 over jurisdiction and to take off my vest and my

7 duty belt.

8             Once I did that, the ABC guy, he never

9 actually introduced himself.  I found out later

10 on during the day that he was from the ABC Board. 

11 Pretty much he asked me how do I mark hands and

12 check IDs and this and that and how do from the

13 door to the bar they know to check IDs if they

14 have 21 or X?

15             I stated pretty much regardless of any

16 fact, the bartender always checks IDs.  So he

17 then asked me to go with him to the bar and show

18 him the bartender, which I did.

19             MR. FONSECA:  Great.  Was the ABC

20 Investigator, Mr. Jones, who testified?

21             MS. ROSS:  No.

22             MR. FONSECA:  No?  When the MPD
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1 Officer told you to remove your vest and your

2 utility belt --

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

4             MR. FONSECA:  -- did he say it's still

5 okay for you to man the door?

6             MS. ROSS:  No.  He said pretty much I

7 crossed over jurisdiction and he could lock us

8 up.

9             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Say it again.

10             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much he stated that

11 I crossed over jurisdiction, I couldn't work out

12 of D.C. since I had a Maryland license and he

13 could lock us up.  So I took my stuff off just

14 like he stated.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Did you have occasion to

16 show your Maryland --

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  I gave my guard card

18 to the MPD Officer.  He actually left the door

19 from me and went to his car, I guess to run it or

20 whatever he did, and then me and the ABC guy went

21 to the bar.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  And what happened
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1 next at the bar?

2             MS. ROSS:  At the bar, I seen the MPD. 

3 It was the MPD guy and I guess the guy from ABC

4 Board.  They stood there talking to Mr. Jones. 

5 And after they stayed at the bar, I'm going to

6 say about 5 or 10 minutes, they all went to the

7 back.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  At that point in

9 time, was there anyone manning the door?

10             MS. ROSS:  No, not at all.

11             MR. FONSECA:  At that point in time,

12 had Mr. Jones, the owner, been informed that you

13 were ordered not to --

14             MS. ROSS:  No.

15             MR. FONSECA:  -- go back to the front?

16             MS. ROSS:  No.

17             MR. FONSECA:  Were you still at the

18 bar area when they, all four or all six, came out

19 of the kitchen?

20             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I was.

21             MR. FONSECA:  And did you witness

22 anything pertaining to this minor?
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1             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I really never

2 seen her until the MPD actually was -- the MPD

3 guy and ABC Board Member was talking to her and

4 they --

5             MR. FONSECA:  Let's correct the

6 record.  Was it an Investigator?

7             MS. ROSS:  Well, yeah.  Was talking to

8 her and the MPD grabbed the bottle and they

9 walked outside.

10             MR. FONSECA:  And they walked her,

11 okay.  Did you ever see her drink from a bottle

12 of Heineken?

13             MS. ROSS:  No.  She never really had

14 that bottle that they carried out.  MPD actually

15 carried that bottle out.

16             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Say that again,

17 please.

18             MS. ROSS:  I said she never really had

19 that bottle that they say that she carried out. 

20 MPD carried the bottle out.

21             MR. FONSECA:  Where was the bottle

22 whenever you saw it or tell me --
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1             MS. ROSS:  It was --

2             MR. FONSECA:  -- took --

3             MS. ROSS:  -- just like right beside

4 her and some other girls.

5             MR. FONSECA:  How far away was this?

6             MS. ROSS:  I would say a good half an

7 arm's space.  It wasn't actually in front of her

8 at all, because she was never really touching the

9 bottle as she was sitting there.

10             MR. FONSECA:  How far away were you

11 situated to where she was standing?

12             MS. ROSS:  Oh pretty much like right

13 in front of the bar area.  Pretty much I'm behind

14 the bar.  They are pretty much right there.  I

15 would say a good yard maybe.

16             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Could you see

17 whether that bottle had any contents in it?

18             MS. ROSS:  No.

19             MR. FONSECA:  Did you see any buckets

20 on the floor?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yeah, the bucket on the

22 floor that was beside her feet was empty.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  How did you know they

2 were empty?

3             MS. ROSS:  Because usually if they are

4 empty, the pick up the pails, usually the owners

5 pick up the pail with his son and the bottles are

6 all turned upside down.

7             MR. FONSECA:  So all -- were all those

8 bottles turned upside down?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

10             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  When you --

11 before you left the front, had you had any count

12 of the number of patrons that were inside?

13             MS. ROSS:  No, not really.  I knew it

14 wasn't more than 60 because of the armbands.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Would you explain that

16 further?

17             MS. ROSS:  Armbands come in like 10,

18 a paper full of 10.  Pretty much we still had

19 probably, I'm going to say, a paper, one sheet

20 left, which we always have 7 sheets.

21             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Thank you.  I'll

22 just look at some notes here real quick.  Okay. 
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1 Do you have an estimate of how long the Task

2 Force members were at the establishment that

3 evening?

4             MS. ROSS:  I would say until 1:00,

5 about 1:30 almost 2:00.

6             MR. FONSECA:  And what time did they

7 arrive?

8             MS. ROSS:  They arrived, I'm going to

9 say, around 11:00.

10             MR. FONSECA:  Did you ever witness

11 anyone instructing the owner to close the

12 establishment?

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

14             MR. FONSECA:  And who was that?

15             MS. ROSS:  It was, I'm trying to think

16 of his name, I'm sorry, Mr. Jones and another MPD

17 guy and the -- and Mr. Pubbs.

18             MR. FONSECA:  Who is Mr. Pubbs?

19             MS. ROSS:  The other -- I don't -- he

20 never really stated his name.  We just found out

21 names actually today.  They never really said who

22 they were.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  And did you over hear

2 what Mr. Jones' response was to that?

3             MS. ROSS:  No.

4             MR. FONSECA:  No.  Okay.  I have no

5 further questions.  Oh, just one last question.

6             When did you finally get your or did

7 you ever get your Maryland Security Guard card

8 back?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  Pretty much right

10 before they left around 1:30.

11             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  No further

12 questions.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Rivero?

14             MR. RIVERO:  Thank you.

15                   CROSS-EXAMINATION

16             MR. RIVERO:  Ms. Ross, I have a few

17 questions about what you said, because I want to

18 make sure I'm clear and understand your

19 testimony.

20             MS. ROSS:  All right.  

21             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  I think your

22 testimony was that was it the police officer?
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1             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

2             MR. RIVERO:  The police officer. 

3 Could you tell that person was a police officer?

4             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

5             MR. RIVERO:  How could you tell that?

6             MS. ROSS:  Because he had a MPD

7 uniform on.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And you testified

9 this was the person who asked you to take your --

10             MS. ROSS:  Vest off and my duty belt.

11             MR. RIVERO:  -- vest off?  Yes.  Now,

12 you indicated that -- and I'm not clear, was it

13 this person or someone else, how did you end up

14 from the entrance to the bar?  Because you said

15 you were next were at the bar area.

16             MS. ROSS:  Say it again?

17             MR. RIVERO:  You were next at the bar. 

18 At some point you were at the bar area.  I want

19 to know --

20             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much --

21             MR. RIVERO:  -- how --

22             MS. ROSS:  -- I got removed from the
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1 bar.

2             MR. RIVERO:  By whom?

3             MS. ROSS:  By the other ABC

4 Investigator to take him to the bar to pretty

5 much find out how was the bartender knowing if

6 they still check IDs with the X or the 21 on the

7 hand.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

9             MS. ROSS:  And that's -- go ahead.

10             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  So you were

11 at the bar.  And then I guess is it your

12 testimony that you connected the Investigator to

13 the bartender?

14             MS. ROSS:  No.  He asked me to take

15 him to the bar to show him the bartender.  

16             MR. RIVERO:  And you did that?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what did you

19 do after you showed him the bartender?

20             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I stood behind

21 the bar.  I couldn't work any more.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  I understand that



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

120

1 that's your testimony.  How long were you there?

2             MS. ROSS:  I got there early.

3             MR. RIVERO:  How long were you

4 standing by the bar in that position?  You say

5 you stood there.

6             MS. ROSS:  I'm going to say from that

7 moment that he asked me to take him to the bar to

8 almost the end.  I couldn't proceed any more with

9 him saying pretty much he was going to lock me up

10 since I crossed over jurisdiction.  So I couldn't

11 actually do no more duties after that.

12             MR. RIVERO:  You testified the ABC guy

13 told you to -- asked you to take him to the bar

14 area?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

16             MR. RIVERO:  And is it the ABC guy who

17 said he was going to lock you up?

18             MS. ROSS:  No.  It was MPD.

19             MR. RIVERO:  So it was not the MPD

20 Officer who took you to the back?

21             MS. ROSS:  No.  It was the ABC --

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  
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1             MS. ROSS:  -- Investigator.

2             MR. RIVERO:  And so --

3             MS. ROSS:  It was the ABC

4 Investigator.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  At what point did

6 the officer say this --

7             MS. ROSS:  It was at the beginning

8 when they first showed up.

9             MR. RIVERO:  And you were at the

10 front?

11             MS. ROSS:  I was in the queue in the

12 box.

13             MR. RIVERO:  In the front of the

14 establishment?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Fine.  So you were

17 standing at the bar or in the bar area you said--

18             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

19             MR. RIVERO:  -- after you -- and you

20 said you stayed there until the end.

21             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Is that your testimony? 
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1 I'm not sure what that means.  How long of a

2 period of time is until the end?

3             MS. ROSS:  Well, I want to say they

4 closed us down around 1:30.  I'm going to say

5 about three hours.  Three hours and some change.

6             MR. RIVERO:  You stood at the bar for

7 three hours?

8             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  At what point did

10 you tell -- your employer is Mr. Jones, right? 

11 Is that who you worked for?

12             MS. ROSS:  Yes, um-hum.

13             MR. RIVERO:  At what point did you

14 tell Mr. Jones what was going on?

15             MS. ROSS:  I never got a chance to

16 speak to Mr. Jones.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So even until

18 today, you have never spoken to Mr. Jones about

19 what happened?

20             MS. ROSS:  No, I spoke to him that

21 night.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Well, my question is when
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1 did you do that?

2             MS. ROSS:  Oh, well, around 1:30.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So you stood at

4 the bar area for three hours?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

6             MR. RIVERO:  And you never had contact

7 with Mr. Jones or anybody else who worked at the

8 establishment?

9             MS. ROSS:  I stepped back.  Since they

10 said we crossed over jurisdiction by having

11 Maryland license, I didn't want no more and I

12 stepped back.

13             MR. RIVERO:  So you didn't speak to

14 the bartender or any other employee there,

15 anybody who worked there?

16             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I, yeah, spoke

17 to the bartender back and forth.

18             MR. RIVERO:  What did -- did you tell

19 the bartender what was going on with you?

20             MS. ROSS:  No, I was still trying to

21 find out who was these guys that just came in

22 with MPD, because they never actually showed a
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1 license, said who they were to anybody.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Did you -- I thought you

3 testified that the officer had a uniform?

4             MS. ROSS:  MPD did.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

6             MS. ROSS:  But the guys that was with

7 MPD.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Who asked you to

9 not work?

10             MS. ROSS:  MPD.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  And

12 you were standing by the bar for about three

13 hours, I think is your testimony.

14             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

15             MR. RIVERO:  And you say you spoke to

16 the bartender and no one else?

17             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much no one else.

18             MR. RIVERO:  This is only while you

19 are standing back there?

20             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And you didn't

22 tell the bartender about what was happening to
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1 you?

2             MS. ROSS:  No.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  You

4 testified that you saw MPD and the ABC guy, was

5 your language --

6             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

7             MR. RIVERO:  -- take a young lady out. 

8 You witnessed that outside?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  You also testified

11 that MPD -- was it MPD or the ABC guy, somebody

12 was holding the bottle.

13             MS. ROSS:  MPD.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Now, is it your

15 testimony that you saw MPD pick up the bottle?

16             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Or just holding the

18 bottle?

19             MS. ROSS:  No.  I seen him pick it up

20 and carry it out with the female.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Where was the bottle --

22             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Wait, say that
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1 again, please.

2             MR. RIVERO:  -- when it was picked up?

3             MS. ROSS:  I seen MPD pick it up and

4 carry it out with the female.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Where was the

6 bottle before it was picked up?

7             MS. ROSS:  It wasn't in front of her. 

8 Like I said it was probably like half an arm's

9 length away.

10             MR. RIVERO:  But where?  What --

11             MS. ROSS:  On --

12             MR. RIVERO:  -- surface?

13             MS. ROSS:  -- the bar.

14             MR. RIVERO:  It was on the bar?

15             MS. ROSS:  It was on the bar.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  You also testified

17 you didn't see the contents of the bottle?

18             MS. ROSS:  No, I didn't.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Did you testify

20 about buckets before?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And did you see
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1 the buckets yourself?

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I seen the buckets

3 myself.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  How many buckets

5 did you see?

6             MS. ROSS:  When they was pointing to

7 the floor, I walked around to check --

8             MR. RIVERO:  Who is the they in your

9 sentence?

10             MS. ROSS:  MPD and the ABC

11 Investigators pointed to the floor.  I walked

12 around the bar to see exactly what they was

13 pointing at.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

15             MS. ROSS:  And they was pointing at

16 the pail that was on the floor.

17             MR. RIVERO:  A pail --

18             MS. ROSS:  Beside her feet.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So how many pails

20 or buckets did you see?

21             MS. ROSS:  Probably that one, that's

22 which one I was paying attention to.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And where was it

2 exactly located?

3             MS. ROSS:  Right down beside her feet.

4             MR. RIVERO:  And where was her feet

5 located in relation to it?

6             MS. ROSS:  It was -- she was sitting

7 on a stool.  So her feet was on the little rail

8 things that comes first and then the pail was

9 right there.

10             MR. RIVERO:  In the bar area?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And you said you

13 looked at the bottles and they were?

14             MS. ROSS:  Upside down.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Turned upside down. 

16 Okay.  All right.  Your testimony said you saw

17 the ABC guy and MPD take the young lady out.

18             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum, yes, sir.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Did you follow

20 them?

21             MS. ROSS:  No.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Did you -- you saw them
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1 exit?

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Did you have an

4 opportunity to stand outside and watch them?

5             MS. ROSS:  I wasn't going outside.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So after they

7 left, you don't know what happened?

8             MS. ROSS:  I don't know what happened.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And you also don't

10 know whether -- you couldn't tell the contents of

11 the bottle when it was picked up?

12             MS. ROSS:  No.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Now, your testimony was

14 that you had these armbands that came in certain

15 numbers, sets.  I think you said sets of 10?

16             MS. ROSS:  It comes in sets of 10.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Right.  And your

18 testimony was that there were approximately 60

19 people inside and part of the reason you know is

20 because of the bands that you were issuing,

21 right?

22             MS. ROSS:  Yeah, pretty much.  There
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1 was no more than 60 people, I would say, because

2 we had one sheet left.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Now, your

4 testimony was also that these bands were used to

5 determine who purchased or who bought a cover?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Or a ticket or something?

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes, who purchased --

9 pretty much paid to get in.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So there was a

11 cover charge?

12             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And how much was

14 that?

15             MS. ROSS:  Actually, I don't remember

16 that.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  That's fine.  So

18 were there people who also entered then who

19 didn't get an armband because they didn't

20 purchase?

21             MS. ROSS:  No.  Actually, everybody

22 got an armband.  Everybody got an armband and got



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

131

1 marked.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So there weren't

3 people that you saw going inside without

4 armbands?

5             MS. ROSS:  No, not at all.  They

6 couldn't get past me.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  You testified that

8 you overheard or you head somebody telling your

9 employer, Mr. Jones, to close the establishment. 

10 Is that your testimony?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Where were you

13 standing where you heard that?

14             MS. ROSS:  Right by the bar.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And was Mr. Jones

16 there, too?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Mr. Jones, the person for

19 whom you worked?  Because I know there is another

20 person named Jones.

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

22             MR. RIVERO:  So let's be clear about
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1 the Jones.

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

3             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  And with whom

4 did you see Mr. Jones speaking?

5             MS. ROSS:  Mr. Jones.  I forgot his

6 first name, but the ABC Investigator --

7             MR. RIVERO:  Would that be the

8 Investigator who is here?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  Both of the ABC

10 Investigators.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Both of the ABC

12 Investigators?

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

14             MR. RIVERO:  What about the police

15 officer?

16             MS. ROSS:  The police officer was

17 right there, but he wasn't actually facing them.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And how far away

19 were you from them?

20             MS. ROSS:  Right there.  The bar from

21 where they were standing, I'm going to say, not

22 too far.  I'm going to say maybe 2 yards.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  2 yards, all

2 right.

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  But the music was, by

4 this time, off because they already had told us

5 that they were shutting us down.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Who is they?

7             MS. ROSS:  ABC Investigators.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Which one specifically do

9 you recall?

10             MS. ROSS:  Mr. Jones.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what did you

12 hear him say?

13             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much that we needed

14 to close down and have security push everybody

15 out.

16             MR. RIVERO:  You said pretty much.

17             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

18             MR. RIVERO:  So is that what he said

19 or not?

20             MS. ROSS:  He stated -- I'm not sure

21 his exact words --

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.
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1             MS. ROSS:  -- that he stated.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

3             MS. ROSS:  But pretty much stated that

4 he was going to close us down and Mr. Jones that

5 I work for needed to have security push everybody

6 outside.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  No

8 further questions.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Board

10 Members?  Mr. Short?

11             MEMBER SHORT:  Good afternoon.

12             MS. ROSS:  How you doing?

13             MEMBER SHORT:  You were at the door

14 until the Government officials came in, correct?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes, sir.

16             MEMBER SHORT:  What time did you

17 start?

18             MS. ROSS:  I got there I would say

19 around 9:30, 10:00.

20             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  And what time

21 did you stop, approximately?

22             MS. ROSS:  Approximately, I'm going to
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1 say about 10 minutes after MPD and ABC

2 Investigators got there.

3             MEMBER SHORT:  Approximately, what

4 time was that?

5             MS. ROSS:  Approximately, about 11:15.

6             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  And in between

7 that time, how many people came past you at the

8 door?  Because nobody could come in the bar

9 unless you saw them, correct?

10             MS. ROSS:  Exactly.

11             MEMBER SHORT:  How many people did

12 you --

13             MS. ROSS:  No more than 60.

14             MEMBER SHORT:  How did you do that? 

15 Did you have a counter or a clicker or just do it

16 off the top of your head?

17             MS. ROSS:  No.  Pretty much once they

18 pay, we put an armband on stating that they paid

19 or I do.  Pretty much by counting the sheets.  We

20 never have more than 7 sheets prepared.  I guess

21 the capacity is 75.  Pretty much by counting the

22 sheets and putting everything -- I mean, marking
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1 their hands and putting the armbands on their

2 wrists, on their right wrist.

3             MEMBER SHORT:  So it's your testimony

4 that there weren't over 70 people there?  Is that

5 your testimony?

6             MS. ROSS:  There was no more than 60

7 people there.

8             MEMBER SHORT:  No more than 60 people

9 there.

10             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

11             MEMBER SHORT:  Out of that 60, you

12 said you put Xs on the people under 21 and 21 for

13 those 21 and above.

14             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

15             MEMBER SHORT:  So out of the 60

16 people, percentage-wise, was it 50/50 young or

17 what was the crowd?

18             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I will actually say

19 50/50.

20             MEMBER SHORT:  So there were as many

21 underage drinkers there as there were drinkers?

22             MS. ROSS:  Yes, because it was a kids'
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1 party.

2             MEMBER SHORT:  It was a kids' party?

3             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

4             MEMBER SHORT:  Were any of the kids

5 drinking alcohol?

6             MS. ROSS:  No.

7             MEMBER SHORT:  Are you sure of that?

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I'm sure of that.

9             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  Well, how would

10 you know?  Tell me how you know.

11             MS. ROSS:  You said how would I know?

12             MEMBER SHORT:  You was at the door.

13             MS. ROSS:  Because --

14             MEMBER SHORT:  Well, let me go back

15 again.  You were at the door.

16             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

17             MEMBER SHORT:  But you can tell me for

18 sure or know that there was nobody there young

19 drinking?

20             MS. ROSS:  Yes, pretty much with the

21 other security guy roaming, we have one on the

22 inside and me as a female patting down at the
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1 front with another guy.  And they ar also --

2             MEMBER SHORT:  How many -- I'm not

3 trying to argue with you, but how would you know

4 there wasn't anybody there drinking?  How would

5 you personally know?

6             MS. ROSS:  You said how would I

7 personally know?  

8             MEMBER SHORT:  How would you

9 personally know?

10             MS. ROSS:  Well, you know what you're

11 right, I wouldn't personally know that.

12             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  And so again,

13 there was not over 60 people in the club?

14             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

15             MEMBER SHORT:  Is that the average

16 number of people at the club when you worked

17 there?

18             MS. ROSS:  Yeah, pretty much on a

19 daily.  Usually I have a clicker.  On that night

20 I didn't have a clicker.

21             MEMBER SHORT:  Can I ask you why?

22             MS. ROSS:  Usually I use it or my
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1 fiancee will use it, so -- because he also does

2 security.

3             MEMBER SHORT:  I understand, but --

4             MS. ROSS:  So --

5             MEMBER SHORT:  -- do you realize how

6 dangerous overcrowding is in places like that?

7             MS. ROSS:  Yes, yes, but I made sure

8 I kept a good count and kept view of the sheets

9 that had the bands on it.

10             MEMBER SHORT:  But the counter is the

11 only sure way to know how many people you have,

12 correct?

13             MS. ROSS:  No.  Actually if it's a

14 sheet of 10 and you have seven sheets, like I

15 said, by the time they got there, we still had a

16 full sheet left.  So pretty much counting the

17 bands, there still wasn't more than 60 people in

18 there yet.

19             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  You sound pretty

20 sure that --

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

22             MEMBER SHORT:  -- so why do you have
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1 a clicker ever then if -- with your system, why

2 would you ever need a clicker?

3             MS. ROSS:  Just to move things along. 

4 Sometimes we don't use the bands or we might use

5 a different color.

6             MEMBER SHORT:  If you were working

7 there tomorrow, would you use a clicker or would

8 you use a sheet?

9             MS. ROSS:  I would actually use the

10 clicker.

11             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  That's all I

12 have.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

14 Silverstein?  And then I'll come this way.

15             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Ms. Ross, please,

16 walk me through what time you had your initial

17 confrontation with MPD and ABRA people, what you

18 heard, what you saw and what you did at that

19 moment and tell me how long the door -- I'm 

20 especially concerned about how long the front

21 door was not staffed.  How -- why you didn't tell

22 anybody or whatever.
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1             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much --

2             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Or was, in fact,

3 the front door staffed when you left?

4             MS. ROSS:  No.  There was nobody at

5 the front door.  There was another security

6 guard, which also got removed from the door.  He

7 wasn't there any more.  Also I got removed --

8             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Wait.  The other

9 security guard was removed by whom?

10             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  You said by whom? 

11 MPD.

12             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Go ahead.  Keep

13 going.

14             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much once MPD and

15 the ABC Investigators got there, MPD stated who

16 he was and asked for my ID.  He asked for my

17 guard card.  I gave him my guard card and he

18 stated where do I work at?  I stated pretty much

19 I work at Evergreen Protection Service out of

20 Greenbelt.  He said I was not certified to work

21 out in D.C.  Pretty much he could have took my

22 duty belt and my vest and locked me up.
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1             So pretty much he told me that I

2 couldn't work for the rest of the night and he

3 walked to his vehicle.

4             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  And is it your

5 testimony that the front door was not staffed?

6             MS. ROSS:  No, it wasn't.

7             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  For how long?

8             MS. ROSS:  I'm not sure where the

9 security guard that was outside with MPD was

10 between the door and wherever he was standing

11 outside.  He could have been on this wall, but i

12 didn't see him from where I was standing at the

13 bar that he was in front of the door watching the

14 door at all.

15             So pretty much there was nobody at the

16 door from my view.

17             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Did you tell that

18 to the MPD or the ABRA people who --

19             MS. ROSS:  I asked to go back to the

20 door from the ABC Investigator and pretty much he

21 stated to stay right there at the bar.

22             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Did you tell that
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1 to anybody from the establishment?

2             MS. ROSS:  No.

3             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Because you had

4 the opportunity as you told Mr. Rivero to speak

5 at least when you were at the bar.

6             MS. ROSS:  I never stated.

7             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  You did not tell

8 anybody at the bar or anyone and for how long is

9 it your testimony again that the front door was

10 not staffed?

11             MS. ROSS:  Since they, I'm going to

12 say, ended around 1:30.  1:00 or 1:30.

13             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Could you

14 estimate how many people came in during that time

15 when you say that --

16             MS. ROSS:  During that time?

17             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  -- the front door

18 was not staffed?

19             MS. ROSS:  During that time, a couple

20 of people did get in without being marked or

21 anything.

22             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  A couple?
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1             MS. ROSS:  Yeah, I'm going to say a

2 couple of people.

3             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  How many people

4 do you think were there at the -- when the place

5 was the most crowded, not before, but after you

6 were removed from the door?

7             MS. ROSS:  After I --

8             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Did the place

9 become more crowded?

10             MS. ROSS:  It never really got

11 crowded.

12             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  So during the

13 time that it was unstaffed, you are saying there

14 were not a large number of people who came in?

15             MS. ROSS:  No.

16             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  During the time

17 you claim it was unstaffed?

18             MS. ROSS:  No.

19             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Okay.  No further

20 questions.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you,

22 Mr. Silverstein.  Mr. Rodriguez and then we will
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1 go to Mr. Brooks.

2             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  To the best of your

3 knowledge, this was -- it was stated that Mr.

4 Jones' son was hosting an 18 and older party.  Is

5 that correct?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes, sir.

7             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  That's verified?

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

9             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  So if he was

10 hosting an 18 and older party for his son, then

11 why was there a cover charge?

12             MS. ROSS:  Well --

13             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  I mean, do you

14 normally --

15             MS. ROSS:  -- for 21 and older.

16             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  -- do a cover

17 charge for a party that you are hosting?

18             MS. ROSS:  I'm not sure of what

19 exactly the cover charge was, but it was for 21

20 and older.

21             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Oh, so there was a

22 party that the owner was posting for his son, but
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1 then you had a cover charge for other people?

2             MS. ROSS:  No, I didn't have a cover

3 charge.  The door.  There was somebody else

4 sitting there collecting money.

5             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  It was --

6 there was testimony that there was a cover

7 charge.

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

9             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Yes.  And so you

10 segregated the two.  In other words, if you are

11 not an invitee --

12             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

13             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  -- you have a cover

14 charge?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes, pretty much everybody

16 once they paid at the window, because the window

17 is right there in the little cube thing.  I'm

18 going to say like right here beside me.  Once

19 they paid at the window, that's when I will band

20 them.  And if I carded them already, I will band

21 them.

22             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  So how do you know
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1 who the people that Mr. Jones' son was hosting?

2             MS. ROSS:  Well, they get pat-downed

3 and carded regardless.  I don't know that. 

4             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  You don't know

5 that.

6             MS. ROSS:  But yes, they get patted

7 down and carded regardless.

8             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  No more

9 questions for me, Mr. Chair.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

11 Brooks and then we will go to Mr. Jones.

12             MEMBER BROOKS:  Thank you, Mr.

13 Chairman.  Hello, Ms. Ross.  Thank you for

14 coming --

15             MS. ROSS:  No problem.

16             MEMBER BROOKS:  -- down to see us this

17 afternoon.  Now, you do recall you have been

18 sworn in?

19             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

20             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  Why did the MPD

21 remove the other security officer along with you?

22             MS. ROSS:  You said why?
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1             MEMBER BROOKS:  Yes.

2             MS. ROSS:  I'm not sure.  I never

3 really talked to the other MPD guy to find out

4 exactly why they was moved.  I know they was

5 talking to him.

6             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  Does he have a

7 Maryland license also?

8             MS. ROSS:  I'm not quite sure.

9             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  But you have

10 one?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  And that's the

13 reason that they told you to go to the bar?

14             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

15             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  And so the door

16 was not covered for, approximately, two and a

17 half, three hours?

18             MS. ROSS:  No.  There was nobody at

19 the door at all.

20             MEMBER BROOKS:  And you did not tell

21 your supervisor or the owner?

22             MS. ROSS:  No.  They had took Mr.
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1 Jones to the back.

2             MEMBER BROOKS:  For how long?

3             MS. ROSS:  About -- I'm going to say

4 about 35 minutes.

5             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  Do you have

6 cameras there?

7             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

8             MEMBER BROOKS:  You do?

9             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

10             MEMBER BROOKS:  How many?

11             MS. ROSS:  I'm going to say four,

12 maybe five.  Maybe a little bit more than that.

13             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  And --

14             MS. ROSS:  Not to be exact.

15             MEMBER BROOKS:  -- you have been there

16 for, approximately, three years you said?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

18             MEMBER BROOKS:  So have you ever seen

19 the ABC Investigators in there before?  Not

20 necessarily these same gentlemen who came that

21 night, but --

22             MS. ROSS:  No, never seen.
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1             MEMBER BROOKS:  -- in three years, you

2 have never seen Investigators?

3             MS. ROSS:  No.

4             MEMBER BROOKS:  ABC?  So you wouldn't

5 know who they were or what they were doing and

6 why?

7             MS. ROSS:  No.

8             MEMBER BROOKS:  Okay.  Thank you,

9 Madam Chair.  No, Mr. Chair.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  If I wasn't

11 appalled, I would forgive you, Mr. Brooks.  Mr.

12 Jones?  Mr. Herman Jones?

13             MEMBER JONES:  Thank you, Mr.

14 Chairman.  Okay.  Is it Ms. Ross?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

16             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  Ms. Ross,

17 what is your role at the establishment?  What do

18 you understand to be your function?

19             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I usually do

20 the door, pat-downs, male or female, check IDs,

21 mark hands.

22             MEMBER JONES:  So are you a security
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1 employee, a security contractor?

2             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I work for

3 Evergreen Protection Services.  I just pretty

4 much -- you might as well just call it a bouncer.

5             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you are under

6 the employment of an outside contracting agency

7 that provides security bodies for various

8 establishments in the D.C. Metropolitan area?

9             MS. ROSS:  No.

10             MEMBER JONES:  No, okay.  So what is

11 your relationship to this particular

12 establishment?  Are you -- 

13             MS. ROSS:  I have -- I got introduced

14 with Johana's through a security company, but he

15 never -- he didn't stay with them as long as I

16 did.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And just do you

18 do security anywhere else?

19             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

20             MEMBER JONES:  You do.  Okay.  

21             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

22             MEMBER JONES:  And do you do security
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1 as yourself, i.e., you get work on your own to be

2 a security person or is it through you are part

3 of a company like Evergreen Terrace Company?

4             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

5             MEMBER JONES:  And they provide you

6 assignments?

7             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much assignments.

8             MEMBER JONES:  They provide you

9 assignments.  Okay.  So in this assignment, did

10 you get any orientation when you started working

11 at this location as to what your obligations,

12 duties and responsibilities were in the

13 performance of your job function related to what

14 they were paying you for?

15             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much Evergreen

16 didn't assign me Johana's.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So how did you--

18             MS. ROSS:  It was through another

19 security guard that was working for Johana's.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Through another

21 security, and that person is no longer there?

22             MS. ROSS:  No.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So right now,

2 you get directly -- you are directly working for

3 Johana's or are you --

4             MS. ROSS:  No.  Right now, I'm

5 actually on maternity leave from Evergreen

6 Protection Service.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Well, okay.  I'm sorry. 

8 At the time of the night of this incident, were

9 you an employee of Johana's Restaurant?

10             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

11             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  All right.  All

12 right.  In that instance, when -- who provided

13 you clarification on what they were expecting of

14 you for what you were being paid?

15             MS. ROSS:  It was Mr. Jones.

16             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So he trained

17 you on what he expected you to do?

18             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

19             MEMBER JONES:  For -- okay.  In terms

20 of an emergency situation.

21             MS. ROSS:  Okay.  

22             MEMBER JONES:  You are at the front
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1 door.

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

3             MEMBER JONES:  What is the protocol if

4 there is an altercation at the front door or if

5 there is an issue with a patron at the front

6 door?  What is the protocol?

7             MS. ROSS:  Well, usually the protocol

8 is if there is an altercation, I usually get --

9 grab the owner first.

10             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  All right.  

11             MS. ROSS:  Or --

12             MEMBER JONES:  Stop right there.  So

13 you grab the owner first?

14             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  If there is an

16 altercation.  How do you grab the owner?

17             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I will leave

18 one of my other security guards there at the

19 front door or he will go get Mr. Jones or if it

20 gets too physical, we will call MPD.

21             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So there is

22 another individual, another security person that
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1 you will either assign to work at the post or

2 assign to go get the owner?

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  On this night,

5 April 27th I believe.

6             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

7             MEMBER JONES:  You did not have that

8 available to you.  Is that correct?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes, we have -- we had two

10 other security guards there which was males.

11             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So I am

12 befuddled and confused a little bit right now.  

13             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

14             MEMBER JONES:  You were removed from

15 your post, according to your testimony.  And you

16 chose not to communicate to the owner through

17 your typical means of communication with the

18 owner in an emergency or crisis event.  Is it in

19 your mind that you didn't view this as an

20 emergency or a crisis event?

21             MS. ROSS:  No.  Pretty much once he

22 was at the bar, he got took straight to the back.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  The he being?

2             MS. ROSS:  Mr. Jones.  Mr. Jones

3 actually got took straight to the back with the

4 MPD and ABC Investigators.  Once they came out of

5 the back, Mr. Jones and the ABC Investigators

6 stepped outside.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you were able

8 to see Mr. Jones.  He was on the premises?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

10             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And you said

11 that there were other security people that were

12 there that you would have normally communicated

13 to if there was an emergency event that you would

14 contact the owner --

15             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

16             MEMBER JONES:  -- through these other

17 individuals.

18             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Did you try to use

20 these other individuals to let them know that you

21 had been removed from your post?

22             MS. ROSS:  No, I didn't.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  You didn't.  Okay.  Is

2 there a particular reason why you didn't use

3 these other individuals to try and reach Mr.

4 Jones, your owner or the owner?

5             MS. ROSS:  Once the officer stated

6 exactly what could happen and pretty much I was

7 over jurisdiction, I just stayed back.

8             MEMBER JONES:  So why didn't you just

9 leave?  That seems like the safest course of

10 action, go home, because the officer could have

11 misconstrued your continued presence there as you

12 performing your duties.

13             MS. ROSS:  No.  I had took off my duty

14 belt and my vest.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So why didn't

16 you just go home?  What were you doing?

17             MS. ROSS:  I just stayed there.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Why?

19             MS. ROSS:  I don't know.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

21             MS. ROSS:  No reason.

22             MEMBER JONES:  From a protocol
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1 standpoint also, what's the typical procedure for

2 allowing people into the establishment?  Well,

3 excuse me, on April 27th what was the established

4 procedure for letting a patron or verifying a

5 patron should be in the establishment and then

6 letting that patron in the establishment?  Walk

7 me from the time -- I'm Joe Blow, teenybopper, 18

8 years-old, I want to get to the hot party.  I get

9 in line.  

10             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

11             MEMBER JONES:  Where does that line

12 take me?

13             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much if you have an

14 ID.

15             MEMBER JONES:  I have an ID.

16             MS. ROSS:  You have ID.  If you are 18

17 or older, we are marking your hand.  If you are

18 18, we pretty much -- I'm going to mark your hand

19 with an X.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Well, I'm talking about

21 before I even get to that point.  Right?  Where

22 do I -- I have to pay, right?
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1             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

2             MEMBER JONES:  So I'm paying to get

3 into this party.

4             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

5             MEMBER JONES:  Is that correct?

6             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

7             MEMBER JONES:  And I'm paying

8 somewhere first before I get to you, the marker

9 of the hand.

10             MS. ROSS:  Okay.  

11             MEMBER JONES:  Is that true?

12             MS. ROSS:  No.

13             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  How does the

14 process work?

15             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much this is the

16 door.  And once you open the door -- there is two

17 doors before you actually get into the club, two

18 different doors.  This is the door for the

19 outside.  This is the door for the box.  And the

20 cashier person that takes the money is right here

21 at the window.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So there is a
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1 line outside.  I go through the first door.  I

2 make a left or right.  I go to the window.

3             MS. ROSS:  You go --

4             MEMBER JONES:  I pay.

5             MS. ROSS:  -- straight.  And once you

6 go in that door, once you come in that first

7 door, you see me and you see that window.

8             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So I see you.

9             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

10             MEMBER JONES:  And then you direct me

11 to the window?

12             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

13             MEMBER JONES:  To pay?

14             MS. ROSS:  It's right here.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Right.  And you direct

16 me to the window to pay?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  I pay.

19             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Who -- is that where I

21 get marked as being --

22             MS. ROSS:  I mark you.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  You mark me before I

2 pay or after?

3             MS. ROSS:  I mark you before you pay,

4 because I check your ID and pat you down.

5             MEMBER JONES:  So you mark me before

6 I pay?

7             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

8             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  So I come

9 to you.  You check me out.  You vet that I am of

10 age.

11             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

12             MEMBER JONES:  Then I go to the window

13 and I pay.

14             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Then what happens?

16             MS. ROSS:  You can go straight in. 

17 Now, you can go in.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Who gives me the

19 band?

20             MS. ROSS:  I put the band on you.

21             MEMBER JONES:  So you put the band on

22 me?
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1             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

2             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you vet me

3 first, you verify that I am of age.

4             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

5             MEMBER JONES:  I go and pay.

6             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

7             MEMBER JONES:  You see that I paid and

8 then I come back to you and you put a band around

9 my wrist?

10             MS. ROSS:  Move from me.  Once I check

11 -- I check your ID.  I stand in front of you.

12             MEMBER JONES:  Yes.

13             MS. ROSS:  Before you get to the next

14 door.  The window is here.  If I'm standing right

15 here, I pat you down, check your ID.  If you're

16 18 or older whatever, mark your hand.  Once after

17 that, you pay, then you can get past me.  There

18 is no getting past me.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Oh, yes, I'm -- I can

20 imagine that.  Right.  So I'm just trying to

21 gather at what point am I getting the band in

22 this sequence?  So I have gotten the process up
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1 to the point where I pay.

2             MS. ROSS:  Right after you pay.

3             MEMBER JONES:  Then you give me a

4 band?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Right.

7             MS. ROSS:  And now you're going

8 through.

9             MEMBER JONES:  What's your typical

10 process?  Do you put the band on the left hand or

11 on the right hand?

12             MS. ROSS:  Right hand.

13             MEMBER JONES:  Right hand?

14             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

15             MEMBER JONES:  And where is the

16 typical marking on the left hand or the right

17 hand?

18             MS. ROSS:  Actually, I really ain't

19 never had a hand for that.  I just put an X or

20 21.

21             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So the band goes

22 on the left hand?
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1             MS. ROSS:  No, your right hand.

2             MEMBER JONES:  Right hand.

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

4             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  All bands

5 going on the right hand?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And what colors

8 were the bands on that night?

9             MS. ROSS:  Like a lime-green.

10             MEMBER JONES:  Lime-green?

11             MS. ROSS:  Like a neon, whatever.

12             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  If you were

13 to give me an estimate of how wide they were,

14 would you say half an inch?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes, about half an inch.

16             MEMBER JONES:  So it's something that

17 you should be able to clearly see?

18             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Under most

20 circumstances, correct?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So it's a lime-
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1 green band that goes on the right hand.

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

3             MEMBER JONES:  And it wraps all the

4 way around the wrist?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

7             MS. ROSS:  Then it sticks.

8             MEMBER JONES:  And you either mark the

9 left or right hand.  You don't have a procedure

10 for that?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MEMBER JONES:  You just definitely

13 mark them though?

14             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Everyone got marked?

16             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

17             MEMBER JONES:  No exceptions? 

18 Everyone got marked?

19             MS. ROSS:  No exceptions.  No.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Who relieves you

21 when you have to go to the bathroom?

22             MS. ROSS:  Either I text Mr. Jones or
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1 tell --

2             MEMBER JONES:  Say that one more time.

3             MS. ROSS:  Either I tell Mr. Jones or

4 the person that is at the window.

5             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And how do you

6 tell Mr. Jones when you have to go to the

7 bathroom?

8             MS. ROSS:  I said I text Mr. Jones.

9             MEMBER JONES:  You text Mr. Jones.  So

10 you actually have his phone number?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MEMBER JONES:  And you can actually

13 text him?

14             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  So is it possible that

16 you could have texted -- sent him a text message

17 saying I have been kicked away from my post?  Is

18 it possible?

19             MS. ROSS:  Yes, it's possible.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  You just didn't

21 think to do that on that night?

22             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I just did not think.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Cool.  So I have

2 my bands.

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Bands on the right

5 hand.  My marking is on my left or right hand,

6 either one.  Where on the hand do you mark?

7             MS. ROSS:  Right on the palm.

8             MEMBER JONES:  On the top of the palm.

9             MS. ROSS:  Top of palm.

10             MEMBER JONES:  So let the record

11 reflect here, so it's between the knuckles and

12 the wrist?

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

14             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  So in that

15 area?

16             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

17             MEMBER JONES:  What color would the --

18 was the pen?

19             MS. ROSS:  Permanent black marker.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Black marker?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Permanent black marker. 
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1 All right.  Got it.  So once that happens, where

2 do you keep the bands?  You said --

3             MS. ROSS:  Right there at the window.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Right there at the

5 window.  So is it like a little table or are they

6 on the floor?

7             MS. ROSS:  No, it's -- the window is

8 inside the wall.  And then it's the club part.

9             MEMBER JONES:  So I'm not sure where

10 you actually keep the bands.  So you are standing

11 in this area.

12             MS. ROSS:  Right at the window pretty

13 much.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Right at the window. 

15 So when you say right at the window, is it on a

16 shelf?

17             MS. ROSS:  Where I'm standing.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Is it on a shelf?

19             MS. ROSS:  It's right -- pretty much

20 reach your hand inside the window and it sits

21 right there.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Got it.  Okay.  So
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1 there is a person there receiving payment.

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

3             MEMBER JONES:  And behind that same

4 window is where the bands are?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And that's where

7 you keep all of the sheets?

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

9             MEMBER JONES:  So you said you had 10

10 sheets?

11             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

12             MEMBER JONES:  That were behind the

13 window?

14             MS. ROSS:  No.  It's about -- we never

15 have more than seven sheets.

16             MEMBER JONES:  You never have more

17 than seven?

18             MS. ROSS:  Seven sheets.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you never

20 have more than seven.

21             MS. ROSS:  Uh-huh.

22             MEMBER JONES:  And earlier in your
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1 testimony you said that when ABRA and the other

2 Government officials came, you had four sheets

3 left.

4             MS. ROSS:  No, one sheet left.

5             MEMBER JONES:  You had one sheet left?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you never had

8 more than seven and you had one sheet left?

9             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

10             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And you are

11 sure?

12             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I'm sure.

13             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So that means by

14 your count, you had at least 60 people inside the

15 establishment?

16             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Right.  And that 60

18 people inside the establishment based on the

19 count of the number of bands, correct?

20             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

21             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And I just

22 want to confirm one more time, no one got inside
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1 the establishment unless they had a band on?

2             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

3             MEMBER JONES:  Under any

4 circumstances.  Even if they were a special guest

5 of the party or what have you.

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And this

8 may be a timing issue, but I would request that

9 if Mr. Fonseca could provide or whoever has the

10 color copies of Exhibit 4 could provide that

11 color copy to Ms. Ross, please?  Exhibit 4 from

12 the investigative --

13             MR. FONSECA:  2?

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Just for the

15 sake of time, maybe you could make sure she --

16 okay.  Make sure she has both 4 and 5 for the

17 sake of time.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Exhibit 4?

19             MR. FONSECA:  This is Exhibit 4.

20             MEMBER JONES:  Yes, all right.  All

21 right.  Ms. Ross, do you have Exhibit 4 in front

22 of you?
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1             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

2             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  Can you do

3 me a favor?  I am looking at a young lady with a

4 short haircut.  She has on a black top and what

5 appears to be a black and white print skirt.  Do

6 you see that lady at the very forefront of the

7 picture?

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

9             MEMBER JONES:  You do?

10             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

11             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Can you clearly

12 see her left and right hand?

13             MS. ROSS:  I can clearly see her left

14 hand.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Can you unclearly see

16 her right hand?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes, her right hand also.

18             MEMBER JONES:  You can see both,

19 correct?

20             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

21             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  Do you see

22 a lime-green band that is about an inch wide on
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1 her left or right hand?

2             MS. ROSS:  No.

3             MEMBER JONES:  You do not?

4             MS. ROSS:  No, I don't.

5             MEMBER JONES:  You don't.  Okay. 

6 Secondarily, there is a gentleman that is wearing

7 a lime-green and black, it looks like, Chicago

8 Bears baseball cap to the back.

9             MS. ROSS:  Okay.

10             MEMBER JONES:  Do you see him in the

11 forefront of the picture standing directly behind

12 a young lady who looks to appear to have blonde

13 hair.  I believe it is a lady, but very, very --

14 at the very front of the picture.  Do you see

15 that individual?

16             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Yes?

18             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I see it.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Directly to his right,

20 there is a caucasian hand that appears to be bent

21 at a 90 degree angle at the wrist.  Do you see

22 that hand?



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

174

1             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

2             MEMBER JONES:  On the top of that

3 hand, can you tell me what you see on the back of

4 that hand between the knuckle and the wrist?

5             MS. ROSS:  It's a marking.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Can you identify what

7 that marking is?

8             MS. ROSS:  It could be an X or a 21. 

9 I'm not sure.

10             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Got it.  But it

11 is marked and it would be a mark that you would

12 have indicated to -- excuse me, that you would

13 have placed on his hand.  Is that -- you are --

14 okay.  Do you happen to see -- that's his -- do

15 you look at -- do you -- what hand would that be

16 in your estimation?  Is that the right hand or

17 the left hand?

18             MS. ROSS:  I'm not quite sure.  It's

19 actually a female hand because it has a little

20 bracelet and her nails are done.

21             MEMBER JONES:  That's correct.

22             MS. ROSS:  But I'm not sure what hand
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1 that would be with the female, no.

2             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Can you hold up

3 your right hand in front of you?  If you --

4 looking at your right hand in front of you, is

5 your thumb on the inside, on the left side or on

6 the right side as you hold up your hand in front

7 of you with the palm out?

8             MS. ROSS:  It's on the inside of the

9 left.

10             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  What about

11 your pinky?  It's on the inside or the right

12 side?

13             MS. ROSS:  It's on the right side.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Right side.  Okay. 

15 Look at this individual's hand again.  Can you

16 tell me based on what we just did, whether or not

17 that hand is the left hand or the right hand?

18             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much the right hand.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Pretty much the right

20 hand.  You indicated that you put the bands for

21 payment on hands on the right hand in every

22 situation in every instance.
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1             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

2             MEMBER JONES:  Do you happen to see a

3 lime-green wristband for payment on this person's

4 right hand?

5             MS. ROSS:  No, there is not one on

6 there.

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Thank you for

8 that clarification.  All right.  And if you could

9 go to, while we are here, Exhibit 8?  Are you at

10 Exhibit 8?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MEMBER JONES:  And just out of

13 curiosity, so it's your testimony that the

14 individual that the police walked out of the

15 establishment you saw that individual.  Did you

16 see that individual?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I seen her.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Is this picture a

19 pictorial representation of that person that the

20 police walked out?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes, it is.

22             MEMBER JONES:  It is.  Okay.  So if I
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1 understand correctly her testimony -- from the

2 testimony that was presented to us, her name was

3 Patricia.  So I'm going to refer to her as

4 Patricia from this point forward.  Are you okay

5 with that?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  Given that

8 Patricia is in her hand right now holding what

9 appears to be a Heineken bottle, based on this

10 picture, would you agree with that?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes, it is.

12             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  It is your

13 testimony that she never had the -- when you saw

14 her, at no point in time did she ever have the

15 Heineken bottle in her hand.  Is that correct?

16             MS. ROSS:  She -- yes, she never had

17 that --

18             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

19             MS. ROSS:  -- bottle in her hand.

20             MEMBER JONES:  So based on that, the

21 fact that this picture shows that she has it in

22 her hand, at this point, it had to have gotten in
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1 her hand after she left the establishment based

2 on your understanding of what you observed.  Is

3 that correct?

4             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

5             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Also, if you

6 look at her hand, on her left hand and on her

7 right hand, do you happen to see any markings? 

8 And actually a better picture of that is Exhibit

9 7.

10             MS. ROSS:  No.  No, she -- the people

11 actually that had -- did not get marked or didn't

12 get an armband could have actually came in when

13 we was removed from the door.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Oh, understood.  Yes,

15 understood.  I just want to make sure it's clear

16 that on this picture, --

17             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

18             MEMBER JONES:  -- Exhibit 7 --

19             MS. ROSS:  Okay.  

20             MEMBER JONES:  -- there are no

21 markings that you observe on either -- that you

22 would have been responsible for placing on either
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1 her left hand or her right hand.

2             MS. ROSS:  Exactly.  I never -- I

3 don't actually remember marking her or patting

4 her down at all.  I remember her face from the

5 bar, that's about it.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Thank you.  I

7 think that's all I have, Mr. Chair.  Thank you.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Short?

9             MEMBER SHORT:  Yes.  Again, Ms. Ross,

10 you have been in security for how long?

11             MS. ROSS:  Security, I'm going to say

12 almost five years.

13             MEMBER SHORT:  And of that five, you

14 worked at this establishment for three?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

16             MEMBER SHORT:  This is not your only

17 security job, correct?

18             MS. ROSS:  No.

19             MEMBER SHORT:  Where are the other

20 ones, if you don't mind?

21             MS. ROSS:  Evergreen Protection

22 Service.  Pretty much our main contract is with
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1 BSU, Bowie State University.

2             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  Let me ask you,

3 can you walk this -- walk us through your

4 training, starting from five -- the first of your

5 five years through this?

6             MS. ROSS:  The first five years,

7 actually, I was with -- I forgot exactly -- you

8 want --

9             MEMBER SHORT:  Well, I'm just asking

10 about your training.

11             MS. ROSS:  Oh, with my training?

12             MEMBER SHORT:  Yes.  Give us your

13 training starting from the first year to your

14 fifth.

15             MS. ROSS:  My first year through my

16 fifth.  Pretty much trained with ATF and I got my

17 guard card through --

18             MEMBER SHORT:  With ATF?  Is that

19 the --

20             MS. ROSS:  No, no, that's not.  I was

21 trying to think exactly how they call theirself. 

22 They are at Temple Hills, Maryland.
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1             MEMBER SHORT:  So do you have a

2 certificate from them or --

3             

4             MS. ROSS:  No.

5             MEMBER SHORT:  -- something to show

6 that you --

7             MS. ROSS:  I never --

8             MEMBER SHORT:  -- were trained?

9             MS. ROSS:  -- finished with ATF.

10             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  Did you ever get

11 a certificate of training from any security

12 company you worked with?

13             MS. ROSS:  Evergreen.

14             MEMBER SHORT:  They give you a

15 certificate of training?

16             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

17             MEMBER SHORT:  What did that training

18 incur?

19             MS. ROSS:  It's pretty much it trained

20 with my taser.  No, I'm sorry, no, no, no.  My

21 taser in my third year.  With my first year, I

22 had got my handcuff certificate training, pepper
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1 spray OC, pretty much everything on my duty belt.

2             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  

3             MS. ROSS:  I took step-by-step with.

4             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  

5             MS. ROSS:  Doing everything to

6 belong --

7             MEMBER SHORT:  Let me ask you this --

8             MS. ROSS:  -- to my duty belt.

9             MEMBER SHORT:  -- did you ever receive

10 any training for public assembly?

11             MS. ROSS:  No.  I'm not sure.  No.

12             MEMBER SHORT:  So your nightclubs and

13 restaurants and places like that are considered

14 public assembly.  Anything over the occupancy of

15 50 is considered public assembly.

16             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

17             MEMBER SHORT:  So you have never been

18 trained for that certificate?

19             MS. ROSS:  No, no, no.

20             MEMBER SHORT:  So what qualified you

21 to work at this door for this establishment?

22             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much like I said, I
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1 got hooked up with them through another security

2 guard who was working for Johana's already.

3             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  So lastly again,

4 you have never got a certificate.  When is the

5 last time you were trained?

6             MS. ROSS:  The last time I was

7 trained?  I'm going to say about a year or two

8 ago.  Maybe a little bit -- maybe less, maybe

9 more.  I'm not sure.

10             MEMBER SHORT:  What did that training

11 consist of?

12             MS. ROSS:  I just had to renew my

13 guard card and get everything certified again for

14 my belt.

15             MEMBER SHORT:  Okay.  Thank you. 

16 That's all I have.  That's all I have.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you,

18 Mr. Short.  Okay.  I'm going to have some very

19 short questions.  I'm not going to take up a lot

20 of time.

21             Ms. Ross, okay, your vest, what did

22 your vest say?  What were the markings on it?
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1             MS. ROSS:  On the back it said

2 security.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And that's

4 all?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes, sir.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

7 Utility belt, what is on your utility belt?

8             MS. ROSS:  My security utility belt

9 it's handcuffs, OC, baton and that's it.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  What's OC?

11             MS. ROSS:  OC spray, mace.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mace.  Okay. 

13 Okay.  Very good.  How many security guards are

14 generally at this place on a crowded evening.

15             MS. ROSS:  It depends.  It depends on

16 the event.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I mean --

18             MS. ROSS:  It depends on -- it might

19 be two, three at the most.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Three at the

21 most?

22             MS. ROSS:  Yes.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Do you know

2 how many security guards were there that evening?

3             MS. ROSS:  Three.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Three.

5             MS. ROSS:  Two males, one female,

6 which is me.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I'm sorry,

8 repeat that.

9             MS. ROSS:  Two males, one female,

10 which was me.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

12 you were there with two male security?

13             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  And

15 where were they stationed?

16             MS. ROSS:  Outside of the door.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Let me back

18 up.

19             MS. ROSS:  Okay.  

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Your

21 testimony is that you were stationed at the door.

22             MS. ROSS:  Yes.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  To check IDs

2 and to pat people down, correct?

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Where were

5 the other two security guards stationed?

6             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I was inside

7 the booth.  They was outside the door.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Outside the

9 door?

10             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  On the

12 exterior of the establishment, right?

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  They was outside.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So before

15 MPD and the ABRA Investigators arrived, that's

16 where they were?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And had they

19 been there since the beginning of the event out

20 there pretty much?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yes, yes.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Who handles
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1 security inside?

2             MS. ROSS:  It was one security

3 roaming.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, wait,

5 wait, wait, wait.  You said there were three. 

6 I'm losing count here.

7             MS. ROSS:  It was one security --

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Wait, let me

9 finish my question.  You said there were three.

10             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Right?  Am

12 I correct?

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  You said

15 there were two outside.

16             MS. ROSS:  Okay.  

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And you

18 inside.  And you told me that they were outside

19 pretty much the whole night.

20             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  I mean --

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So where is

22 this roaming person coming in?
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1             MS. ROSS:  -- pretty much at the

2 beginning there was two officers outside.  Once

3 we got a little bit fuller, it was the other one,

4 he pretty much just roams or at some times we

5 trade.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Who roams?

7             MS. ROSS:  One of the security guards. 

8 Don't matter, whatever male.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Explain to

10 me how that works.

11             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much once it starts

12 getting packed, if it's more than 10 people or

13 whatever, one of them will go inside to keep an

14 eye out for inside.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So one goes

16 and roams the inside.

17             MS. ROSS:  And go back and forth to

18 the bathrooms.  Yeah, just roam.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  How does

20 security guards communicate?

21             MS. ROSS:  You said how do we?

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.  How do
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1 you communicate?

2             MS. ROSS:  Usually we have walkie-

3 talkies or whatever.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Did you have

5 walkie-talkies that evening?

6             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

8             MS. ROSS:  No.  Actually, no, we

9 didn't.  No.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Why not that

11 evening?

12             MS. ROSS:  I'm not sure.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

14 you were, according to your testimony, told to go

15 to the bar.

16             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Is that

18 correct?

19             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Because I

21 think you said you were told to go to the bar.

22             MS. ROSS:  Yes.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  By whom?

2             MS. ROSS:  ABC Investigator.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  He told you

4 to go to the bar?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes.  Well, actually, he

6 directed me to the bar for me to take him to the

7 bar and point out the bartender that is also

8 checking IDs.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So when did

10 they tell you you couldn't go back?

11             MS. ROSS:  The MPD straight told me

12 that once he took my -- told me to take off my

13 vest and my duty belt.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  When

15 -- so what happened to the other two security

16 people, at that point?

17             MS. ROSS:  One is still inside

18 roaming, is pretty much in the crowd.  And the

19 other one is outside.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So he was

21 there after you got relieved?

22             MS. ROSS:  Pretty -- yes.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So there

2 really was somebody covering the door, the person

3 on the outside.

4             MS. ROSS:  He was there, but he wasn't

5 where I was standing.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  How do you

7 know he wasn't where -- could you see from the

8 bar where he was?

9             MS. ROSS:  I could see that there was

10 no one at the door from where I was standing.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  He could

12 tell that you had left though, right?

13             MS. ROSS:  Yes, he can tell that I had

14 left.  He went straight outside.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

16 And he never came in to relieve you, to stop

17 people from coming in?

18             MS. ROSS:  No.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  To the best

20 of your knowledge?

21             MS. ROSS:  Best of my knowledge, no. 

22 If so, he --
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And to the

2 best of your knowledge, the person at the window

3 was still taking payment and letting people in?

4             MS. ROSS:  No, we was told to stop at

5 one point.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I don't care

7 what you were told.  I asked -- my question was

8 to the best of your knowledge --

9             MS. ROSS:  Well, no.  My knowledge I'm

10 not sure if somebody was the window or not.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you

12 really don't know whether people were coming in

13 or not?  I mean, they could have been stopped by

14 the door person out front, right?

15             MS. ROSS:  No, I seen people actually

16 come in from where I was standing.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

18 didn't -- all right.  So they walked right past

19 the person outside, right?

20             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right.

22             MS. ROSS:  I don't know exactly where
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1 he was standing, but there was no one at the

2 door.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Okay. 

4 The buckets, what was the purpose of the buckets

5 on the floor?

6             MS. ROSS:  Some people put them on the

7 floor.  Some people leave them on the table.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Who is some

9 people?

10             MS. ROSS:  The customers.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So what --

12 oh, so the buckets around the establishment, is

13 this typical?

14             MS. ROSS:  It's typical probably to

15 put it on the table or put it on the floor.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So

17 routinely, do you have buckets?

18             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

20             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

22             MS. ROSS:  It's pails of beer.  When
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1 you order, you might order like six, a pail,

2 which comes in like six of them.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And were

4 they doing that that evening?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

7 when -- who puts the empty bottles back into the

8 bucket?

9             MS. ROSS:  Who puts -- the customers.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Oh, okay.

11             MS. ROSS:  Might do that to just let

12 like somebody that works there to know they --

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So it's

14 possible for a customer to put it upright with

15 the -- sticking up with the open part, right?

16             MS. ROSS:  Yes, it's possible.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

18 Because you testified they are always face down.

19             MS. ROSS:  No.  If they are finished,

20 they are face down to let the bartender or

21 whoever know --

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.
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1             MS. ROSS:  -- pretty much they are

2 finished, so they can order another pail.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  I

4 have no further questions.  Anyone else have

5 questions?  Mr. Jones?

6             MEMBER JONES:  Yes, I just need to

7 clarify a couple of things based on your

8 questions.  One, just to confirm, you did witness

9 on this night, April 27th, that there were buckets

10 that had bottles of beer in them?

11             MS. ROSS:  No, I witnessed the one

12 that the officers were pointing out when they was

13 talking to the individual female, Patricia.

14             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So you are

15 saying that at no point on this night did you

16 observe buckets at any place on a table or on the

17 ground with beer in them?

18             MS. ROSS:  There was beer on tables.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So there were

20 beer on tables?

21             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  And that's a
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1 typical practice you said in your response to the

2 Chairperson's --

3             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

4             MEMBER JONES:  -- inquiry that is a

5 typical practice?  But it was also the practice

6 that was implemented on this night.  There were

7 buckets that had bottles of beer in them.

8             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

9             MEMBER JONES:  For the customers to

10 access?

11             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

12             MEMBER JONES:  That you observed?

13             MS. ROSS:  No, they have to order

14 them.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Understood.

16             MS. ROSS:  It's not just sitting on

17 the tables.

18             MEMBER JONES:  Right.

19             MS. ROSS:  You have to --

20             MEMBER JONES:  But if they --

21             MS. ROSS:  -- order them.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Once ordered a bucket
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1 with beers in them are brought to a table and

2 they sit there?

3             MS. ROSS:  Beers on the table.  Yes.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Additionally,

5 the second question just to make sure I have a

6 clear understanding of the time period, you were

7 removed from your post at approximately what

8 time?

9             MS. ROSS:  I'm going to say around

10 11:15.

11             MEMBER JONES:  11:15?

12             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

13             MEMBER JONES:  And your testimony was

14 that the place was shut down at 1:30?

15             MS. ROSS:  Around 1:30.

16             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  So I can do

17 the math there, but so it's 11:15 to 1:30 is

18 about two hours and --

19             MS. ROSS:  Three hours.

20             MEMBER JONES:  -- and 15 minutes?

21             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So that's your
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1 testimony.

2             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

3             MEMBER JONES:  Just to make sure I'm

4 clear.  Okay.  Thank you.  Thank you.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Anyone else? 

6 Okay.  Mr. Fonseca, redirect?

7             MR. FONSECA:  No, I'm not going to

8 redirect.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

10             MR. FONSECA:  I will let us move on.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Rivero?

12             MR. RIVERO:  A little recross.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Go ahead.

14                  RECROSS-EXAMINATION

15             MR. RIVERO:  Ms. Ross, you stated --

16 you actually testified to two things and I want

17 to make sure that I am clear on what your actual

18 testimony is.  You said that you would check IDs

19 and do the pat-downs before the people made their

20 payment, but you also said that people pay first

21 and then go get marked, which would be you,

22 because you were the person testifying who was
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1 getting marked.  So which is it?

2             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much I do the

3 marking and the pat-down.

4             MR. RIVERO:  No.  You have testified

5 that you do the ID check and then the payment

6 takes place.  But you also said that the payment

7 takes place and then there is -- then they deal

8 with you.  Which is first?  When does the payment

9 take place?

10             MS. ROSS:  Pretty much after --

11             MR. RIVERO:  Before or after they deal

12 with you?

13             MS. ROSS:  -- they deal with me.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And by dealing

15 with you, that means?

16             MS. ROSS:  Patting down, checking IDs

17 and marking.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Okay.  And so the

19 girl that was taken out by the -- the young lady

20 that was taken out by the police officer and the

21 ABC guy, when did you notice her?

22             MS. ROSS:  I noticed her once MPD and
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1 ABC Investigators was talking to her.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And she was, when

3 you noticed her, already at the bar, right?

4             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

5             MR. RIVERO:  So you really didn't see

6 her come in?

7             MS. ROSS:  No.

8             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  So she could

9 have been there?

10             MS. ROSS:  She could have came in when

11 -- after I was tooken off my post.

12             MR. RIVERO:  How long had you been

13 standing at the bar before you noticed the lady,

14 the young lady?

15             MS. ROSS:  I'm going to say about an

16 hour.  That was probably about an hour later.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

18             MS. ROSS:  Because it's after they

19 came out the back.

20             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

21             MS. ROSS:  They was in the back about

22 35 minutes.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So you were

2 standing an hour before?

3             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  But you also

5 testified that you had been watching the door and

6 that you only saw a couple of people come in.

7             MS. ROSS:  Yes, it was a couple of

8 people came in after I was took off my post.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So those couple of

10 people that you observed, were they this young

11 lady?

12             MS. ROSS:  No.  Well, actually with

13 the faces, I'm not sure if one of them was her. 

14 I just seen people coming in.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

16             MS. ROSS:  I was -- I didn't have my

17 eyes directed.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Yes, you don't know.

19             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

20             MR. RIVERO:  You don't know is your

21 testimony?

22             MS. ROSS:  Yes.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  And you also don't know

2 if there could have been someone outside of your

3 line of sight checking people, taking payment or

4 any of that?

5             MS. ROSS:  Yes, it could have, but

6 with --

7             MR. RIVERO:  But you don't know.

8             MS. ROSS:  -- line of sight -- in my

9 sight, there wasn't.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Right.  But you also

11 testified that there was enough space out of your

12 line of sight for something like that to have

13 happened, right?

14             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

15             MR. RIVERO:  But you just didn't see

16 that?

17             MS. ROSS:  Yes, I just didn't see.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Now, it's also

19 your testimony that you only saw one bucket of

20 beer that night?

21             MS. ROSS:  No.  I seen the bucket of

22 beer down by her feet.  The only bucket I seen on
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1 the floor.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  So you

3 saw other buckets of beer then that night?

4             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

5             MR. RIVERO:  I know it's hard, but,

6 you know, maybe estimate.  You don't have to give

7 me an exact number.  It's okay.

8             MS. ROSS:  Estimate, whew, from going

9 to the door to the bar, I'm --

10             MR. RIVERO:  Did you see at least one

11 other?

12             MS. ROSS:  -- going to say --

13             MR. RIVERO:  Did you see at least one

14 other bucket?

15             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Do you recall if

17 it was on the floor, on the table or somewhere

18 else?

19             MS. ROSS:  On the table.

20             MR. RIVERO:  On the table?

21             MS. ROSS:  Um-hum.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And your testimony
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1 is that those buckets can only get there if they

2 are ordered?

3             MS. ROSS:  Yes, you have to go to the

4 bar and order it.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  And

6 then who delivers the buckets, do you know?

7             MS. ROSS:  Who delivers the bucket? 

8 Nobody delivers --

9             MR. RIVERO:  To the table.

10             MS. ROSS:  -- the buckets.  You go to

11 the bar.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

13             MS. ROSS:  And you order a bucket.

14             MR. RIVERO:  And then what happens?

15             MS. ROSS:  Once you order a bucket,

16 you get your bucket and you can go sit down.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Oh, I see.  Okay.  So

18 then the customers take the bucket to the table?

19             MS. ROSS:  Yes.

20             MR. RIVERO:  So it could be the case

21 that the customers themselves had put the beers

22 right side up, upside down, any other way or even
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1 outside the bucket?

2             MS. ROSS:  Well, if it's up -- if it's

3 pointing up, pretty much they are not finished,

4 because we go around -- I'm sorry, not we.  But

5 the people that work there go around and pick up

6 the buckets if they are empty and drop them off

7 or ask you did you want to get another bucket. 

8 And you would come to the bar and get another

9 bucket.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Are the customers

11 told to do this or do they -- or do you see

12 bottles of other --

13             MS. ROSS:  It's just a routine that

14 everybody does.

15             MR. RIVERO:  A routine?

16             MS. ROSS:  Yeah.

17             MR. RIVERO:  So this bucket purchasing

18 happens -- has happened at other times, if it's a

19 routine?

20             MS. ROSS:  The bucket is a little

21 deal, I guess.  It's six in the pail for, I don't

22 know how much, but --
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Have you been working at

2 this establishment on other occasions where the

3 bucket sales have taken place as you have

4 described?

5             MS. ROSS:  They are always like that. 

6 They are always like that.

7             MR. RIVERO:  No further questions.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you,

9 Mr. Rivero.  Okay.  Ms. Ross, you can step down.

10             MS. ROSS:  All right.

11             (Whereupon, the witness was excused.)

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca,

13 do you have another witness?

14             MR. FONSECA:  I call Doug Jones,

15 Douglas Jones.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Jones,

17 if you would approach the witness box?  And would

18 you, please, raise your right hand?  Mr. Jones,

19 would you raise your right hand?  Mr. Jones,

20 would you raise your right hand?

21             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you.
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1 Whereupon,

2                     DOUGLAS JONES

3 was called as a witness by Counsel for the 

4 Respondent, and having been first duly sworn,

5 assumed the witness stand and was examined and

6 testified as follows:

7             MR. JONES:  Yes, I do.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you. 

9 Mr. Fonseca, you may proceed.

10                  DIRECT EXAMINATION

11             MR. FONSECA:  Would you state your

12 name for the record?

13             MR. JONES:  Yes.  My name is Douglas

14 Jones.

15             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Sir, please, sit

16 closer.

17             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Closer to the mike.

18             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Closer to

19 the mike, if you would, please.

20             MR. JONES:  My name is Douglas Jones. 

21 I'm the owner of Johana's.

22             MR. FONSECA:  Could you, please, tell
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1 us when you first became aware that the Noise

2 Task Force had arrived at the premises on April

3 27th?

4             MR. JONES:  I became aware of this

5 when a police officer came to the bar.  He was

6 the first one of the men there.  He was wearing a

7 uniform and he told me that he was with a Task

8 Force and he had sergeant stripes on, so I knew

9 he was an MPD officer and he was a sergeant.

10             So he asked me to get my license,

11 which I went behind the bar and I got my ABC

12 License.  Later on, another Investigator came in

13 which --

14             MR. FONSECA:  Which Investigator was

15 this?

16             MR. JONES:  -- I found out today was

17 Investigator Jones.  I didn't know his name was

18 Jones, but he did flash his badge and said he was

19 the ABC -- with the ABC.  He asked me to go and

20 get my occupancy license.  He said -- the first

21 police officer asked me to get the license.  I

22 got them the ABC License.  I didn't know they
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1 wanted the other one.

2             So after I went back to get --

3             MR. FONSECA:  Just one moment.  When

4 you got them the license, did you go in extract

5 just the license or did you take the whole

6 license board off the wall?

7             MR. JONES:  I took the whole license

8 board off the wall.

9             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Continue.

10             MR. JONES:  So when I came back and I

11 brought the license, then there was another

12 gentleman that had also came in.  And he started

13 asking me questions.  The other guy I later

14 learned that he was with -- he was an ABC officer

15 also.

16             So the police officer had asked me to

17 come to the back in the kitchen so we could talk. 

18 So when I got to the kitchen, there was another

19 gentleman back there and he was with the -- I'm

20 trying to think.  He was with a different Agency

21 of the Government.  He was with the licensing

22 agent on 4th Street, S.W.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Would that be DCRA?

2             MR. JONES:  DCRA.  He identified

3 himself, told me who he was.  So when I had the

4 license in the back, Earl Jones and there was

5 another Investigator with him, they took some --

6 they started taking pictures of my license.

7             MR. FONSECA:  All right.  I want to

8 back up.  So time-wise, have you raced forward to

9 when everybody was in the kitchen?

10             MR. JONES:  (No audible answer.)

11             MR. FONSECA:  I mean it sounds like

12 that's where you are at.  You are now in the

13 kitchen.

14             MR. JONES:  Well, before I went to the

15 kitchen, I mean, I got the first license.

16             MR. FONSECA:  Right.

17             MR. JONES:  So then when the --

18 because the police officer was the first person

19 inside.  So then it was Earl Jones came in.

20             MR. FONSECA:  Right.

21             MR. JONES:  So he asked me to get my

22 occupancy license.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  And you did that?

2             MR. JONES:  And I got that.  It took

3 me like 20 seconds.  It was right on the wall, 10

4 to 20 seconds to get it.

5             MR. FONSECA:  Would you stop there? 

6 We have stipulated to 2.  I have given you 4 and

7 5 and if I could, for the Board, I'm going to try

8 to introduce the Exhibits 4 and 5.  These have

9 been stipulated to and the Board has it.  It's

10 the Respondent's 2.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

12             MR. FONSECA:  Did you take that

13 photograph?

14             MR. JONES:  Yes, I did.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Would you tell us what

16 that photograph indicates where those items are

17 located?

18             MR. JONES:  These items are located

19 behind the bar.  It depicts my occupancy license,

20 my restaurant license, my tax license.

21             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

22             document was marked as Respondent
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1             Exhibit No. 4 for identification.)

2             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  I'm going to hand

3 you what is marked as Respondent's Exhibit 4 for

4 identification purposes.  Did you take that

5 photograph?

6             MR. JONES:  Yes, I did.

7             MR. FONSECA:  What does that depict?

8             MR. JONES:  Depicts the establishment.

9             MR. FONSECA:  And from what vantage

10 point?

11             MR. JONES:  It's from the entry point

12 inside the establishment.

13             MR. FONSECA:  And where would you be

14 standing in relationship to the box, meaning are

15 you on the inside of the establishment or were

16 you back to the second set of doors, are you in

17 the box?

18             MR. JONES:  I'm inside the box with my

19 back towards the doors.

20             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  And that depicts

21 the depth of the establishment and the bar?

22             MR. JONES:  Yes, it does.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  On that

2 photograph, where would this license board in

3 Respondent's 2 where is the license board there

4 that is behind the bar?

5             MR. JONES:  The license board would be

6 right here.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

8 are we going to admit these into evidence?

9             MR. FONSECA:  Yes.  I ask that 4 be

10 admitted into evidence without objection.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Yes, no objection.

12             MR. FONSECA:  All right.  And then

13 I've got one more.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  We

15 will accept Exhibit 4 into evidence.

16             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

17             document was received into evidence as

18             Respondent Exhibit No. 4.)

19             MR. FONSECA:  This is Respondent's 5

20 for identification.  Did you take that

21 photograph?

22             MR. JONES:  Yes, I did.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  What does that depict?

2             MR. JONES:  It depicts the bar scene

3 behind the bar and the area that leads to the

4 bathrooms and the kitchen.

5             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

6             document was marked as Respondent

7             Exhibit No. 5 for identification.)

8             MR. FONSECA:  Does it show the license

9 board on the far locating corner?

10             MR. JONES:  Yes, it does right here in

11 the corner.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  I ask Exhibit 5

13 be admitted.

14             MR. RIVERO:  No objection.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  We

16 will accept Exhibit 5 into evidence.

17             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

18             document was received into evidence as

19             Respondent Exhibit No. 5.)

20             MR. FONSECA:  Now, could you elaborate

21 again on your testimony as to how long it took

22 you to go and take down that license board and
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1 take it to Investigator Jones?

2             MR. JONES:  It took me 10 or 20

3 seconds, because I just -- it took me about 10

4 steps to get to it, reach, take it off the wall

5 and bring it right back to him.

6             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  All right.  Now,

7 would you continue on to where you were in your

8 narrative?

9             MR. JONES:  So when Investigator Jones

10 came to the bar, he asked me -- because the

11 police had already asked me to get the first

12 license.  I went and got my ABC License.  So as

13 Investigator Jones came, he identified himself. 

14 He asked me to see my occupancy license.  He sent

15 me back to get it.

16             So then later on another officer came

17 in and he started talking to me, so the police

18 officer had already asked me to come to the back

19 so we could talk in the kitchen.

20             So while we was in the kitchen, they

21 began to take pictures of my licenses and we was

22 communicating and the guy from DCRA he identified
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1 himself and was doing his inspection.  He had

2 told me he thought that my license -- he looked

3 at the license and say my license for the

4 restaurant was about to expire that Monday.  He

5 said I needed to go down and take care of that,

6 but I had already renewed the license about 30

7 days before that time.

8             So then we kept on talking.  I think

9 Earl Jones and the other Investigator took some

10 pictures of my licenses.  So as I was speaking to

11 the police officer, I noticed that he had a

12 symbol of the Marine Corps on his telephone.  It

13 just so happened I was in the Marine Corps, so I

14 said to him Semper Fidelis.  Well, he replied

15 Semper Fi.  

16             So then we began to speak.  So then

17 the other Inspector that was there for the

18 Government, he started speaking also.  He said

19 well, hey, he was in the Marine Corps also, so we

20 got into a conversation there.  

21             So then the other Investigator, he

22 kind of got really upset.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Can you say which

2 Investigator that was?

3             MR. JONES:  It wasn't Earl Jones.  So

4 the other Inspector said look, I want to do an

5 inspection.  He just got irate.  So -- and he

6 told me this wasn't a place for -- that I would

7 have his -- my kids.  It just so happened one of

8 my sons walked about there.  I said well, that's

9 my son.  So then he really got instigated, he

10 really got upset, irate.

11             So then I knew I had my security in

12 place.  I didn't know they was taken off the

13 door.  So I said well, let's go do an inspection. 

14 So we started walking down, not Earl, the other

15 Investigator he was the one leading the checks. 

16 So we walked through this hallway back there

17 where the bathrooms are.

18             So I saw some people back there, a

19 couple of young men and I said would you like to

20 check their IDs?  He said to me no.  So we kept

21 on walking.  We walked through the side door

22 through the establishment and we made like a
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1 horseshoe and went all the way around and came

2 back toward the bar.

3             So then he saw a young lady with a

4 beer bottle beside her.  She had her back turned

5 and she was talking to a group of young ladies. 

6 So then he asked me to ask her for her ID.  So I

7 asked her where is her ID.  She reached inside of

8 her bra and she said oh, I lost it.  So then the

9 sergeant asked her to come outside, so they could

10 speak to her.

11             So we proceeded to walk outside.  So

12 when we got outside, the police sergeant promised

13 her amnesty that no harm will come to her and she

14 was going to be okay.  So they was coaching her.

15             So then they started talking to her. 

16 The ABC guy and the police officer.  So then

17 after a while, I saw Earl Jones told the other

18 ABC officer to take her picture.  He replied to

19 him that she said she didn't want her picture

20 taken.  So he said to her -- Earl Jones told the

21 other guy take the picture.  So he took a beer

22 bottle and put it in her hand.



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

219

1             MR. FONSECA:  Who had the beer bottle? 

2 Where did they get it from?

3             MR. JONES:  I don't know where they

4 got the beer bottle from, but they had a beer

5 bottle in their hand.  I guess they brought it

6 from inside.

7             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

8             MR. JONES:  And so shortly after that,

9 they did call for backup and more police came. 

10 So then they said that they want to go back in. 

11 So they proceeded to go back in.  When they

12 didn't see no violation, they came back and the

13 other ABC officer, he is kind of irate, so I said

14 to him hey, it's my fault I'm here.  So he went

15 back outside and he came and he ordered me not to

16 let nobody in.

17             So I called one of the other security

18 officers and I let him know hey, ABC guy say no

19 one else can come in.  So this went on for about

20 15, 20 minutes until -- I didn't know they was

21 calling the Fire Marshal.  So later on the Fire

22 Marshal he came in.  And I was waiting on him. 
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1 So he walked in.  He said hey, I don't see this. 

2 So he asked me to go back and get my occupancy

3 license.  I said well, I have an ABC License.  He

4 said no, no, I want to see the occupancy license.

5             So I came and passed him the license. 

6 He walked me to the back of the establishment. 

7 He was saying I don't see what they saying.  So

8 then he told me they want to close you down.  But

9 I know that he can close me down.  So he said to

10 me, you can close down just blame it on me.

11             So he proceeded to talk to me.  He

12 said to me look, out there you can have 75

13 people, that's not including this area back here

14 or the amount of people you have in the kitchen. 

15 So then after that, he gave me the license back. 

16 He walked outside.  So I guess he told them on my

17 license it say restaurant.

18             So then outside you had an ABC guy,

19 police officer, so they was talking about my

20 license.  So the Fire Marshal told them good luck

21 finding somebody else and he got in his vehicle

22 and he left.  He told them I'm the only Fire
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1 Marshal that is on duty tonight for the entire

2 city.  He said good luck finding somebody else.

3             So then ABC guy and the police officer

4 said to me that I'm not going to get away by a

5 technicality, because I didn't want to close down

6 because the Fire Marshal didn't tell me I had to

7 close down.  They just kept on back and forth,

8 back and forth.

9             So then there was some people in line. 

10 The other ABC officer came and told me he said

11 what are these people still doing here?  So then

12 I went in --

13             MR. FONSECA:  Stop for a second.  Was

14 that Jones or was that the other Investigator?

15             MR. JONES:  That was the other

16 Investigator.

17             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

18             MR. JONES:  He was the one that really

19 went and did the checks.

20             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

21             MR. JONES:  So I went and I called the

22 other two security guys and said these people,
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1 the ABC guys said they couldn't be here.  So they

2 came out.  They asked the people to leave.  So

3 the later on, this went back and forth with them. 

4 I said well, hey, I can go inside.  I can put

5 food.  It's a restaurant.  I do have food.  I can

6 put food on the tables.

7             But what happened, people don't order

8 food until basically later on when they are in

9 the establishment.  And these people were here

10 from early, since around 10:30.  They were there

11 for a long period of time.  So this went back and

12 forth for a period of time.

13             So finally, the police officer I see,

14 you know, she was kind of aggressive with me.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Stop.  Can you identify? 

16 Because up to this point in time the only officer

17 who has been introduced is Sergeant Heraud.

18             MR. JONES:  Yes, there was another

19 police officer, her last name was King.

20             MR. RIVERO:  I need to object for just

21 a second.  I don't know that the police officer's

22 name has been included in the record by the
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1 witness.

2             MR. FONSECA:  Which one?  Whose name

3 I spelled?

4             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

5             MR. FONSECA:  Well, but it has been in

6 testimony.  But we -- we know that was a man. 

7 The fact he said it was a she, I thought needed

8 an explanation.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Yes, okay.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Right.

11             MR. FONSECA:  That was the reason I

12 did that.  I was doing it as a courtesy because I

13 think it would throw everyone off.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

15             MR. RIVERO:  Withdraw.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Very

17 good.  Proceed.

18             MR. FONSECA:  All right.  Would you

19 now identify who you are talking about?  Because

20 now you have introduced a female police officer.

21             MR. JONES:  Yes.  They -- when they

22 called for backup, a couple of police cars came. 
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1 One of the ones that stayed was a female and her

2 last name was King.  She works the PSA.

3             MR. FONSECA:  King spelled the normal

4 way, K-I-N-G?

5             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

6             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

7             MR. JONES:  So she came.  She was out

8 there.  This went back and forth, back and forth. 

9 Now, to make a long -- a short -- a long story

10 short, eventually, they ordered me to close.  The

11 other ABC guy, not Earl Jones, he ordered me to

12 get the security and force the people out.  So I

13 went inside there and I told the security hey,

14 they don't want no more people here, so we

15 ordered the people to leave.

16             So then while the people are there,

17 the other ABC guy, I can't pronounce his name, he

18 ordered me to have the security disperse the

19 people.  So I did so.  So they came out and

20 dispersed the people.

21             MR. FONSECA:  About what time was

22 this?
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1             MR. JONES:  It would be around 1:30.

2             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  The last thing,

3 because we do want to make sure we clarify that

4 you were outside.  Did you see, when you were

5 outside with the police officers and ABC

6 Investigators, one of your security people at the

7 door?

8             MR. JONES:  I didn't understand the

9 question.

10             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  When you came

11 outside with the minor and the police officer and

12 ABC, at that point in time, was there a doorman

13 on the outside of the building?

14             MR. JONES:  I think one of them that

15 came.  Eventually by that time that I realized

16 that Officer/Sergeant wasn't there, I think there 

17 might have been one of them.

18             MR. FONSECA:  What is your best guess

19 between the time you were in the kitchen to the

20 time you went outside with the female?

21             MR. JONES:  We was in the kitchen for

22 about 30 to 45 minutes.
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1             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  I have no further

2 questions.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Rivero?

4             MR. RIVERO:  Thank you.

5                   CROSS-EXAMINATION

6             MR. RIVERO:  Mr. Jones, you testified

7 that you were walking in a horseshoe-like

8 direction with some people checking for IDs,

9 right, that was your testimony?  You walked

10 around.

11             MR. JONES:  No.  What I'm testifying,

12 when we left the kitchen --

13             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

14             MR. JONES:  -- we walked out through

15 the door.  There is a doorway through the side of

16 the bar.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

18             MR. JONES:  And we did a horseshoe

19 configuration.  So we walked all the way say to

20 the end of the dance floor, then we came back

21 around --

22             MR. RIVERO:  Right.
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1             MR. JONES:  -- to the side.  He was

2 looking around for --

3             MR. RIVERO:  Right.  I understand.

4             MR. JONES:  Yes.

5             MR. RIVERO:  So that you walked around

6 in a horseshoe kind of direction, right.  Okay. 

7 And that you ended up at the bar.

8             MR. JONES:  Around the bar area where

9 he --

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And you asked a

11 young lady for her identification, right?

12             MR. JONES:  Yes.  And he asked me, the

13 ABC officer asked me, he pointed her out.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Sure.

15             MR. JONES:  To say --

16             MR. RIVERO:  But you asked her?

17             MR. JONES:  Yes.

18             MR. RIVERO:  The officer didn't ask

19 her.  You asked her?

20             MR. JONES:  Yes.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Her response was

22 that she lost her ID?  Was that it?
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1             MR. JONES:  Well, first she started

2 looking for it.  She put her hand in her bra.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

4             MR. JONES:  Then she said, stated to

5 me that she lost it.

6             MR. RIVERO:  She lost her ID.  Okay. 

7 Did she have any -- did you notice, did she have

8 any band or markings on her hand?

9             MR. JONES:  I didn't notice no band,

10 no markings.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Now, you also

12 testified that you followed the young lady

13 outside.  Is that right?

14             MR. JONES:  I walked out outside

15 behind the group of people that left.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Now, tell me who

17 was that group of people?  Describe that group.

18             MR. JONES:  The group of people were

19 the police officer, the two others from the ABC

20 and the DCRA gentleman.  I was the fifth person.

21             MR. RIVERO:  And then there is also

22 the young lady, right?
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1             MR. JONES:  Yes.  She was in front.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Sure.  Okay.  And so when

3 you walked out of the establishment with this

4 group, where did you end up?

5             MR. JONES:  We ended up in front of

6 the establishment as you're going out to your

7 right hand side.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Were you standing

9 still in a part of the establishment or not?

10             MR. JONES:  We were outside of the

11 establishment on the sidewalk.

12             MR. RIVERO:  On the sidewalk.  Okay. 

13 You testified they put a beer bottle in her hand. 

14 That was your testimony.  But I don't know who

15 you mean by they.

16             MR. JONES:  Earl Jones is his name.

17             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Would you repeat

18 that, please?

19             MR. JONES:  Earl Jones.

20             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And did you see

21 that person testify in the hearing today?

22             MR. JONES:  Yes.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  How close were

2 you, when you walked out and you all ended up in

3 the sidewalk, to this group?

4             MR. JONES:  I would say 2 to 3 feet.

5             MR. RIVERO:  So could you hear any

6 conversation?

7             MR. JONES:  Yes, I could.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  What did you first

9 see or hear in terms of them speaking to the

10 young lady?  What did you first see or hear?

11             MR. JONES:  Well, before -- the police

12 officer spoke to her.

13             MR. RIVERO:  The police officer spoke

14 to her?

15             MR. JONES:  Yes.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Did you hear him speak to

17 her?

18             MR. JONES:  Yes, I did.

19             MR. RIVERO:  What did you hear the

20 police officer say to her?

21             MR. JONES:  He said I'm going to take

22 care of you.  You're going to be all right.  No
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1 harm will come to you.  He promised her that he

2 wouldn't -- he coached her into more or less

3 getting out of her whatever he wanted.

4             MR. RIVERO:  No, I'm just asking what

5 his words were, not what you thought he was

6 doing.  Just what he -- what you heard him say.

7             MR. JONES:  Well, he said to her

8 everything is going to be okay.  I'm here.  No

9 harm will come to you and I'm going to make sure

10 you're okay.  He promised that first.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Then after he said

12 that, did she respond or did someone else speak?

13             MR. JONES:  She --

14             MR. RIVERO:  Or do you not remember?

15             MR. JONES:  -- didn't speak.  They

16 just pulled her in close and just started

17 speaking to her.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Say that again.  They

19 pulled her in close and started speaking to her.

20             MR. RIVERO:  Who is the they?

21             MR. JONES:  Police officer and two ABC

22 guys.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  What do you mean by

2 pulled her in close?

3             MR. JONES:  Well, I'm like I'm

4 listening to what is going on.  Say they held her

5 in closer to where they were, kind of like to

6 block me out so I wouldn't be able to see what

7 was going on.

8             MR. RIVERO:  And how far were you from

9 them at this point?

10             MR. JONES:  I would say 3 to 4 feet. 

11 I'm still not far.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Still basically the same

13 distance?

14             MR. JONES:  Yes.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Could you still hear them

16 when they pulled her in close?

17             MR. JONES:  I couldn't hear everything

18 they was saying.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  What was the next

20 thing that you could hear?

21             MR. JONES:  Well, after that, they

22 said they was going in again for another ABC
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1 inspection.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So the first --

3 you hear the police officer say everything is

4 okay, etcetera, etcetera, what you just

5 testified, right?

6             MR. JONES:  Yes.

7             MR. RIVERO:  And then you testified

8 that they pulled her in close?

9             MR. JONES:  Yes.  Started talking to

10 her.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Now, you testified that

12 you didn't hear that, whatever they were saying. 

13 And the next thing you heard is that they were

14 going back in.  Is that correct?

15             MR. JONES:  No, that's not correct.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Then what did you hear

17 them say?

18             MR. JONES:  Ask me the question what

19 you want to know.

20             MR. RIVERO:  I asked you what you

21 heard next after they pulled her in close.  That

22 was the question and your answer was that they
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1 said they were going to go back in.

2             MR. JONES:  Yes.  The other ABC guy,

3 not Earl Jones, said he wanted to go back in and

4 do another check.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

6             MR. JONES:  I heard that distinctly.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Sure.

8             MR. JONES:  So then --

9             MR. RIVERO:  Let me ask you then. 

10 What you heard before that was what -- the police

11 officer statements?  Is that correct or not?

12             MR. JONES:  What was the police

13 officer statement now?  I don't understand your

14 question.

15             MR. RIVERO:  You said the police

16 officer said to the young girl you are going to

17 be okay.  I'm going to take care of you or

18 something like that.

19             MR. JONES:  He said no harm will come

20 to you.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Right.  The next thing

22 you heard in that conversation was the other ABC
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1 Investigator saying I want to go back in.  That's

2 your testimony.

3             MR. JONES:  Well, I said they was

4 speaking to her.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

6             MR. JONES:  Which they kind of pulled

7 her close and kind of like shielded me out of the

8 way.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

10             MR. JONES:  So --

11             MR. RIVERO:  But my question to you is

12 what did you hear next?  And I just want to make

13 sure that I understand your answer.

14             MR. JONES:  Well, I said to you that

15 I didn't understand every -- I didn't hear --

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

17             MR. JONES:  -- every word that was

18 said.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And but I get

20 that.  I just want to make sure I know what you

21 heard.  So what you are telling me is that the

22 other ABC guy, the next thing you heard is
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1 clearly that he wanted to go back in.  Is that

2 correct?

3             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So if they were --

5 as you say they pulled her in or I guess your

6 testimony was they didn't want you to see, how

7 did you see the beer placed in the young lady's

8 hand?

9             MR. JONES:  I saw the beer bottle

10 because we walked outside.  I walked outside

11 right behind them.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Right.  Well, you

13 testified two things.  You testified that you saw

14 the police officer put the beer in her hand.

15             MR. JONES:  I didn't say the police

16 officer put the beer in her hand.  I said Earl

17 Jones.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Oh, sure.

19             MR. JONES:  And he told the other

20 officer to take a picture.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

22             MR. JONES:  The other officer, the
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1 other ABRA officer say to Earl Jones, she do not

2 want her picture taken.  Earl Jones say to him

3 "take the picture."

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  But you also

5 testified that you couldn't see them because they

6 were -- pulled her in close.  That is what is

7 confusing me.

8             MR. JONES:  I said when they were

9 having their kind of like huddle, when they was

10 having their own conversation.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

12             MR. JONES:  But I right there.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

14             MR. JONES:  So they had their backs to

15 me.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

17             MR. JONES:  But I'm right there beside

18 them looking.

19             MR. RIVERO:  And what did you see?

20             MR. JONES:  I told you I saw them

21 huddling.  I saw them talking to her.  I mean,

22 it's so close I can get.  The police officer
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1 doing the investigation, he can ask me to move

2 away, but he didn't.

3             MR. RIVERO:  I'm just not clear when

4 you saw Mr. Jones put the beer in the young

5 lady's hand.  That's what I'm trying to -- if you

6 are testifying on the one hand that you couldn't

7 see, but on the other hand --

8             MR. JONES:  I didn't say I couldn't

9 see.  I said I couldn't hear.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So then what did

11 you see?

12             MR. JONES:  What are you asking me? 

13 What did I -- at one time you ask me --

14             MR. RIVERO:  When you -- after they

15 pulled her close.  You said they pulled her

16 closer.  That your testimony.  At that point

17 after that, what did you see?

18             MR. JONES:  Well, after that they had

19 a conversation with her.  And then the other guy

20 said he wanted to go back in and do another

21 check.

22             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  And then
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1 what did you see?

2             MR. JONES:  They came inside and I was

3 right behind them.  They looked around.  They

4 didn't see -- I guess they didn't see no beer

5 bottles or anything.  So then the other officer,

6 he got really irate.

7             MR. RIVERO:  I need to stop you there.

8             MR. JONES:  He came out -- they came

9 back outside.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Let me stop you there,

11 because I'm still not clear on when you saw Earl

12 Jones put the beer bottle in the young lady's

13 hand.  If you are telling me that they pulled her

14 in close, you heard some statements about wanting

15 to go back inside and then you say they went back

16 inside.  You are not telling me at what point

17 Earl Jones put the beer in the young lady's hand

18 that you keep testifying about.

19             MR. JONES:  Well --

20             MR. RIVERO:  When did that happen?

21             MR. JONES:  -- after they had the

22 conversation with her.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

2             MR. JONES:  They had a conversation

3 with her.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

5             MR. JONES:  He told the other guy, the

6 other officer which they mentioned they.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Uh-huh.

8             MR. JONES:  Which is dark complexion,

9 back then he was bald-headed.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

11             MR. JONES:  He told him to take a

12 picture of her.

13             MR. RIVERO:  He told him.  Who is the

14 first he in your sentence?

15             MR. JONES:  Earl Jones.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

17             MR. JONES:  Told the other

18 Investigator --

19             MR. RIVERO:  Um-hum.

20             MR. JONES:  -- he put a beer bottle in

21 her hand after they had the conversation with

22 her.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Who is he?  When you say

2 he put a beer bottle in her hand?

3             MR. JONES:  Earl Jones.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

5             MR. JONES:  Earl Jones.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Go on.

7             MR. JONES:  Told the other

8 Investigator take the picture.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Um-hum, okay.  

10             MR. JONES:  The other Investigator

11 said to Earl Jones, she said she don't want her

12 picture taken.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Um-hum.

14             MR. JONES:  He said "take the

15 picture."

16             MR. RIVERO:  Um-hum.  And then what

17 happened that you saw?

18             MR. JONES:  Then after that the other

19 Investigator wanted to come back in to look for

20 more violations.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

22             MR. JONES:  Which they came inside and
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1 then went back outside.  So then it made the

2 other Investigator -- the other Investigator

3 started screaming and yelling at me.  I said it's

4 okay, it's my fault.

5             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  You also

6 testified the other Investigator was screaming

7 and yelling at you in the kitchen?

8             MR. JONES:  Yes.

9             MR. RIVERO:  So was it outside of the

10 kitchen, both?

11             MR. JONES:  He was -- he got irate in

12 the kitchen.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Right, I remember that.

14             MR. JONES:  When he was outside, he

15 was irate also.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And when you say

17 he, I know that it's the other Investigator.  It

18 was not Earl Jones, right?  The other

19 Investigator that --

20             MR. JONES:  Yes.

21             MR. RIVERO:  -- got upset with you. 

22 Okay.  That happened before or after the Fire
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1 Marshal arrived?

2             MR. JONES:  That happened before the

3 Fire Marshal arrived.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what did this

5 other ABC Investigator yell at you about or get

6 angry with you about?

7             MR. JONES:  Well, in the kitchen, he

8 got upset.  He made a statement, he asked me

9 would I have my kids inside, in this environment.

10             MR. RIVERO:  I understand you said

11 that.  My only question is about outside.  Why

12 was he upset with you when you both were outside? 

13 That was your testimony.

14             MR. JONES:  Well, he was already irate

15 because he got proven to be -- he made a

16 statement and it was found out not to be true. 

17 So he -- then you have all his coworkers.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  I've got to stop

19 you.  The Investigator made what statement that

20 wasn't true?

21             MR. JONES:  He said -- he asked me

22 would I have my family or my kids in this
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1 environment.

2             MR. RIVERO:  That was in the kitchen

3 you said.

4             MR. JONES:  Yes.

5             MR. RIVERO:  I'm asking what he was

6 upset about outside when he was talking to you

7 outside?

8             MR. JONES:  Well, he was already on

9 the edge when he was outside the whole time.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Right.  But what did he

11 say to you is my question?

12             MR. JONES:  He said a lot of things. 

13 I can't remember word-for-word.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

15             MR. JONES:  This happened a year ago.

16             MR. RIVERO:  I understand.  Okay. 

17 That could be -- that's a fine answer.  I just

18 wanted to see if I could understand why he was

19 upset with you when you were standing outside

20 with him.  And I see now that I don't know what

21 the reason was.

22             Okay.  Okay.  Now, you were also told
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1 not to let customers or patrons inside, right?

2             MR. JONES:  Yes.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Just to be clear,

4 who told you that?

5             MR. JONES:  The other Investigator.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  The person whose

7 name you testified you couldn't pronounce, that

8 other person.

9             MR. JONES:  Yes.

10             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  Do you recall

11 if that other person said that to you before or

12 after the Fire Marshal arrived?

13             MR. JONES:  He said it before the Fire

14 Marshal arrived.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  Now,

16 you testified that the Fire Marshal spoke to you

17 when you and the Fire Marshal were inside the

18 establishment, right?

19             MR. JONES:  Yes.

20             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  What do we mean by

21 Fire Marshal?  Is it one person, more than one

22 person?
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1             MR. JONES:  It was one person.

2             MR. RIVERO:  It was one person.  Okay. 

3 Do you -- did you see how that person got there? 

4 What -- how that person arrived, the vehicle?

5             MR. JONES:  Yes.  He has a Government

6 vehicle which usually has the Fire Department

7 logo on it painted red, have sirens and light on

8 the top.  He was driving an official Fire

9 Department vehicle.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Those Fire

11 Department vehicles, do you recall or remember if

12 they had more than one person on the vehicle?

13             MR. JONES:  He was the only person in

14 the vehicle.

15             MR. RIVERO:  He was.  Okay.  All

16 right.  And so the Fire Marshal was inside the

17 establishment with you and you testified that he

18 said "You can close down just blame it on me."  I

19 think that was your testimony.  I don't

20 understand what that means and I would like you

21 to help me understand what that meant.

22             MR. JONES:  Well, first of all, he
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1 came and he said to me I'm concerned with safety.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

3             MR. JONES:  I don't see what they are

4 talking about.  I don't see what they are talking

5 about, because they had a conference with him

6 when he came in.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

8             MR. JONES:  They spoke with him.  They

9 let him know everything that was going on.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

11             MR. JONES:  So then he asked me to get

12 the license.  I went and got the license.  So

13 when we were walking toward the back, we went and

14 talked like at the bathroom area, he said to me

15 they want to close you down.  Blame it on me,

16 just close for them, blame it on me.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And what happened

18 after he said that?

19             MR. JONES:  Well, he kept on talking

20 to me.  He said look.

21             MR. RIVERO:  Who is the he kept on

22 talking?
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1             MR. JONES:  The Fire Marshal.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Kept on talking to?

3             MR. JONES:  Me, Mr. Jones.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.

5             MR. JONES:  So he was speaking to me.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

7             MR. JONES:  He said to me out there

8 you are allowed 75 people.  He said that don't

9 include this area that's here, this bathroom area

10 or the people that you have in the kitchen.

11             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

12             MR. JONES:  So he looked at my license

13 and it said restaurant.  So he went after that,

14 gave me back the license, I put it back on the

15 wall, so I guess he went and he talked to the

16 Task Force outside.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Let me stop you for a

18 minute.  Which license, when you said he looked

19 at the license and it said restaurant?

20             MR. JONES:  He looked at my occupancy

21 license.  I tried to explain to him that I had an

22 ABC License where I didn't have to have food out
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1 there.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  Okay.

3 Okay.  I got that.  Okay.  You also testified

4 that I think it was an ABC Investigator asked you

5 to shut the place down.  Was that your testimony? 

6 Okay.  Again, which one, which person asked you

7 to do that?

8             MR. JONES:  The other ABC Agent that

9 didn't identify hisself.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right. 

11 Himself, right?

12             MR. JONES:  Yes.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Now, when he said

14 this to you, was anyone else next to you or was

15 he by himself?  Was he in a group of people? 

16 What can you tell me about that?

17             MR. JONES:  Well, he was next to the

18 Police Sergeant King.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Sergeant King?

20             MR. JONES:  Yes.

21             MR. RIVERO:  And the Investigator said

22 to -- that you had to close down?  Is that what
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1 he said?

2             MR. JONES:  Yep.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Did he explain why?

4             MR. JONES:  No, he didn't.  In fact,

5 that night, Earl Jones didn't never explain to me

6 any charge or why I had to close down or none of

7 their findings.  He never spoke to me about that,

8 not even when we were in the kitchen, they never

9 stated any violations.  When we was in the back

10 of the kitchen, he never stated to me that I was

11 overcrowded or none of that.  And we were talking

12 in the back.

13             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

14             MR. JONES:  So --

15             MR. RIVERO:  You testified you were

16 talking for 30 to 45 minutes.

17             MR. JONES:  Yes.

18             MR. RIVERO:  That was your

19 recollection.

20             MR. JONES:  Yes.  So he never stated

21 to me that he did a head count or nothing like

22 that while we was back there.  So we -- it was
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1 sort of like a free-handed conversation.

2             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  So if it

3 didn't talk about the head count, if he didn't

4 talk about any violations, but you were there

5 about 30 to 45 minutes --

6             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

7             MR. RIVERO:  -- what were you talking

8 about?

9             MR. JONES:  Like I said the first

10 thing is they started looking at my licenses. 

11 They started taking pictures.  

12             MR. RIVERO:  And that took 30 minutes?

13             MR. JONES:  It took more than 30

14 minutes.  I'm saying it was 30 to 45 minutes.

15             MR. RIVERO:  To take pictures of the

16 license?

17             MR. JONES:  It took them -- and then

18 you had the other Investigator.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

20             MR. JONES:  So he started to do an

21 inspection.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  
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1             MR. JONES:  He told me one of my fire

2 extinguishers had expired.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

4             MR. JONES:  He told me that -- he

5 looked at my license.  He told me that I needed

6 to renew my restaurant license, which I had

7 renewed it about a month earlier.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

9             MR. JONES:  So then he --

10             MR. RIVERO:  This restaurant license

11 is an ABC License or some other license?

12             MR. JONES:  It's a restaurant license.

13 It's not ABC License.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

15             MR. JONES:  So I guess he came, while

16 he was there he was doing an inspection.

17             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

18             MR. JONES:  So I guess that's why it

19 consumed time.

20             MR. RIVERO:  And who was this person

21 again that told you about the restaurant license?

22             MR. JONES:  Who was it?
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1             MR. RIVERO:  He said you need to renew

2 your restaurant license.

3             MR. JONES:  The other Investigator

4 from the Government.  It wasn't an ABC

5 Investigator.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

7             MR. JONES:  He identified himself.  He

8 showed me a badge --

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

10             MR. JONES:  -- that he worked for

11 DCRA.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And was that the

13 person who also talked to you about the fire

14 extinguisher?

15             MR. JONES:  Yes.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  So you talked to

17 the DCRA person about those things you just

18 described?  I just don't understand what you

19 spoke to the ABC Investigators about in the

20 kitchen if you were there for 30 to 45 minutes.

21             MR. JONES:  I don't understand your

22 question.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Sure.  You were in the

2 kitchen for 30 to 45 minutes you said, right?

3             MR. JONES:  (No audible answer.)

4             MR. RIVERO:  You also said you talked

5 to the DCRA person for -- about the fire

6 extinguisher.

7             MR. JONES:  That's not what I said. 

8 When we were in the kitchen --

9             MR. RIVERO:  Um-hum.

10             MR. JONES:  -- when I came back to the

11 -- when I left the bar.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

13             MR. JONES:  And I came in the kitchen,

14 the DCRA guy when I arrived in the kitchen, the

15 DCRA guy was in the kitchen --

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

17             MR. JONES:  -- with the police

18 officer.  Remember the police officer asked me to

19 come back there.  So I got my first ABC License. 

20             MR. RIVERO:  Right.

21             MR. JONES:  Then the ABC guy, Earl

22 Jones, showed up and he asked me to give him the
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1 occupancy license.

2             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

3             MR. JONES:  So we took the license and

4 went in the back.  So when I got in the back,

5 Earl Jones and the other Investigator started

6 taking pictures of my license and looking at it

7 and checking and I guess the DCRA guy, at some

8 time, he got a chance to look at the license and

9 make sure everything was in order.

10             MR. RIVERO:  All right.  But you are

11 telling me, you are testifying that the DCRA guy

12 said to you that your fire extinguisher needed to

13 be replaced or something was expiring and then

14 you also testified that the same person said to

15 you that you need to renew your restaurant

16 license.  So you are testifying that you are

17 talking to this DCRA person about these things. 

18 I get it.

19             And you are also saying that you spoke

20 about those things in the kitchen, right?

21             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And you also said
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1 that you spent between 30 and 45 minutes in the

2 kitchen, right?  You said that, too.

3             MR. JONES:  Yes.

4             MR. RIVERO:  So if you talked to the

5 DCRA person about those things you just talked

6 about, what did you talk to the ABC Investigators

7 about while you were in the kitchen during those

8 30 to 45 minutes?  That's my question.

9             MR. JONES:  These -- the ABC --

10             MR. FONSECA:  Objection.  So much has

11 been asked and answered.  There has been a

12 narrative.  They Semper Fi'd each other.  There

13 was conversation.  There was back and forth.  I

14 don't know how much more detailed you need.  I

15 mean, I understand it's your cross, but it's -- I

16 mean, I think he has explained everything that he

17 said occurred in the kitchen.

18             Now, if there is a dispute as to how

19 long they were really in the kitchen, then that

20 is a factual issue.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Yes.

22             MR. FONSECA:  I don't know that we are
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1 going to get it resolved.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Rivero?

3             MR. RIVERO:  Sure.  There is testimony

4 that it had been 30 to 45 minutes in the kitchen,

5 right?  Yes, there is testimony about the whole

6 Semper Fi conversation.  I get that.  Okay.  And

7 there was testimony about taking photographs of

8 licenses.  I just want to see if that all took 30

9 to 45 minutes, then that's fine.  I want to make

10 sure that there wasn't anything else that was

11 covered in conversation.  Apparently the answer

12 is well, there is no testimony to no, but the

13 answer is what the witness has testified, which

14 means that that's all that took place in the

15 kitchen.  Okay?

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Right.

17             MR. RIVERO:  And then that's fine. 

18 I'm fine with that.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And that's--

20 yes, I mean, I think the witness needs to

21 understand that they can say I don't know.  I

22 don't remember.  Whatever you want or say or you
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1 can respond there was no other conversation.

2             MR. RIVERO:  But there was other --

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  It's up to

4 you, but I think he --

5             MR. RIVERO:  -- that was not the

6 testimony.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- you do

8 need to answer Mr. Rivero's question.

9             MR. RIVERO:  I think he answered it.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

11 Great.  Thank you.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Basically.  That's it for

13 now.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Board

15 questions?  Mr. Rodriguez?

16             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Yes.  Mr. Jones, it

17 was stated that your son was hosting an 18 and

18 over party.  Is that correct?  Do I understand

19 that correctly?

20             MR. JONES:  That -- it's not correct. 

21 I mean, no one ever spoke to my son.  I mean,

22 it's a regular thing that we do.  We usually have
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1 a Spanish event for Spanish people.  We do that. 

2 Every weekend we play Spanish music, might bring

3 a different DJ, it doesn't necessarily mean that

4 my -- I hope my son is sponsoring or hosting it. 

5 He wasn't hosting nothing.  We were charging.

6             None of these guys spoke to my son.

7             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  So --

8             MR. JONES:  And the only statement

9 that I made about my son when he came back, I

10 made it -- I said to the ABC guy, I said that's

11 my son just to let him know, because he had made

12 a statement that I wouldn't have my family inside

13 there.  And I meant to show him that my son was

14 there.  I said yes, it's my son.

15             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  So you are saying

16 then, you know, in our report Mr. Jones stated

17 that his son was hosting an 18 --

18             MR. JONES:  I did not make that

19 statement.

20             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  You did not make

21 that --

22             MR. JONES:  We never spoke about my
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1 son.

2             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  -- statement?

3             MR. JONES:  I never spoke to none of

4 them about my son.

5             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  So was this event

6 advertised on the media?

7             MR. JONES:  I usually don't do no

8 advertising.  Sometimes I have a DJ and that DJ

9 have like following.  He might bring the type of

10 people that comes to his events.  I didn't -- I

11 usually don't do no advertising.

12             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Right.  But was

13 this event advertised?

14             MR. JONES:  I couldn't tell you

15 whether it was or wasn't.  I don't -- I know I

16 don't personally.  I don't have a Face page or

17 nothing like that where I do advertising.

18             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Do you normally do,

19 when there is advertising, that or one of your

20 staff?

21             MR. JONES:  Very rarely I do that.

22             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  Mr. Jones,
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1 thank you.  That's all I have.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Okay. 

3 Anyone else?  All right.  Mr. Jones, you are

4 going to have to forgive me, but I'm going to go

5 back to an earlier part of the evening.  Okay. 

6 And I won't prolong this, I promise.

7             But so you first -- when did you first

8 become aware that the Investigators were there? 

9 Police officer and Investigators were there, when

10 did you first become aware?

11             MR. JONES:  The police officer came to

12 the bar area.  I'm right at the bar.  And he

13 identified -- he called me and started talking to

14 me.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So he

16 came in.  How did you know who to talk to?

17             MR. JONES:  When I saw him and I came

18 to the area of the bar.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you came

20 and you approached the police officer?

21             MR. JONES:  Well, he came to the bar

22 and I was at the bar.  I usually be there to keep
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1 an eye on things.  And he identified himself.  He

2 said I'm a sergeant with the police department.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  To whom did

4 he identify himself?

5             MR. JONES:  Huh?  He identified

6 himself --

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  To whom did

8 he identify himself?

9             MR. JONES:  The police officer?

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

11             MR. JONES:  He identified himself to

12 me.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  How did he

14 know to speak to you?

15             MR. JONES:  Because I came up to him.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you

17 approached the police officer?

18             MR. JONES:  Yes.  He approached the

19 bar.  And I knew I had to come and talk to him.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

21 That's fine.  That's fine.  But the answer is you

22 approached the police officer.  Okay.  I'm just
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1 trying to understand how this went down.

2             Okay.  So did he ask to see any of

3 your licenses?

4             MR. JONES:  He asked to see my

5 license.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Which

7 license?

8             MR. JONES:  When I got them out, ABC

9 License.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

11             MR. JONES:  So I --

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Wait, wait,

13 wait, wait.  So he went -- asked you for the

14 license.  When did Mr. Jones or the other

15 Investigator join the officer at the bar?

16             MR. JONES:  Mr. Jones showed up like

17 five -- you know, it was a pause.  Mr. Jones

18 showed up like 5, 10 minutes later.  

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  5 or 10

20 minutes later?

21             MR. JONES:  At least 5 minutes.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So
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1 the police officer asked you for the license, the

2 ABC License, right?

3             MR. JONES:  He --

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Right.  And

5 your ABC License is right there.  I mean, it's

6 right there at the bar --

7             MR. JONES:  Yes.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  --

9 essentially, right?  You just need to walk around

10 the bar and go get it, right?

11             MR. JONES:  No, I don't have to walk

12 around.  I'm at the bar.  I'm right at the

13 entrance of the bar.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you can

15 just take it off the wall and show it to him?

16             MR. JONES:  Brought it to him.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

18 So had you shown the license to the officer when

19 Mr. Jones -- by the -- before Mr. Jones arrived?

20             MR. JONES:  Yes, I brought it to him,

21 that particular license.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  The ABC
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1 License.  You brought it to the officer before

2 Mr. Jones arrived?

3             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.  Yes, sir.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

5 then what transpired between you showing the

6 license to the officer and when Mr. Jones

7 arrived?  What was going on, anything?

8             MR. JONES:  Nothing special.  The

9 police officer he told me, at that time, he said

10 I have a guy outside he be in in a few minutes.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

12             MR. JONES:  He was real calm and

13 subtle.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

15 then Mr. Jones arrived.  And was the other

16 Investigator with him?

17             MR. JONES:  No.  The other

18 Investigator came a few minutes -- they weren't

19 together.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

21 did you see the other Investigator after Mr.

22 Jones got there, just after?  Did you see the
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1 other Investigator in the establishment?

2             MR. JONES:  No.  I didn't know who he

3 was.  Mr. Jones came.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  All

5 right.  

6             MR. JONES:  Flashed his badge.  He

7 asked me to get the occupancy license.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

9 then Mr. Jones asked you to get the occupancy?

10             MR. JONES:  Yes. I went and I got it.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Where is the

12 occupancy permit?

13             MR. JONES:  It's right there in the

14 front about 10 steps away.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

16 why did you go to the kitchen with the Fire

17 Marshal to get the occupancy -- to look at the

18 occupancy permit?  I'm confused.

19             MR. JONES:  You have misunderstand --

20 you are misunderstanding.  The police officer

21 showed up.  Then Mr. Jones.  Then the other ABC

22 guy.  So when they asked me to get the license,
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1 the police officer asked me to come to the back,

2 so we can talk.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

4 you all went back -- with the licenses to the

5 back?

6             MR. JONES:  Yes.  So we was in the

7 back talking.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Did

9 you notice Mr. Jones counting?

10             MR. JONES:  No, I didn't.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  You didn't?

12             MR. JONES:  No.

13             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  At no time

14 did you notice that he was counting?

15             MR. JONES:  No time.  Nor did he state

16 it to me while we was in the back.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Pardon?

18             MR. JONES:  Nor did he state it to me

19 while we were in the back.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  That's fine. 

21 So how long were you out there with Mr. Jones and

22 the police officer?
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1             MR. JONES:  In the back?

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  No, in the

3 front at the bar before you went in the back.

4             MR. JONES:  I'm going to say it was

5 the police officer showed, there was a pause like

6 five minutes, because the police officer told me

7 I have a guy outside --

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

9             MR. JONES:  -- checking something. 

10 Then Mr. Jones came in.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes.

12             MR. JONES:  So Mr. Jones started

13 speaking to me.  He showed me his little badge,

14 flipped it.  I didn't know his name and he asked

15 me to get him my occupancy license.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

17             MR. JONES:  The license I got the

18 police officer, apparently, that wasn't the

19 license they wanted to see.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

21 you got the occupancy permit and you presented it

22 to Mr. Jones?
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1             MR. JONES:  Yes.  Then there was --

2 then came in, there was another Investigator

3 right there.  He started asking me questions, but

4 I was skeptical.  I didn't know who he was.  He

5 never identified himself.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

7             MR. JONES:  We had a few words.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So were you

9 -- you were -- okay.  So all right.  So how long

10 -- so you talked at the bar with them?

11             MR. JONES:  Yes.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And how --

13 for how long?

14             MR. JONES:  A couple of minutes, brief

15 -- the police officer wanted to go to the back.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So then you

17 went to the back.  Okay.  

18             MR. JONES:  Yes.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Now, you

20 heard Ms. Ross' testimony.  She said that she

21 came to the bar almost immediately upon everyone

22 coming in.  Did you notice her at the bar?
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1             MR. JONES:  I saw her right there at

2 the bar on the side.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you knew

4 that she wasn't out front covering anybody?

5             MR. JONES:  I knew that she wasn't out

6 front, at that time.  I didn't know that she

7 wasn't working, but I knew that she was at the

8 bar.  But usually what will happen, if one had to

9 move, they would ask the other one to cover for

10 them.  So that was something common, when one had

11 to go to the bathroom, the other one will replace

12 him or sometimes even I will come and stay at the

13 door until they had to go some place.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  And

15 you did nothing to make sure that the door was

16 covered?

17             MR. JONES:  I didn't know that -- no

18 one -- none of them told me that she wasn't

19 working or she had been removed, at that time.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

21 you are outside with everyone for what, 15

22 minutes?  How long were you outside there before
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1 you went into the kitchen?

2             MR. JONES:  I don't understand the

3 question.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  You were

5 outside.  You were at the bar talking to these

6 individuals for how long?  From the time the

7 police officer came, approached you, to the time

8 you went in the kitchen, how long was that?

9             MR. JONES:  I'm going to say about

10 five minutes.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

12 And then you were in the kitchen how long?

13             MR. JONES:  I would say 30 to 45

14 minutes.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So you were

16 outside -- you went outside.  Everybody went

17 outside with this young woman about 12:00 then?

18 I'm guessing it must have been about 12:00,

19 right?

20             MR. JONES:  Well, it was --

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Because --

22             MR. JONES:  -- it had to be earlier
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1 than that.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, you

3 were talking to these -- I mean, it was -- all

4 right.  I mean, you already -- we have already

5 accounted for at least 10 minutes because you

6 said that it was five minutes until Mr. Jones

7 showed up after the police officer and then it

8 was another few minutes until the other officer

9 showed up.

10             So I'm looking at possibly 10 minutes

11 at the bar and then you are inside for 30 to 45

12 minutes, so I'm -- you think it was before 12:00

13 you were out there?

14             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

16 what happened?  And they all didn't leave until

17 1:30, right?

18             MR. JONES:  (No audible answer.)

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  What

20 happened between 12:00 and 1:30?

21             MR. JONES:  I don't understand.  What

22 happened between --
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Yes, what

2 was going on between 12:00 and 1:30?

3             MR. JONES:  Well, what happened when--

4 they asked the young lady to come outside.  They

5 was speaking to her.  Then afterwards, they

6 called, I guess, MPD from 4th District.  An

7 officer came.  Then they were waiting.  At some

8 point in time, they was waiting on the Fire

9 Department.  I mean, I later learned when the

10 Fire Department showed up.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  One

12 last question.  Can someone give Mr. Jones

13 Exhibit 4 and 5 from our report?

14             MR. RIVERO:  4 and 5.

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Would you

16 say that this was sort of an accurate

17 representation of what, I'll say, the scene

18 looked like when you were at the bar,

19 approximately?

20             MR. JONES:  More or less.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  More or

22 less?
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1             MR. JONES:  Yes, sir.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Okay. 

3 I think I'm done with my questioning.  We are

4 going to take a break here.  All right.  Five

5 minute break.  Is that okay with everybody?

6             MR. RIVERO:  Perfect.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Great. 

8 Thank you.  All right.  

9             MR. FONSECA:  Thank you.

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  You can take

11 a break, Mr. Jones, and we will bring you back.

12             MR. FONSECA:  Will he need that

13 exhibit again?

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I'm not

15 sure.

16             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Not from me.

18             (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter

19 went off the record at 5:50 p.m. and resumed at

20 5:59 p.m.)

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So I

22 have no more questions of this Mr. Jones.  Anyone
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1 else?  Okay.  

2             MR. FONSECA:  No.  Okay.  

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And, Mr.

4 Fonseca, was that a no?  I'm sorry, I shouldn't,

5 but was it a no?

6             MR. FONSECA:  No, no, no, I just want

7 to think if I need to redirect on this.  No.  I

8 think I'll leave it alone.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.

10                 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

11             MR. FONSECA:  I'll give you one

12 question.  Is there anything else you want to

13 say?

14             MR. JONES:  No.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  That's it.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

17 Jones, you may step down.

18             MR. JONES:  Great.  Thank you very

19 much.

20             (Whereupon, witness was excused.)

21             MR. FONSECA:  Would you bring that

22 document to me, please?
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

2             MR. FONSECA:  Thank you.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So,

4 Mr. Fonseca, do you have any other witnesses?

5             MR. FONSECA:  I do not.  I believe Mr.

6 Rivero may want to --

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Any other

8 exhibits --

9             MR. FONSECA:  -- recall --

10             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  -- you need

11 to enter before we --

12             MR. FONSECA:  No.  We stipulated to 1

13 through 3.  I got 4 and 5 in.  That's it.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  

15             MR. FONSECA:  It's just testimony.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

17 are we both resting or what is --

18             MR. RIVERO:  No, we are not.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

20 you.

21             MR. RIVERO:  The Government is

22 recalling Investigator Jones to the stand to
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1 testify.

2 Whereupon,

3                INVESTIGATOR EARL JONES

4 was recalled as a witness by Counsel for the

5 Government, and having been previously duly

6 sworn, resumed the witness stand, was examined

7 and testified as follows:

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay. 

9 Investigator Jones, I'll remind you that you are

10 still under oath.  Please have a seat.

11                  DIRECT EXAMINATION

12             MR. RIVERO:  Investigator Jones, you

13 testified earlier today that you had observed a

14 young lady with a bottle in her hand and that you

15 and the police officer took her outside and had a

16 conversation with her.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

18             MR. RIVERO:  That was your testimony,

19 generally speaking?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

21             MR. RIVERO:  I would like you to start

22 there again and I would like you to provide us as
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1 much detail as possible about what happened.  The

2 first thing that you are going to start with is

3 when you observed her, what was she doing?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  From my

5 observation, I can't speak for anyone else --

6             MR. RIVERO:  It's just about you.

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- it's just

8 about me.  I saw the female patron standing by

9 the bar.  She was holding the beer in her hand.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I mentioned to

12 Sergeant Heraud, I said I think that we need to

13 ID this female right here.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  He agreed.  From

16 what I recall, he had gone over to her.  He had

17 taken the beer out -- he had spoken to her and

18 then he had taken the beer out of her hand.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Did you hear what he said

20 to her?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, because I

22 wasn't close, in close proximity.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Again, the music

3 was going.  

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So any time that

6 you had to speak, you had to speak right next to

7 the person.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I saw him go over

10 to her.  He spoke with her very briefly.  He took

11 the bottle out of her  hand and then I saw him

12 begin to walk outside of the establishment and I

13 followed.

14             MR. RIVERO:  You followed behind

15 somebody?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I followed behind

17 Sergeant Heraud and the female.

18             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  The patron.

20             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And where did you

21 all go?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We went outside
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1 of the establishment out in front to speak with

2 her.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Who else was with

4 you and the officer, besides this young lady?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Investigator

6 Apraku.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Was also with you?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And who else?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And Mr. Jones was

11 outside.

12             MR. RIVERO:  Mr. Jones was with you as

13 well?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

15             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  Continue.

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Once we got

17 outside, Sergeant Heraud handed me the beer

18 bottle.  He spoke to the female patron and I

19 can't tell you exactly what he said, but it was

20 something to the degree of --

21             MR. RIVERO:  Your testimony was that

22 you had spoken to the female patron, wasn't it?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, yes.

2             MR. RIVERO:  When did that happen?

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It -- I was

4 getting ready to get to that.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Go ahead.

6             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So when Sergeant

7 Heraud -- it was kind of a simultaneous thing. 

8 Sergeant Heraud had handed me the bottle.  Then

9 he started to speak with her.

10             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  He stated to her

12 what our business was, what we brought her

13 outside for and he --

14             MR. RIVERO:  Did you hear that?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

16             MR. RIVERO:  So --

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I did hear that.

18             MR. RIVERO:  -- what did he say then?

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  He was just

20 basically saying, you know, we pulled you out of

21 the club because we -- he stated that we are --

22 we believe that you are under 21 and you are
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1 consuming alcoholic beverages inside.  This is

2 Investigator Jones with ABRA.  He would like to

3 speak with you.

4             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, and he --

6 and then I explained to her what the -- our

7 Agency was and those types of things.  And so

8 that's when I began to ask her questions.

9             MR. RIVERO:  And then what happened? 

10 Did she answer?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, she refused

12 to answer.  And prior to that, what I was getting

13 ready to say was he -- when he handed me the beer

14 bottle, he --

15             MR. RIVERO:  Who is he?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- was -- when

17 Sergeant Heraud handed me the beer bottle, he was

18 speaking to her in a very normal tone, a very --

19 it was very kind of assuring, but it was like

20 kind of stern as well.  Like look, this is what

21 we are here for.  You know, we just need -- you

22 know, we just have to ask some questions.
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1             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And then once she

3 refused, that's when he said look, if you don't

4 answer his questions, I'm going to have to detain

5 you and I'm going to have to arrest you.  And

6 then that's when she began speaking.

7             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  And then what did

8 she say?

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And then she

10 responded.  Well, she responded to my questions,

11 which I asked her what was her name.  She told me

12 again her name was Patricia.  She didn't want to

13 give a last name.  I asked how old was she.  She

14 said she was 19 years of age.  I asked her what

15 was her birth date.  She didn't want to give me

16 that date.

17             I asked her who did she come with. 

18 She said she came with two friends and they were

19 both 18 years of age.  I asked if she had

20 identification.  She said she didn't.  She said

21 that -- and they didn't check for identification

22 at the door.
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1             And after that, I recall her saying

2 something about she had lost her ID at some

3 point.  So that was pretty much the gist of the

4 questions.

5             MR. RIVERO:  Then what happened after

6 that?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  After that,

8 Sergeant Heraud spoke to her again briefly and I

9 asked Investigator Apraku to take a picture of

10 the patron with the beer bottle.  And

11 Investigator Apraku --

12             MR. RIVERO:  But the beer bottle was

13 in your hand, wasn't it?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I had given

15 it to the female patron.

16             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And -- which is

18 I have an exhibit of that.

19             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And Investigator

21 -- also, and I asked again, I asked Investigator

22 Apraku to take a picture of the female patron
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1 with the bottle and he was -- he just said she

2 doesn't want to take the picture.  And I said

3 "take the picture."

4             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And so he took

6 the picture.  He also took a picture of the

7 bottle in his hand as an exhibit.

8             MR. RIVERO:  Yes.

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And that was

10 pretty much that for that portion.

11             MR. RIVERO:  After he took the

12 picture, after Investigator Apraku took the

13 picture of the bottle in his hand, do you recall

14 what happened to the bottle?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  (No audible

16 answer.)

17             MR. RIVERO:  It was in his hand.

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.  After

19 Investigator Apraku took a picture of the bottle,

20 the bottle was then disposed of, at that point. 

21 We had gotten the evidence we had --

22             MR. RIVERO:  Outside, inside?  Where?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, it was

2 inside.

3             MR. RIVERO:  Disposed of, okay.  And

4 who did that, the disposing, you?

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't tell you.

6             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't recall

8 who it was, at that time.

9             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  And

10 then the young lady had just been photographed?

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  She had been

12 photographed.  And again, Sergeant Heraud had

13 spoken to her and then he released her.

14             MR. RIVERO:  Okay.  All right.  

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I -- oh, okay.

16             MR. RIVERO:  No further questions.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

18 Fonseca?

19                   CROSS-EXAMINATION

20             MR. FONSECA:  Did you ever go back

21 inside of Johana's after that?

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We went back
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1 inside probably 20 minutes later.  I wanted to go

2 in immediately, because I wanted to conduct ID

3 checks and Sergeant Heraud stopped me and said

4 that he wanted to call for backup and also call

5 for the Fire Marshal because it was overcrowded. 

6 So we wait --

7             MR. FONSECA:  Are you sure then that

8 you disposed of the bottle inside and maybe not

9 on the outside?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We are not --

11             MR. FONSECA:  I mean, there were

12 receptacles outside.

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't -- I

14 mean, this was last year.  I can't recall.

15             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  That's a good

16 answer.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

18             MR. FONSECA:  Did Investigator Apraku

19 -- is that how it is pronounced?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Apraku, yes, sir.

21             MR. FONSECA:  Did Investigator Apraku

22 ever discuss with you the need to close this
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1 place down?

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That's one thing

3 that when you become an ABRA Investigator, one of

4 the first things you are told is that you don't

5 shut an establishment down.  So I can

6 emphatically tell you that I had nothing to do

7 with saying anything about shutting anybody down,

8 that's number one.

9             Number two, Investigator Apraku may

10 have mentioned something to that effect, but he

11 wasn't informing Mr. Jones that you need to shut

12 down.  That wasn't what he was doing.  Mr. --

13 Investigator Apraku was a bit upset that evening.

14 And he was talking out loud.  But he knows that

15 he doesn't have the authority to shut anybody

16 down.  He understands that.

17             MR. FONSECA:  Then under what

18 authority can he compel the owner here not to let

19 anyone else back in, when it is still hours to

20 operate?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, in my

22 world --
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1             MR. FONSECA:  I mean, the Fire Marshal

2 has left now and it's not overcrowded.

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, we were --

4 now, again, this was during a time where the Fire

5 Marshal was inside coming back outside.  So while

6 we were still outside -- see we didn't go inside

7 with the Fire Marshal.  We were outside.

8             MR. FONSECA:  Well, I guess what I'm

9 trying to figure out is apparently there were

10 orders to disperse the line.

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

12             MR. FONSECA:  And not let anyone in. 

13 That was the testimony of Mr. Jones.  

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Okay.  

15             MR. FONSECA:  Did you witness that?

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, I witnessed

17 that.

18             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I did witness

20 that.

21             MR. FONSECA:  And that was

22 Investigator Apraku, correct?



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

290

1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, the other

2 thing is that there is something that stipulates

3 in their security plan the same thing.

4             MR. FONSECA:  Well, you know, you

5 didn't have that security plan with you, at the

6 time, so, you know, I appreciate -- I mean,

7 you're a good Investigator.

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  But --

9             MR. FONSECA:  But you know, you are

10 not -- now you've got hindsight and you've got

11 facts that you --

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- I think --

13             MR. FONSECA:  -- didn't have at the

14 moment.

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- but wait.  But

16 as I was saying to you a little earlier was that

17 we didn't go in with the Fire Marshal.  So

18 whatever conversation was taking place between

19 Mr. Jones and the Fire Marshal, I know that there

20 was a bit of a point in time where Mr. Jones was

21 out with us.  He had gone with the Fire Marshal. 

22 And I know that Investigator Apraku, when Mr.
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1 Jones was outside, did mention something to that

2 effect, because we hadn't gotten the word that it

3 wasn't overcrowded, at that point in time.

4             MR. FONSECA:  Right.  Yes, it's -- I'm

5 just trying to reach a thresh-point of

6 understanding, because your earlier testimony

7 never displayed a sense that the crowd was

8 aggressive, that they were --

9             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Right.

10             MR. FONSECA:  -- not behaving.

11             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Right.

12             MR. FONSECA:  And I don't get a sense

13 from you that this was a bust out operation going

14 on.

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

16             MR. FONSECA:  And just I'm trying to

17 understand why there was a need to essentially

18 wear him down to the point he effectively was

19 closed.

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So again --

21             MR. RIVERO:  I am going to object to

22 that characterization --
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- I know --

2             MR. RIVERO:  -- of the Investigator's

3 testimony as trying to wear down the licensee. 

4 And that's all.

5             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, I'll

6 sustain that objection.

7             MR. FONSECA:  You heard Mr. Jones say

8 that he finally closed it down because he was

9 ordered to, correct?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  (No audible

11 answer.)

12             MR. FONSECA:  That was his testimony. 

13 You heard that?

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I didn't hear

15 that.

16             MR. FONSECA:  It was earlier.

17             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I know -- again,

18 I know what Mr. Jones told me.  He said he was

19 just going to close the event, that's what he

20 said.  So I attributed that to the Noise Task

21 Force being there, the backup officers being

22 called, the Fire Marshal being called and I don't
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1 think -- again, I'm not going to attribute it to

2 anything that I did per se or Investigator Apraku

3 did.

4             I think it was just a combination of

5 everyone at his establishment.  It was just, for

6 him, okay, let's just stop it.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  So, Mr.

8 Fonseca, relative to the facts of this case,

9 where are you going with this?

10             MR. FONSECA:  I'm finished.  Thank

11 you.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

13 All right.  

14             MR. FONSECA:  I have no further

15 questions.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Very good. 

17 Boar questions?

18             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Yes, yes.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I think Mr.

20 Rodriguez --

21             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Mine is very short. 

22 Mine is very short.
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1             But on your report, Mr. Jones,

2 Investigator Jones --

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

4             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  We have three Jones

5 here today.  You indicated that, and I quote from

6 your report, "Investigator Jones then inquired

7 about the event that was taking place in which

8 Mr. Jones stated that his son was hosting an 18

9 and over party."

10             Now, under oath Mr. Jones told me that

11 that was not the case, unless I misunderstood. 

12 Can somebody correct me on this?  What is the

13 truth here?  Was this -- was a party being hosted

14 for Mr. Jones' son or not?

15             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I think the

16 question you want -- you are really asking Mr.

17 Jones is what is his recollection of that

18 conversation?

19             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Ask --

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Am I

21 correct?

22             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  I'll take that.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

2 you.

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  What my

4 recollection of the conversation and this was the

5 reason why his son was in the kitchen, was

6 because he told me that his -- it was his son's

7 party.  He said his son had paid him $1,000 to

8 throw the party.  And this is what -- I'm not

9 making anything up.  So I don't have the -- there

10 is no reason for me to make anything up.

11             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Yes, sir.

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So this is what--

13 you know, and he said that his son was upset

14 because all of these people were in the

15 establishment and it was ruining his party.  That

16 was the only reason that I knew that his son was

17 throwing this party.  And no, I didn't speak to

18 his son one-on-one, but this is the information

19 that I got from Mr. Jones.

20             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Okay.  

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Any

22 other questions?
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1             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  No.

2             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Well, from

3 Mr. Rodriguez.

4             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  No, Mr. Chair. 

5 Thank you.

6             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

7 the other Mr. Jones, Board Member Jones?

8             MEMBER JONES:  Thank you very much,

9 Mr. Chairman.

10             Really quickly, I want to go -- and I

11 don't know if you have this in front of you, so I

12 apologize, but I wanted to take a quick look at

13 the photograph, the exhibits --

14             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

15             MEMBER JONES:  -- from your -- the

16 investigative report associated with this

17 incident.  If you don't have them, would someone

18 be willing to provide said, color or otherwise?

19             And specifically on Exhibit 4, Exhibit

20 5, Exhibit 4 and Exhibit 5.

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             MEMBER JONES:  Can you speak to -- and
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1 I think you tried to address this earlier, but I

2 just want to circle back on it.  Do you have

3 knowledge of who took this picture?

4             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I can't tell you

5 per se.  I think it was between myself and

6 Investigator Apraku, because --

7             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- and the reason

9 that I say that is because the conversation

10 between Investigator Apraku and Mr. Jones had

11 gotten a little heated in the kitchen.

12             MEMBER JONES:  Yes, sir.

13             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So I tried to

14 divert that into having him do different things.

15             MEMBER JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Different duties.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So I can't, in

19 fact, tell you if I took the picture or if I had

20 him take it.  I know that I had him take pictures

21 out front, so I can't really tell you if I took

22 it or if he took it.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

2             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  It was -- this

3 was from that night.

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Is there any way

5 that you have the ability to identify roughly at

6 what point in the evening this photo was taken

7 from the standpoint of the sequence of events? 

8 So you walked into the establishment.  You went

9 over to the bar.  You met the owner.  You asked

10 the owner for documentation.  You started

11 counting.  He interrupted your count.  You went

12 to the kitchen.  Anywhere in there, where were

13 the -- at what point during that sequence of

14 events were these pictures/photographs taken?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We got there at

16 12:00.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Yes, sir.

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  12:00 a.m.

19             MEMBER JONES:  12:00 a.m.?

20             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  12:00 a.m.

21             MEMBER JONES:  Yes, sir.

22             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  We arrived.  I
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1 will tell you that these pictures were take --

2 these pictures were taken after we left out of

3 the kitchen --

4             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

5             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  -- with Mr.

6 Jones.

7             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  So I am going to

9 tell you that these pictures were taken probably

10 about 12:35.

11             MEMBER JONES:  12:35?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  To 12:40.

13             MEMBER JONES:  Between 12:35 and

14 12:40?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

16             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  So definitely

17 prior to 1:00 a.m.?

18             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes.

19             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Are these

20 photographs an accurate representation of what

21 you adequately observed when you walked out of

22 the kitchen?
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

2             MEMBER JONES:  Do these pictures also

3 adequately represent what you observed when you

4 initially walked into the establishment or was it

5 better or worse in terms of the level of crowd

6 size?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I believe it was

8 probably about it maintained the same level.

9             MEMBER JONES:  It was the same level?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Yes, sir.

11             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  During your

12 recollection, do you have any knowledge or do you

13 remember seeing lime-green wristbands on any of

14 the patrons?

15             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  I don't remember,

16 recall seeing that.

17             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  Do you recall

18 specifically not seeing them or you just have no

19 recollection as to whether there were wristbands

20 present at all at this event?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Well, I don't

22 recall seeing them nor do I recall being told
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1 about wristbands.

2             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

3             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Because when I

4 initially asked, I was told that hands were being

5 marked.

6             MEMBER JONES:  Okay.  

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  And that was it?

8             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  That was it.

9             MEMBER JONES:  So no one communicated

10 to you anything about wristbands being used on

11 that evening?

12             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

13             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  And in any

14 of the photographs that you have taken or that

15 you are aware of related to this case, do you

16 have any indication on any of the photographs of

17 any wristbands being present on any of the

18 patrons that you can recall, based on these

19 pictures here or any other pictures that may have

20 been taken in the course of your investigation?

21             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Not that I can

22 recall, sir.
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1             MEMBER JONES:  All right.  Thank you. 

2 That's all I have.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  I'm just

4 going to -- I don't want to belabor this, but the

5 young woman who you photographed with the beer

6 bottle, did she have any marks on her hands?

7             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No.  No, sir.

8             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Did she have

9 any wristbands on?

10             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  No, sir.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you. 

12 I have no further questions.  Mr. Rivero?

13             MR. RIVERO:  No further questions.

14             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

15 Fonseca?

16             MR. FONSECA:  No questions.

17             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

18 Jones, you may be excused.

19             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Thank you, sir.

20             (Whereupon, the witness was excused.)

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you

22 for your patience.
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1             INVESTIGATOR JONES:  Thank you, Board

2 Members.

3             MEMBER JONES:  Thank you.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So

5 are we ready to move to closing?  Okay.  Great.

6             MR. RIVERO:  The Government is.

7             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Pardon?

8             MR. RIVERO:  The Government is.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca?

10             MR. FONSECA:  Yes, sir.

11             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Mr.

12 Rivero?

13             MR. RIVERO:  Thank you.  There has

14 been a lot of testimony today, Board Members,

15 which started several hours ago.  What appeared

16 to have been a simple case, and if anyone looks

17 at the transcript, one might think oh, this has

18 unraveled to be something quite different, but

19 actually that's not the case, because it still

20 remains fairly simple.  And I'm going to walk the

21 Board through why I think that is the case and

22 why the Government has, by a preponderance of the
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1 evidence, made its case this evening.

2             The first charge really concerns the

3 capacity or the number of people in that

4 establishment.  And you have testimony from

5 Investigator Jones that he did a head count.  You

6 either believe that testimony or you don't. 

7 There is also testimony that the licensee was not

8 told by Mr. Jones, the Investigator, that there

9 had been any head counting, but that also doesn't

10 actually obviate or contradict Investigator

11 Jones' testimony that he, in fact, had a head

12 count.

13             Number two, you have this testimony

14 about these bands that the respondent's witness

15 talked about that she used in trying to maintain

16 a count of sorts.

17             Now, this testimony unfortunately is

18 not very persuasive or clear because photographic 

19 evidence and testimony shows there were plenty of

20 people there that night without any of these

21 bands.  But yet, there was testimony, which is

22 uncontroverted, that if you paid, you get a band. 
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1 It could be there were people who didn't pay and

2 they got in, but what does that say about the

3 security procedures at the door?  Unclear.

4             But certainly one thing is clear, both

5 Investigator Jones and the respondent's witness

6 fairly agree about this, the crowd size remains 

7 stable.  The crowd size remains stable.

8             So if the respondent's theory were

9 correct that by have -- and again, assuming that

10 it is true, because I'm not making that

11 assumption, that the security employees were

12 removed from the door, thereby opening the

13 floodgates to lots and lots of people, we would

14 get testimony about the changing size of the

15 crowd, but both sides agree that that's not the

16 case.

17             Which would leave us with the

18 uncontroverted testimony of Investigator Jones,

19 who, in my view, tends to show more likely than

20 not that there were more than 75 people there

21 that night.

22             You have the next major situation in
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1 this case that presents is what measures were or

2 were not taken to make sure that folks who were

3 not 21 years-old or were younger than 21 years-

4 old did not get their hands on alcoholic

5 beverages.

6             And here, the testimony concerning the

7 young lady, Patricia, is indicative.  Now, while 

8 it first looks like an amazing situation of a

9 setup where you have Investigators basically

10 creating a situation for the establishment, turns

11 out to be not the case.

12             If, in fact, you credit the initial

13 observation of Investigator Jones, that he

14 actually saw the young lady with the beer bottle,

15 so whether it was taken away from her hand or

16 not, what is important is to decide whether to

17 credit that initial observation or not, because

18 it's just a matter of convenience to remove the

19 bottle from someone in order to be able to speak

20 to her.

21             Hey, we don't have the police officer

22 here, but certainly if I was in that person's
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1 position, I would like to be able to talk to

2 somebody who doesn't have a beer bottle on his or

3 her hand.

4             And so you are left with an actual

5 testimony from Patricia herself.  It is hearsay. 

6 Hearsay is admissible, unless there is some

7 indicia of reliability.  And the closest we get

8 to that, the closest is the licensee testifying

9 that he was close, but he really couldn't hear

10 the conversation.

11             But you had Investigator Jones, who

12 was close enough and who said, well, she gave me

13 her name.  She gave me her age.  She also -- I

14 mean, she basically stated I'm not 21 years-old. 

15 There is no testimony that would dane-se that and

16 there is no indicia of non-reliability with

17 respect to that testimony.  Okay.

18             Now, she also indicated that nobody

19 asked her for ID.  It could be that, in fact, she

20 walked right in and nobody asked her for ID or

21 she was one of those two people, two people that

22 the security guard testified to having seen
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1 during the three hours, again timing is an issue

2 here and we are having a problem with really

3 tracing what happened when and how long it took.

4             You could have -- we're talking

5 anywhere from between an hour and a half to three

6 hours.  What we really want to focus on then is

7 not so much the amount of time it took for -- to

8 get from Point A to Point B, because witness'

9 memories on those kinds of little details do tend

10 to fade over time, but on what they really truly

11 recall.

12             So the fact that a witness says yes,

13 she told me her name was Patricia and she was a

14 certain age, none of those details are in any way

15 affected by a witness' ability or inability to

16 tell how much time passed from one point to

17 another or what happened before or after what.

18             And so you have a security plan that

19 has certain restrictions.  And again, the

20 Patricia episode reflects how the security plan's

21 restrictions were violated.  By security plan, we

22 are talking about the one that is on file with
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1 ABRA that was submitted on a certain date.  It is

2 a stipulation and that date happens to have been

3 before the incident in this case.

4             So while I understand, and I myself

5 agreed to stipulate to an older version of the

6 security plan that may have been posted on the

7 premises, the licensee has represented to the

8 Board by filing the report that it would abide by

9 those restrictions, the ones that are currently

10 on file.

11             And as to that document, as I have

12 already indicated, we are not really focusing on

13 the requirement that the licensee tell MPD we are

14 having a particular event.  Not paying attention

15 to that.  We are paying attention to the other

16 things.  What other things are those?  What other

17 restrictions are those?

18             Well, obviously, the plan says "no ins

19 and outs," that's literally the language, which

20 we interpret as if you exit, you don't reenter. 

21 And there was testimony about persons leaving and

22 standing in line to get back in.  There was that
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1 testimony.  Whether that suffices to prove that

2 particular violation or not is it is for the

3 Board to determine, but it was not contradicted

4 testimony.

5             There was -- there is a restriction on

6 entering without identification.  Well, we have

7 Patricia's testimony, but again, if you believe

8 Investigator Jones or perhaps you don't and you

9 believe that he was trying to setup the

10 establishment by making up these statements about

11 Patricia, which I don't believe that's the case. 

12 But Patricia did say I didn't have any ID and I

13 walked in, nobody asked me for any. 

14             There is another restriction about not

15 having persons under the age of 21 after 9:00

16 p.m.  Well, nobody has controverted the testimony

17 that the Investigators and the Task Force showed

18 up at midnight and that there were persons there,

19 presumably admitted by testimony on all sides,

20 under the age of 21, obviously.

21             And finally, there is that provision

22 about not using a counter.  Now, while I
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1 understand that we want to be substantive and

2 even if we credit the testimony of the licensee

3 that there was some method in place, those bands,

4 the sets of 10 that would be used to count

5 persons, there is a plan in there that says we

6 are going to use a counter.

7             And under no stretch of the

8 respondent's witness' testimony can we conclude

9 that these little sets of bands that came in

10 groups of 10 are counters.  And in fact, the

11 witness admitted I didn't use a counter that

12 night.  It's not clear whether there is one

13 counter that passes its way around.  Maybe it is

14 helpful to have more than one, but clearly there

15 wasn't one.

16             So there is plenty of evidence to go

17 around if you peg each and every one of these

18 requirements, if you understand that you have

19 reliable hearsay testimony about a young lady who

20 admitted that she wasn't 21 years-old, if you

21 believe the testimony of Investigator Jones, who

22 said that I witnessed her initially with that
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1 beer bottle in her hand, whether the bottle was

2 empty or whether the bottle was full, if you are

3 a half-empty or half-full person, it doesn't

4 matter either.

5             Because it is unlikely, since there is

6 no testimony about it, that Patricia said oh, I

7 was just holding an empty beer bottle because

8 someone gave it to me or this is what I like to

9 do.  When I'm at parties, I like to hold empty

10 beer bottles.  No chances are she was drinking

11 it.

12             So in sum, what looks like, one, an

13 outrageous case that may have gone in all kinds

14 of directions, is really very simple if you focus

15 and you take the time to look at what the

16 uncontroverted testimony is and what the reliable

17 hearsay testimony is.

18             Thank you very much.

19             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  Thank

20 you, Mr. Rivero.  Mr. Fonseca?

21             MR. FONSECA:  Okay.  Well, I think

22 there was some controversy and controverted



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

313

1 evidence.  Starting with the fact that the

2 security guard, Sally Ross, said that anyone that

3 presents themselves without ID would never gain

4 entry.  And Patricia clearly was never marked or

5 banded and she gained entry.

6             There is disagreement as to how much

7 time, but a minimum of time when the door was not

8 being covered.  So it's our position that we

9 believe she would have admitted then, because

10 that's the only way that makes any sense that she

11 wasn't at least marked, even if she wouldn't have

12 been tagged because she was some special person

13 and she didn't get the wristband.  But for both

14 not to be there, I believe that it stretches

15 credibility.

16             I think also this issue about whether

17 or not she had a beer bottle in her hand, I know

18 Investigator Jones said he saw it.  He said he

19 saw her drink.  Ms. Ross said the bottle was on

20 the bar near her, but she didn't.  Frankly, I

21 think an 18 or a 19 year-old girl at a party like

22 this might just hold an empty bottle to look
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1 older and perhaps doesn't even like beer.

2             The bottle that went outside was

3 empty.  If she had that in her hand, I don't know

4 that the Government has been able to prove that

5 this was a consumption case.  There is

6 controversy as to that.

7             And what makes it worse is that there

8 was aggressive behavior bordering on possibly

9 even misbehavior on the part of the Government

10 and it's troubling.  And I'll say it in closing

11 and I think there is enough evidence in there to

12 allege is -- that this Task Force, in particular

13 on ABRA Investigator, wanted to close this place

14 down.

15             There is further controversy about the

16 in and outs and I, frankly, give a lot of credit

17 to Investigator Jones, but at the same time when

18 he says 40 people came out and got back in line

19 at the same time that he had been instructed to

20 not let people back in just doesn't add up.  40

21 people coming out?

22             Lastly, if you look at our -- on
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1 overcrowding, if you look at our Respondent's

2 Exhibit 4, particularly 4, you get a sense of the

3 width and the depth of this place.  And I think

4 if you look at the Government's Exhibit 1, 4 and

5 5, which is the patrons on the dance floor and in

6 the area, it's very likely you could have 75

7 people in there and it looks overcrowded.  This

8 is a small place.  

9             And lastly, you know, Mr. Jones here

10 testified and in our exhibit, which was

11 stipulated -- no, excuse me, it wasn't.  It would

12 have been 5, you see the bar.  You see where the

13 license board is.  So Respondent's 5.  When

14 Investigator Jones asked for the Certificate of

15 Occupancy then commenced his count, according to

16 his own testimony, he said it took a minute and a

17 half.

18             Well, Mr. Jones went straight back

19 there, pulled it off, just like he did five

20 minutes before for the MPD Sergeant, brought it

21 over, interrupted his count and he was at 110.  I

22 just disagree.  I just think that doesn't add up. 
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1 It doesn't add up.

2             I mean, that is a short march if you

3 look at Exhibit No. 5, Respondent's 5, that is a

4 short march down.  Even if he wasn't racing, just

5 taking a stroll, go back there, lift the board

6 off the wall, walk back and hand it over to him.

7             I just think, you know, they wrote

8 this up.  They documented it well, but it

9 stretches a lot of things.  You know, the

10 security plan issue is a problem.  I think in

11 good conscience, the older plan had the clicker

12 removed from it.  It had some specifics about

13 what you notify MPD about.  Otherwise, the rest

14 is in there.

15             So he has kind of stuck with the ins

16 and the outs.  He has kind of stuck with, you

17 know, minors after 9:00.  But the charge of the

18 minor sale as opposed to allowing minors in after

19 9:00 are really different.  They are worlds

20 apart.

21             And I just think, frankly, the sale to

22 minor or consumption by a minor, I mean, to a
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1 large extent once this Task Force came in and our

2 witnesses testified to them without controverting

3 themselves, essentially, the Task Force had come

4 in and taken over.  And all they were doing was

5 following them and talking to them and catering

6 to them and doing what they had to, because the

7 Government was there.

8             So you know, the Government has as

9 much involvement in the breakdown of what

10 happened here.  Not to say that there weren't

11 violations on the security plan, they are going

12 to have to live with those, but I believe the

13 overcrowding is overstated.  And I think it's as

14 likely that there were 75 in there or 70 or 60

15 and it still looked crowded.

16             And I still think that that MPD

17 Sergeant and whatever promises he made to her, I

18 think she would have said anything.  And I think

19 that's a possibility.

20             So we ask that the Board dismiss those

21 charges and look at what they have to do about

22 the security plan.
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1             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you,

2 Mr. Fonseca.

3             MR. FONSECA:  Thank you.

4             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Okay.  So at

5 this point, I'm going to close the record, unless

6 there is any objections to that?

7             MR. RIVERO:  The Government waives

8 findings of fact and conclusions of law.

9             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Fonseca?

10             MR. FONSECA:  So does the respondent

11 actually.

12             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Thank you

13 both for that.  So I think --

14             MR. FONSECA:  We ask that this issue 

15 before Christmas.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  All right. 

17 That concludes -- oooh.

18             MR. FONSECA:  I shouldn't have even

19 said that, the truth hurts some times.  You do

20 get yourself time.

21             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  There are

22 things I wish I could say right now, but I won't.



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

319

1             MR. RIVERO:  Are we off the record?

2             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  No.

3             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  No, we are

4 not off the record.  So let's wrap this up.

5             As a Board Member of the Alcoholic

6 Beverage Control Board for the District of

7 Columbia and in accordance with Section 405 of

8 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I move

9 that the ABC Board will hold a closed meeting for

10 the purpose of deliberating on Case No. 14-CMP-

11 00250, for the reasons cited in Section

12 405(b)(13) of the Open Meetings Amendment Act of

13 2010.

14             Is there a second?

15             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

16             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Seconded by

17 Mr. Rodriguez.  Now, I'll take a roll call vote.

18             Mr. Rodriguez?

19             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Yes.

20             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  Mr. Jones?

21             MEMBER JONES:  I agree.

22             ACTING CHAIRMAN ALBERTI:  And I, Mr.
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1 Alberti, agree.  That's 3 in favor and none

2 opposed.

3             So as it appears that the motion has

4 passed, I hereby give notice that the ABC Board

5 will hold a closed meeting in the ABC Board

6 conference room pursuant to the Open Meetings

7 Amendment Act of 2010 and issue an order within

8 90 days.

9             We are off the record.  There is a

10 very good chance that you will get an order

11 within 90 days.  I'll just say that.

12             (Whereupon, the Show Cause Hearing in

13 the above-entitled matter was concluded at 6:37

14 p.m.)

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
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